NOIRS

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE National Technical Information Service

PB-253 620

COMMISSION ON THE REVIEW OF THE NATIONAL POLICY TOWARD GAMBLING HEALINGS HELD IN MIAMI, FLORIDA ON NOVEMBER 24 AND 25, 1975

COMMISSION OF THE REVIEW OF THE NATIONAL POLICY TOWARD GAMBLING

25 NOVEMBER 1975



## PB 253 620

COMMISSION ON THE REVIEW OF THE NATIONAL POLICY TOWARD GAMBLING

RE: HEARINGS IN MIAMI, FLORIDA

## MEMBERS OF THE COMMISSION:

CHARLES H. MORIN, Attorney, Chairman
ETHEL D. ALLEN, M.D., Member

JAMES M. COLEMAN, Attorney, Member

CHARLES F. PHILLIPS, JR., Member

ROBERT TAFT, JR., United States Senator.

## ALSO PRESENT:

MISS MARILU MARSHALL, Associate Director. MR. JAMES E. RITCHIE. Executive Director.

> Taken at the U. S. District Courthouse Building, Central Courtroom, Miami, Florida.

> Monday, November 24, 1975, commencing at 9:30 a.m.

REPRODUCED BY
NATIONAL TECHNICAL
INFORMATION SERVICE
U.S. DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE
SPRINGFILLD VA. 22161

THE ACCORD FOR MANY STREET

BILLIOGRAPHIC DATA	1. Report No.	2.	D Bonette Rossing in
SHEET	MGC-76 / 15	<u> </u>	1020000
4. Title and Septitle			15. Report Date 11/24,25,/75
Commission on the Hearings in Miami	Review of the National	. Policy Toward Ga	imbling 11/24,27,/77
November 24,25,			
7. Author(s)	Tolande de	<del>and the second </del>	8. Performing Organization Rept.
9. Performing Organization :	Name and Address		10. Project/Task/Work Unit No.
	Review of the Kational	Policy Toward (	
Suite 3302			11. Contract/Grant No.
2000 M Street, MW			
Washington, D.C. 12. Sponsoring Organization			13. Type of Report & Period
Spon our or said			Covered
s	ane		
			14.
			<u> </u>
15. Supplementary Notes	· ·		
		<u> </u>	
14 Abstracts			
Regional hearings	before the National Ga	mbling Commission	ı in Miami, Florida
concerning gambli	ng and law enforcement	in the area. Hear	rings conducted on
November 24,25, 1	-975		
		•	
•		•	
17. Key Words and Documen	t Analysis. 17a. Descriptors		
	And the second of the second o		
		•	
•			
•		•	
17b. Identifiers/Open-Ended	Terms		
17c. COSATI Field 'Group			
18. Availability Statement		119.56	curity Class (This   121, No. of Pages
To resuriction or	e distribution.		ipoit) 393
Available from I.T			certty Cias, (Inis 22, Price
44		Pa	Fixer Assertion 11, 75

1	WITNESS	PAGE
5		
tr	Governor Reubin O'D. Askew	5
	Richard A. Pallot	50
8 ;	J. Patrick McCann	65
ų i	Frederick L. Van Lernop	87
10)	Representative Gene Compbell	109 .
11	Paul Rico	129
12	Atlec W. Wanoler, III	147
	Julius L. Mottson	170
11	Hank Messick	2:4
	Barry A. Walpern	245
	Saver Paul Kringl	7.47

CHAIRMAN MORIN: We will call the meeting to order. This hearing will please come to order.

This is the eighth of a series of regional hearings being conducted by the Commission On The Review of the National Policy Toward Combling.

This Commission was established by the Organized Crime Control Act of 1970.

It came into existence in October of 1972 under the provisions of the Act. Its mandated task is to conduct a comprehensive study of all of the gambling all over the United States and foreign countries, with particular attention to the enforcement procedures and their efficacy, the effectiveness of local laws in controlling and supervising gambling operations.

I must emphasize the Commission is purely fact finding, to make recommendations to the Congress. We are not in the business of enforcing statutes.

Our job is to make first, a comprehensive survey of gambling in the United States and to report the results to Congress and the President.

It is only natural that this Conmission should come to Florida. We have had previous hearings in Chicago, Detroit and Las Vegas,
Carson City, Nevada, Phoenix, Boston, Massachusetts,
and Philadelphia.

We have extensive legalized gambling operations here in Miami, pari-mutuel racing. You are, I believe, the only state, at least, in which Jai-Alai is conducted as a major gambling operation, and you have had referend on Miami Beach to ask the citizens of that city whether or not casino gambling should be permitted in Miami Beach.

Therefore the Commission is here to hear from advocates of sambling, and those opposed to it, and other public officials and attorneys, and we are very glad to be here.

Refore our first witness, may I introduce my colleagues, my fellow colleagues (indicating).

On my right, Senator Robert Taft from the state of Ohio.

To the left of him, Professor Charles F. Phillips, Jr., Professor of Economics at

THE RESERVE OF THE PROPERTY OF

Washington & Lee University.

On my left, Dr. Ethel Allen, member of the City Council in Philadelphia.

Then Mr. James Coleman, a prosecuting attorney from Monmouth County in New Jersey.

As you very well know, our first witness will be Governor Roubin Askew of the State of Florida. We are honored to have you here, Governor. Thank you very much for coming, and we look forward to hearing from you.

GOVERNOR REUBIN C'D. ASKEW: Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.

I would like, first of all, to welcore all of you to the state of Florida.

The weather is a little mippy for us right now, but when it is 49 decrees in Miari it is usually much, such colder in other places.

And I know that many of you are a len, way from home, but it is my home, as Governor, that you will feel at home is our Sunshine State.

We are broud that people can feel at home in Florids. We are proud of what the word "Florida" means to millions of people throughout this pation and throughout the world.

િતાનું તાલુકાલ કેટલું લાંગા કે કે કે કે લો કેટલું છે. જે જે કે પ્રાથમિક ઉત્તર કે જો માર્કાનો જેવાનું સ્માણના કે કુંગઈ લાંગો We are proud of our green parks and clear lakes, our bright beaches and blue skies.

We are proud that recople can relax in Florida, and have a good time and enjoy the wonders of nature.

We are proud that people want to visit Florida, that they want to bring their families, and that they want to come back again and again.

These are come of the reasons why
I welcome the opportunity to testify this morning
before this Commission On The Review Of The
National Policy Toward Gambling.

These are some of the reasons why

I want to thank your Executive Director, Mr. James
Ritchie, and your Chairman, Mr. Charles Merin,
for the opportunity to share with you by feelings
about gambling.

others will be testifying today about Florida's experience with gambling, both legal and illegal. I would like to spend my time discussing the most pressing issue facing Florida in this regard: the proposal to amend the Florida Constitution to allow casino gambling in our state.

Federal concern over the use of

10 ขาย สามพักษณะ ผล ขาย โดย พระหาย ผู้ จ.ส.ก. การกรณี แล้วกล่วยการการแพบการสะบาบประชาก เพลงสพรี กระบายมะพระพากษณฑร interstate commerce to promote gambling has a long history, beginning in 1800 with the first strong Lottery Law and culminating with the passage of TITLE VIII of the Organized Crime Control Act in 1970.

TITLE VIII represented the first direct federal prohibition of gambling activities. It gave the federal government authority to water-vene against certain intrastate gambling activities, and it granted federal jurisdiction over bribery of public officials if connected with illegal gambling operations.

In enacting this low, the Congress recognized that while federal anti-gambling authority had been strengthened, some states were contemplating decriminalization of certain gambling activities, thereby creating the potential for conflict between federal and state laws.

With this in mind, as you all know, the Congress provided in TITLE VIII for creation of this Commission on Gambling. And part of your task as a Commission is to determine the possible results of expanding legalized gambling in the fifty states of our Union.

I frankly think that the challenge is a very important one for this Commission, because I believe we need a national policy.

I think we need to understand what is happening in some of our states, what impact the actions of the state will have on the nation and also what type of policy should be established to help protect some of the states from pitfalls they should avoid. We need to know the facts about gambling and the facts about the consequences of gambling.

I cannot speak for other states.

I can speak only for Florida, and as Governor of Florida I am of the opinion that an expansion of legalized gambling would be a tragic mistake. It would destroy the economy of our state.

The Florida of bright beaches and blue skies would be replaced in the national and the international mind by a Florida of dice tables and roulette wheels, of increased corruption and increased crime.

Fewer people would want to bring their families to Florida. Fewer would want to come back again and again. Fewer would be able

ing kantan di katang kanang katang Panggang katang kat

Suath Free Da (1965)

to feel at home in our Sunshine State.

These are hard times in Florida.

State revenue is down. Unexployment is up. There is uncertainty among our people, an uncertainty that makes our people more recentive to new ways of thinking. There is a willingness, as there should be, to try new ideas because many of the old ideas do not seem to work anymore.

These same conditions prevail in many other states. And, it same of those states, the people have decided in recent years to expand legalized gambling as a means, hopefully, of zenerating revenue and recovery. They have been told that gambling would prove a painless panagea for all their problems.

ments in other states have led to disillusionment and disappointment. The revenue produced has been much loss than the revenue promised. And the side-effects of expanded gambling have led to serious second thoughts by many of the people in those states.

We do not want to have second thoughts in Florida. We acknowledge the need for

eff komonto erre do odskejli om ko Nasi garjina a antonejli og dok k new ideas and new ways of thinking. But, as we look for legitimate ways to improve our scone w, we realize that we wust confront restity. And we must confront the complexities that have combined to threaten our well-being as a state.

If we ignore reality, and if we ignore these complexities, we will cave no chance at all of securing a lasting prosperity. And if, in our frustration and our desperation, we embrace ill-conceived cure-alls and supposedly painless paraceas for what ails us, we are likely only to make matters worse.

There are those who maintain that legalization of casino gambling would belo us colve our economic problems in Florida. Some Floridans are willing to ignore the complexities of our predicament and enhance the easy snawers that are no answers at all.

Some are auxious to chase after the beckening vainbow of easy answers and easy revenue that is offered by the smooth-talking supporters of casino ambling. They are supporting a petition drive to place the issue on the reference; ballot in November of next year.

The rainbow they are chasing is a false rainbow. Its colors are crime and corruption and economic disaster, and at the end of that rainbow there is no pot of gold.

The public relations men who are promoting casino gambling in Florida would like the people to believe that my opposition to their pie-in-the-sky proposal is based entirely on moral considerations. It is not.

The gamblers and their supporters would like the people to believe that I am allowing my personal feelings to take precedence over the overall public interest that would supposedly be served by opening up casinos across our state. I am not.

I am opposed to gambling on moral grounds. So are millions of other Floridians.

I can remember as a boy watching people in Pensacola gamble away their grocery money at the slot machine in the corner daugstore.

I know what uncontrolled gambling can mean in terms of hunger and poverty and deprivation. I know what it can mean in terms of wasted talents and wated lives. But there is much more

to my opposition than that. For I knew, too, what casino gashling would mean to the economy of Florida.

It is important, as we consider the question of expanding legalized gathling, to be owere of what tourism means to Florida's economy. Even in the midst of inflation and recession, our most recent estimate is that between 25.5 million and 25.5 million people will visit Florida this year. If this estimate proves correct, 1975 will be a record year for Florida tourism, surpassing the 25.5 million visitors recorded in 1973.

More than \$6.5-billion in gross annual income flows into state covernment and nuivate enterprise in Florida from tourist expenditures. Sixteen percent of all retail sales in Florida is generated by tourish and 20 percent of private employment. . . nearly 500,000 jobs . . . is tourist-related. Through taxes on various goods and services, tourish generated hearly \$305-million in state revenue in 1974. It will contribute considerably more this year.

So, when we speak of tourist in Florida, we are not speaking of an isolated injustry

or an isolated interest group. Tourism is a vital source of our prosperity, a prosperity that, as the members of the Cormission certainly know, seems all too precarious these days for far too many people.

Legalized gambling would destroy the tourist industry in Florida. And it would not replace tourism as a source of revenue or as a source of jobs.

The millions of people who come to Florida every year do so because Florida is a wonderful place to visit. They can bring their families. They can enjoy the sunshine and the beaches and the parks. They can visit Disney World, which attracted more than 12.5 million people this past year. And they can visit Cypress Gardens or Busch Gardens or the Seaguarium or some other decent and wholesome family attraction.

We are happy to have these people visit us. They make Florida an even better place in which to live and work. I cannot stress too often or too much how important we feel it is as Floridians to make visitors feel welcome in the Sunshine State.

But many of these people would go elsewhere if Florida legalized casino gambling. The Florida Attractions Association, which represents many of the toursit attractions in our state, recently voted to oppose the campaign for casinos. And I think, Mr. Chairman and members of this Commission, that you will find a vast majority of the responsible business and civic leaders in Florida opposing the enticements of casino gambling in the days shead.

The Board of Directors of the Greater Miami Chamber of Commerce, for example, resently unarivously went on record against casino gambling. Their distinguisted President, an able attorney of our Bar, Mr. William Colson, is here today.

have been available in Florida for many years.

Carefully regulated and controlled pari-nutual wascring has long been a reliable source of revenue and a familiar source of entertainment in Florida.

Pari-mutual betting was first authorized in Plania in 1931 for dog racing and horse racing. Jai-Alai frontons were approved in 1935. Taxes were levied on racing and racing

tracks in 1941 and 1955. Harness tracks were authorized in 1963. Quarter horse tracks and summer horse racing were approved in 1969.

والمتعارف والمعارف والمراور والمعارض والمعارض والمعارض والمعارض والمنازي والماران والماران

Total state tax revenue from all tracks and frontons in the 1974-75 fiscal year was about \$30-million. This included contributions of \$46-million from greyhound dog tracks, \$11-million from Jai-Alai frontons, \$20.4-million from the-roughbred horse tracks, \$2.06-million from harness tracks and about \$200,000 from quarter horse tracks. Overall, pari-nutuel revenue amounted to a little less than two percent of total general revenue for the state.

This pari-tutuel wagering has not proved costly to the economy or the budget of the state. The state spent about \$1.5-million during the 1974-75 season to regulate the pari-rutuel industry. This assumted to only about two percent of what we derived in revenue.

But pari-mutuels in Florida do not tercly provide revenue for the state. They support a \$300-million industry that breeds, raises, trains and trades greyhounds and horses. What kinds of industries, I might ask, are supported by casinos.

Mr. Richard Pailot, who is Chairman of the Board of Business Regulation, will be able to provide you with the details of pari-mutuel regulation in Florida. It is my understanding that you will also have the benefit of testimony of various representatives of the pari-mutuel industry, as well as representatives of our law enforcement community.

My point is simply that we have demonstrated over the years in Florida that, within certain constraints, pari-mutuels can be regulated successfully and profitably and at a relatively minimal cost in expenditures to the state.

Pari-mutual wagering provides for a set percentage of the handle as profit to the track or fronton owners while a set percentage of the handle returns to the betting public, and a set percentage goes to the state. The amount of the handle is the determining factor, so it is of little consequence which entry wins.

We can assure proper controls and a fair profit in pari-nutuels without exploiting the people or opening the door to crite and correction. Other forms of gambling are not easily

conducted within t'e constraints that we employ with pari-mutuels. They are not easily regulated in the public interest. They are subject to .

manipulation. I certainly am convinced that casine gambling would be subject to ranipulation.

ومرجان العرابية والمرافي والمحوري والمحارب والمراب والأراب والمراب والمرافع والمراجع والمرابي والمحاج سفا

The crusaders for casinos, citing the billions of dollars a year now being bet illegally in the United States are asking us, "Why not." But we should ask instead: "Can government build economic strength by catering to the people's weakness? Should government try to exploit the people? Is that any way to help them?"

The answer is "No."

In a report issued last year, a task force sponsored by the Fund for the City of New York and the Twentieth Century Fund concluded:

"After considering all the evidence, we believe legalization of gambling will produce relatively shall amounts of revenue and will raise it from the wrong people in the wrong way."

Off-track betting was sold to the people of New York as a fiscal cure-all, a regic fountain that would produce \$200-million in tax revenue for New York City its first year, while

TOOK MERKATH AND SECULATED SO THE ALPHOOD TO PROPER BUILDING TO WHAT PLOTED THE TAKEN breaking the back of crime-controlled illegal book-making.

was grower gate apparenced season are season

The task force study concluded that, after four years of operation, off-track betting in New York had not even put a dent in local bookmaking, that much of its volume represented bets "transferred" from racetracks at greater expense, and that higher tax rates (including a surcharge) had to be obtained to sustain revenue levels.

And it was found that off-track betting had become, not a magic fountain of revenue, but an all too real drain on the resources of an already despairing city. Not counting the racing industry's share of the off-track handle, off-track betting spent \$57-million on overhead during the fiscal year ending June 30, 1974, while generating only \$42-million in revenue for the city.

There are still other examples of the false promises of the gamblers and their misquided allies. The State of Towa earlier this year outlawed the bookmaking offices and blackjack games that had plusued that state since it legalized gambling two years ago. The results of the experiment there were about the same as in New York.

As Iowa Attorney General Richard

Turner described those results shortly after his
state abandoned its ill-fated experiment last June:
"There were high stake operations in at least a
dozen places and the housewives were raising
b-e-l-l with the sheriffs because their husbands
were running over to the beer joints on Fridays
and losing half their paychecks."

I cannot help but believe that the results of such experimentation would be the same in Florida. The costs we would pay in smaller paychecks and larger welfare rolls, in broken homes and in broken dreams, would far outweigh any shortterm benefits we might derive in profits or revenue.

And I am convinced ther casino gambling would do little more then drain profits and tax dollars from the pari-mutuel establishments we already have in Florida.

Do we really want to risk the loss of this reliable pari-nutue! revenue: Do we really want to endanger a stable industry on behalf of one that promises to be unstable at best?

We might do well to read between the lines of the petition being circulated in this

THE RESIDENCE OF THE PROPERTY OF THE STATE OF THE PROPERTY OF

state by the advocates of casino gambling. What,

I would like to know, is a "casino"? The petition
offers us no definition.

As proposed, it would not be limited to glittering pleasure palaces for the wealthy and elite, as the smiling public relations men would have us believe. A casino, as far as the patition is concerned, could be a dice table in the back room of a bar. It could be a slot machine in the candy store across from the local high school, or perhaps in the corner drugstore.

The proponents of casino gambling say that their panacea would be "under supervision of a state regulatory and enforcement body." Yet their petition does not specify what this body would be. Conceivably, it might be only the County Sheriff, who is already far too over-burdened with low difference responsibilities in many parts of the state. Or would the camblers and their supporters choose to leave the matter of regulation and supervision to the lonley cop on the beet? There is no way to tell from their vague and ambiguous petition.

As we consider this issue of casino

rodki kombinen och kombinen s maginerren i sunommin dennas min kombinen kombine spens gambling, we should be aware of the history of Florida. This state had legalized slot machines for a few years in the 1930's and what happened is a matter of record. Besides the slot machines, which were in evidence everywhere, dice and poker tables run by professional garblers transferred hard-earned spending money from people's pockets to out-of-state rambling syndicates.

As a researcher for this Commission wrote in a recent interir report, "The mob soon offered any action the players wanted -- numbers, slot machines, casines -- and operations were expanded to include the tourist trade in such popular resorts as Miami, Hot Strings, Atlantic City, and Sarato . It was not long before promized crime succeeded in establishing according to the lover cambling."

In time, the consist area so widesoread, and the people of Florida suffered so
severely, that, as an editorial writer for the
Orlando Sentinel Star recently recalled, "The
entire state breathed a sixb of relief when the
Gaubling Low was repealed in 1932 over the opensition of the syndicates. A pro-cambling vote in

Bar Budhed han Budh Budher da bar Tana Tanakaba Barana Bar tega Tanakaban Tabunda Barasa the Senate," the editorial noted, "was worth \$50,000 that year."

The people running for Governor in 1936 had to line up to be equiust garbling because of the problems that were caused by the slot machines and the other varieties of gambling that flourished in the state.

We do not want such scandals in Florida again. We do not want the loan sharks and the confidence men and the shady seekers of the east buck. We do not want the syndicate buying and selling votes in our Legislature.

the <u>Sentinel Star</u> editorial. "The simple and well-known fact," said the editorial writer, "is that legalized games of chance corrupt, whether they're played in ornate palaces or at the rows of slot machines in tawdry bars, they are too often controlled by the unscrubulous and exercise a getrich-quick hypnotism on people who can least afford to throw their money away.

"The result is, state and local revernment officials are bought, corruption is remained, families are impoverished and ordinary citizens

THE RESIDENCE OF THE PROPERTY OF THE PROPERTY

ruct leave to line is an undesirable environment."

Latin American of From Canada or Mexico, from Syrrous of the Moines . . . would want to visit such as one; encent; How rany of their children sould they being. How long would they stay:

And not very long. The average stay of a tourist in Florada is new 1 days. In Las Vegas, where virtually every price the tourist has to say is less than the prevailing price in Florida, the average stay is only shout four days. Surely this must mean that Florida has something more to offer people than roulette wheels.

Do we really what fewer people to come to Florida? Do we really want them to stay for only a few days? Do we really went Florida to become like Las Veges?

I cannot believe that allowing casino garbling only on a local option basis would limit legalized gambling in Florida, though this is what some have suggested.

The gamblers and the well-financed

ا المسلم الأن الموسى ما الموالم إلى الما المنظم المعلم المعلم المعلم المعلم المعلم المعلم المعلم المعالم المعا المعلم المنظم المعلم المعلم

A STANK ARREST OF THE TANK A STANK A S

campain they would conduct would probably deceive many local communities into believing that casinos would solve all their problems.

and I cannot believe those who are saying that casino was diag would bean more tourism in Florida, and not loss.

I believe instead the words of Maximilian Wolkoff, one of Florida's few real experts on the subject of casino parbling, and a man who reversily favors occino earbling. But he does not believe it would work in Florida.

"I haven't seen a sincle plan for legalized sorbling that wouldn't absolutely destroy the state of Florida," Mr. Wolkoff was quoted as asying in a recent article in the Taron Tribune.
"I couldn't veto for any of the partition class that for proposed."

"The proponents of lessized variation have a pretty simplistic view of the field," he continued. "They're caying things that sound good, but which just aren't true. I don't think they know that they don't know what they're talk-ine about, but they don't."

Studies have shown; according to

Mr. Wolkoff, that 63 percent of all the tourists in Las Vegas are men, that 41 percent of the couples visiting that city do not take children along with them, and that the fabled convention business there accounts for only one percent of the tourist trade.

A continue of the continue of

ventions to Florida. Casinos will not bring us more families on vacation . . . or the money that families spend while they are on vacation.

If we really want to attract more tourists to this state, we should invest our money and our imagination in providing better entertainment, better facilities, a better climate for recreation and relaxation, and better hospitality.

In a city such as Minvi Beach, this reans providing a more flexible and more durable economic base. It means a continued effort to restore the beaches along the Atlantic shore. It means greater efforts on the part of both the city and the state to encourage an international tourist trade that remains largely untapped as a potential source of profits and regame and jobs.

I will be going to South America

for a week next month as part of a trade and tourism mission from Miami to our neighbors on that
continent.

I believe we can expand trade and tourism between Florida and the nations of South and Central America. We can expand our opportunities in Europe and Canada and Asia as well. But we cannot succeed in these afforts if we are needlessly loved into what would surely amount to a shortlived hopeycoon with casino gambling.

Floridians can offer tourists our smiles and our substine. We can let then know they are appreciated and that we want them to come back to Florida as often as they can.

We can offer people the experience of Florida. And I can think of no better attraction in all the world.

And what about all those delusions of revenue: Have the propunents of casino garbling bothered to rention that we are already taking in more revenue from carefully controlled paritatuel wasering in Florida than in collected from the casinos in Nevala?

i de la filipia de la compania de la filipia de la filipia

The approximately \$50-villion that

we collected from pari-autuels in Florida last year was considerably more than the 364.7-million collected in Nevada from gaming licenses and fees on both the county and state level and from the State Casino Entertainment Tax during the 1973-74 fiscal year.

Have the supporters of the casinos bothered to explain the high costs of regulating casino gambling or the high costs of paying enough policemen to protect the people from the results of this kind of gambling?

Nevada spent \$7.3-million for public safety and gaming regulations . . . a total amounting to 5.3 percent of the Nevada State Budget.

If we had to spend 5.3 percent of our state budget in Florida in that way it would cost the state about \$116-million. Who do the soothing sirens of the casinos expect to pay these and other costs? I'll tell you who would pay . . the people would.

And how do the supporters of casino gambling explain the failure of their panaces to work its mazic in places where it has already

been tried?

Just a few miles from the coast of Florida, casinos in the Bahamas are in serious financial trouble. Casinos have been a failure in Haiti. Casinos have been a failure in the Dominican Republic. Casinos have been a failure in Perto Rico.

The independent government of the Bahamas did not introduce casinos to the Islanda. They inherited the casinos along with independence. The citizens of the Bahamas are not allowed inside the casinos there, and the new government does not advertise the casinos.

Can you imagine us having casino sarbling in Floride, but saying, "As a resident of Florida, of course, you cannot participate":

A member of my staff talked with the Deputy Prime Minister and Minister of Finance of the Bahames, arthur w. Hapna, last week.

Mr. Hanna said that his government considers the containment of casino gambling to be its first duty to the neonle. Le islation is being prepared one to wore strictly regulate existing casinos in the Behamas and probibit the further

og og det stadte konstruming og skriver og en i konstruming. Se og skriver og en konstruming og en konstruminger og skriver. Se og en skriver og en konstruming og en konstruming. expansion of casinos throughout the Islands.

The Deputy Prime Minister said, and here I am quoting him with his permission, "We have no plans to abolish casinos. We are stuck with them. But, if we had been in power when casinos were introduced in the Islands, we would not have had the intention of introducing them."

Casinos have caused serious problems in the United States as well. During the 1960's, Charles County on the Eastern Shore of Maryland embraced casino gambling.

It became for awhile a miniature

Las Vegas, with a palatial reverfront casino and

slot machines in every filling station and grocery

store.

Star remembers the initial enthusiasm of the people of Charles County for the casinos. He visited the county twice during the early sixties.

"It was a time of great prosperity," he recalls. "Motels opened by the dozen and business appeared to boom. We watched perspiring housewives and school teachers stand in line to pump coins into the one-armed bandits."

But that was a decade ago. Several weeks ago Mr. Peter visited Charles County again. He wanted to see the long-range effects of the casinos. He wanted to determine whether he and other Floridians should believe the promises of the casino advocates. He was astonished by what he found.

าสาราว และสาราชอนการแล้วอย่างกล้องสาราชาวิทยา สายเรียกสามสมบับเดิมสามารถสายเป็นเรื่อ

"Today Charles County is a disaster area," Mr. Peter says. "The casinos still stand, but the weathered buildings have "For Sale" signs tacked to them. Grass chokes the parking lots. Businesses of all kinds are boarded up. A once posh motel at the county seat has been converted into a produce and flea market. Unemployment is high and would be worse if so many people hadn't moved away."

We must not make Floride into enother Charles County.

We must not chase rainbows in the Sunshine State.

We must not waste our energies on fautasies and false promises.

We must not believe that there are simple answers to the complex problems we face as

gar North and Charles and Charles and Charles and a long of the four displaced magnic reported and arrest of people.

The answers are not simple at all.

But they can be found. Expanding and diversifying the economy of Florida is one answer. Expanding and diversifying our tourist markets is another.

There are other answers as well, answers that must be found in reality, and not in rainbous.

I believe that we can find the answers we need in Florida in the days ahead. We can take Florida an even better place in which to live.

And it is my hope, ladies and gentlemen of this Commission, that you will come back to

Florida, to the sunshine and the beaches and the
blue skies, and that you will come back to a

Florida without casino cambling. Thank you.

I would be happy to answer any questions from any member of the Commission.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Thank you very nuch, Governor.

I was going to ask you, I would like, before the questioning, to emphasize that the tenure of the questioning should not be taken by

anyone here, I know that the Governor will not, as indicating any pre-disposition on anyone's part, particularly since the State of Nevada has no spokesmen here today.

om negling knopelen sem som ett sem sægsegen foren ligt aværete sem i hiller det sægsegenere

Some of the questions may tend to lead you to believe that we are favorably disposed to casino gambling, but it is not necessarily so.

It is not unusual for us to talk to officials in states in which there are ligalized pari-mutuel betting operations which have been successfully and honestly operated without a scandal and find them opposed to casino garbling.

And I perhaps missed it in your statement, Governor, but I wonder if you could berhaps spell out a little bit more specifically what there is about casino rambling operations which leads you to fear it more than a pari-setuel betting operation.

GOVERNOR ASKEW: With pari-nutuel, as I mentioned in my remarks, the only way the owners of the establishment are going to make menevis in the volume, in the handling, in the turnover, because they enly get a certain percentage. This is not true with casinos. Casino garbling, by its

very nature, would permit manipulation. Also once you start getting into casine garbling, how do you limit it? How do you try to distinguish it? How are you soing to be able to control it?

I frankly have not seen any instances where casino gambling has been particularly
productive. The only place we really have it to
any extent now, of course, is in Nevada, in Las
Vezas and Reno. But Nevada is an isolated case.
More particent to Florida. I think, is the Caribbean
experience. And that experience, as I said before,
has not been very encouraging.

In Florida we have had a lodg experionce with pari-nutuals. We have been conscientious in regulating the pari-nutual establishments:

From time to time you may find less desirable resple to occore involved in pari-entures. But the situation with pari-mutuels is a far cry from what we would have with casino gambling.

Norcover, how do you say that you can have cesino carbling without slot machines? What is a slot machine other than an automated casino? And what is a casino? Are we going to say with casinos, "Yaa, you must have a black; ack game.

You must have a dice table? You can have all these things, or only one." Where do you draw the time?

ana kalingan ang terrapa panggangang ng lalah na lalah na A<del>lah na kali</del>ang na manggal

We can raise all kinds of questions, but I simply do not believe that it is in the interest of Florida to try to go beyond the parimutuals where we have been able, at least, to assure regulation in a fair and effective way.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: I am going to yield to Senator Taft in a moment.

Let me suggest that your argument against casino rambling in the context of being destructive to the tourist industry in the state leads me to ask you if you believe the decision should be made by the state, by the federal government for you, or by the cities or courties?

GOVERNOR ASKEW: Well, I believe that the basic decision is one that should be rade by the state.

I would not preclude the possibility, that there might be a local option matter involving the introduction of, say, a Jai-Alai fronton.

But I believe, Mr. Chairsan, that this country should not get into the absurd position it did last year, when the Attorney General said

The Compatibility of Section 15 for the Control of the Control of

that he was going to prosecute the other Attorneys General in the states because of the inconsistency of the state lottery laws.

lance free more real apprications of the section

I think the counties have to face the basic issue on the question of gambling . . . how are you going to control it, and how ruch do you want to depend upon it?

Because why should the government appeal to people's weaknesses? Yet that is essentially what we are doing for purposes of an economic base.

Several states now have lotteries.

So they have started competing with each other.

And the lotteries have now reached the point where they are advertising. They are appealing to people, "Don't pick up your change at the supermaket, get it in tickets."

This is a bad situation. And it is not reducing illegal gambling at all. I believe your own research has indicated that, in New York, the people who are becoming involved in off-track betting are people who wouldn't have otherwise gone to an illegal establish cut to place a bet.

We are not controlling gambling. We

t vill ki littera visy a libolit ligikate a visa ke Basek esse essolit laik libolit libolit libel Libolit keessaligi sogaa a libolit libolit libolit libolit libolit are encouraging garbling. And the results are appalling.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Excuse me.

GOVERNOR ASKEW: I do not think this is what a government should be doing . . . not at all.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: At the present time, of course, this is largely up to the states to decide for themselves.

And I infer you would approve that to be the case?

GOVERNOR ASKEW: Well--

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Rather than have the federal government intervene?

GOVERNOR ASKEW: I believe that it is a valid area for federal legislation, Mr. Chairman, to determine where the federal government, itself, might want to prohibit it.

Because how can you really get into much volume in terms of gambling, without being involved in interstate commerce or the effects upon it.

There must be a middle ground. It will be reached, I would think, to where, at least

inka (fluttogre oc. 2001) (fall oc. 1944 ocenes (c. 1890) (fort pocestion) 1955 ocenes (c. 1890)

in certain areas, a state could be able to act.

But I certainly would not preclude the possibility that the federal rovernment, by federal low, night prohibit certain forms of gambling.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: I yield to Senator Taft.

SENATOR TAFT: Thank you very such. Thank you fer your testimony, Governor, very interesting.

Have you had any problems in Florida with lottery?

GOVERNOR ASKEW: Not in modern times, sir. No, sir. We have had some efforts to try to have a lottery introduced into Florida, but they have not been successful.

SENATOR TAFT: Do you think that is a legitimate effort of raising revenues for the state:

GOVERNOR ASKEW: If they case it by law, Senator, it becomes legitimate. But I cartainly would not favor it.

I do not believe that the letteries in other states have produced the revenue they
were supposed to produce.

As you know from the research of this Commission, the expense of latteries, and of proroting them, has been great, while profit to the state has not been that much.

I cannot really see a lottery coming into Florida.

SENATOR TAFT: Governor, do you have any idea on the people. or volume or business volume in the Bahamar of the casinos there?

GOVERNOR ASKEW: I am sure there is some, but I do not think that they are losing a great deal to the Baharas.

iasi Beach, right now, is having a very tough time, Senator, and to a significant extent the support for easing garbling in Florida codes from those who believe easings may be the only thing that can save the Beach.

I just do not believe that to be true. There are other for better ways to try to build prosecuity for Miari Beach other than that.

But when you look at the Baharas, when you listen to Oscute Prime Minister Hanna, you think of Poetto Rico. I say assure you we would be botter off in Planta not having resines than trying

to compete for the casino trade.

You know, 25.8 million people is a substantial number of people, the most we have ever had visit Florida.

Several years also when I was a menber of the Interim Committee on Finance & Taxation in the State Legislature, in 1959 and 1960, we took a survey and asked those we surveyed to list the reasons why they came to Florida.

If I recall correctly, cambling finished about eleventh. There are other reasons why people come to Florida.

SENATOR TAFT: Is there illegal bookmaking going on in Florida.

GOVERNOR ASKEW: Illegal?
SENATOR TAFT: Yes.

GOVERNOR ASKEW: Yes, sir, there certainly is. We have a statewide Grand Jury right now that has returned approximately 300 indictments in an effort to attack the problem. There is probably some illegal garbling in Ohio, too.

SENATOR TAFT: We are going to have some hearings next month. We hope to find out.

GOVERNOR ASKER: You unloubtedly have

your share, too.

SENATOR TAFT: In connection with that bookmaking that goes on, where are the bets laid off?

GOVERNOR ASKEW: I would much prefer that you address those questions to Mr. Jack Key, who will be testifying for the Department of Criminal Law Enforcement tomorrow. He may be able to give you a little better information than I can about bookmaking in Florida.

SENATUR TAFT: In your opinion is there corruption, in a substantial decree, in connection with your pari-mutuel either horses or dog racing:

GOVERNOR ASKAW: Would you repeat that question?

SENATOR TAFT: In your opinion is there are corruption in Florida, any substantial corruption in Florida, in connection with your parinutual operations?

GOVERNOR ASKEW: I know of no substantial corruption, sir. We obviously, from tire to tire have some problems with it, but I do not see that there is any evidence of any corruption now. SENATOR TAFT: You regulate it through a State Racing Commission?

GOVERNOR ASKEW: We regulate it through a Board, the Board of the Department of Business Regulation, whose Chairman, Mr. Pallot will be testifying fairly shortly.

The pari-mutuels are closely regulated, and frankly, we have had a fairly good experience with them.

SENATOR TAFT: Do you believe that casinos would drain off profits from pari-mutuels, I believe from your testimony?

GOVERNOR ASKEW: I am sure that will be the case. Cortainly many of the parimutuel people feel that they would. But frankly, that is one of my secondary considerations in opposition to casinos.

Nevertheless, they would have that impact, Senator, and they would also drain off profits from everything else.

SENATOR TAFT: Thank you.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Dr. Allen?

DR. ALLEN: Governor Askew, let me

also say thank you very much for a very enlightening testimony.

I would like to ask a question: Does Florida have bingo?

turna lunta suurettiin aanta seemannin mina suulksuuliin on liisen seeta sa kasti maesi eyih eese laanassa ja

GOVERNOR ASKEW: Yes.

DR. ALLEN: Is it legalized or non-legalized?

GOVERNOR ASKEW: Well, it is legalized up to a certain point. If I had my way, it would not be.

DR. ALLEN: Could you explain to me, by "up to a certain point," sir?

GOVERNOR ASKEW: Well, I think you are only allowed on a non-profit basis and only with the sponsorship of certain organizations.

Also, there are restrictions where the size of the games is concerned.

I do not remarker the exact arounts, Doctor Allen. You can only have a pot so bin in any one sitting.

because I think hingo is a gare that is very, very subject to exploitation and manipulation.

DR. ALLEN: I noted in your testingny

you said that Mr. Wolkoff was quoted as saying in a recent article in the <u>Tampa Tribune</u>, that he could not vote for any of the gambling plans thus far proposed.

Service of the service of the service of the different arrange producting in the service area confined to the first of the service of the ser

Is it your considered opinion that his feelings are expressed that way because the petition for casino gambling is relatively non-specific as opposed to being--

GOVERNOR ASKEW: That I do not know. But the point is, he is a new who is for casino gambling, and, at least in the current petition efforts, he said he could not support it.

I thought that was interesting. I have never met the centleman, but he is, as I mentioned, a supporter of casino gartling.

DR. ALLEN: I noted you drew a carallel between Puerto Rico and some of the South American countries and the Bahares relative to their lack of success with casino sambling.

Does their regular tourism rival that with the State of Florida?

COVERNOR ASKEW: No. I would not think so.

DR. ALLEN: Do veu think that would

TATA HELDER REST AN EMMEDITATION OF THE STANK OF T

be a base, then, for their lack of success relative to cosino gambling?

GOVERNOR ASKEW: When I say "lack of success," I ream it has not worked out at all like they thought it was going to work.

I think sometimes people take a shortcut and they think that the shortcut gambling is just going to help bring in a lot of people . . . and remove the necessity for improving service or facilities.

That is what some of the Islands have sought to do, and they simply have not been successful in that regard. The results are sometimes not very happy results.

O lope tist on Nevada--ven may correct be if I ar wrong--is not prostitution lead in Nevada:

OR. ALLEN: Every place except Lee

GOVERNOR ASKEW: I understand it is sort of on a local option basis, you know.

But the coint I on trying to make is that when you start setting a lot of people in who are the cheaters and operators and confidence sen,

in en legge (18 %), de te lign i Agres en el Xilla de 12 de la general de la Calanda de Calanda (18 de la Calanda), 18 de tempo de la Calanda (18 de la Calanda), de la Calanda there is no telling where it all will stop.

Florida, I think, has enough problems with some illegal forms of gambling now without inviting additional problems.

I flew through Las Vegas a year or two ago, and got off at the airport to get a newspaper. I was amazed to find penny slot machines. That's not what we want for Florida.

I think somewhere along the line one of the challenges of this Commission might well be . . . what about the people who are left over from all this tambling? What will we have to do to try to rehabilitate people's lives, and help their families and control the welfare rolls if we yield to those who are promising us the glitter and the glarour of casinos:

DR. ALLEN: Thank you, Governor.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Nr. Coletan, frot
New Jersey.

MR. COLEMAN: Thank you, Mr. Chairwan. I appreciate your remarks about New Jersey.

The question was defeated on the ballot in 1974.

Governor, in your opinion, it is basically being attracting tourism and economy,

TATE DOUBLETH A ASSET TO SECURITY OF THE SECUR

thereby hurting the state.

Assume for a second the residents on the pari-mutuals, you have stated 80 million, the four percent of your total revenues would be significant enough, so to speak, to tell it to the public if it should get on the ballot?

പ്രധാനമായ പ്രവേശനായ പ്രവാഗം സ്ഥാനമാണ് വേശിയാ വെശാനമായില് സ്ഥാനമായില് വാഗാന്ത് വിത്രം വെശാന് വര്യാന് വിതര്യാന് വ

GOVERNOR ASKEW: I have no basis to know if your assumption is correct, Mr. Coleman, in terms of what is produced by it.

I think for every dollar that is produced we are going to have to wind up paying a lot more money in the long run.

If you introduce this type of gambling, how can you control it? How can you say it is only a plush hotel in a big area?

Whatever amount that it brings in, I just feel it is going to wind up costing the state a lot more in the end, because people are going to wind up paying a lot. And the people paying are going to be people who cannot afford to pay.

When I was in the service, I visited Monte Carlo. That was many years ago, in the early fifties. I walked in thinking it was going to be this big, romantic place with men in tuxedos and

women in expensive evening gowns. For the most part, it was old people, mostly women, just throwing their money away.

And I remember, too, as a boy in Pensacola, watching them line up in a drugstore to throw their money away in the slot machines.

So I think the introduction of casino gambling, not only in and of itself would be wrong, but it would be very hard to see how we could contain the expansion from there to other forms as we have been able to contain it in parimutuel. And whatever it brings in, I think it would be expensive.

MR. COLEMAN: One final question:
The proposed legislation to get it on the ballot,
if it then were passed, then of course it would
be subject to further legislation as to how the
state would run it; is that correct?

GOVERNOR ASKEW: Yes, that is true.

MR. COLEMAN: Thank you very such,

Governor.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Mr. Phillips:

MR. PHILLIPS: Governor, thank you for your statement.

I would like to pursue with you for just a minute the topic that our Chairman raised a few minutes ago:

Is it your position that each state should decide how much gambling will be legalized, as opposed to the federal government making that decision?

GOVERNOR ASKEW: Well, Dr. Pbillips, let me respond to that in a way that may seem self-serving to you, but it is one for which there is an historical basis.

Pari-mutuel has been the one type of wagering that has been, I think, successfully conducted in the United States with less harmful impact than any other.

But I think beyond pari-nutuel, and possibly even a state-run lottery, which I do not support and would oppose for Florida, there really is a real question in my mind as to whether or not it ought to be permitted.

Obviously, if you pass a federal law, the greater the chances are that you are going to wind up grandfathering in Nevada, which is the only state where you really have legal casino

of John Reine a Herthon Aver Of John Reine a Comman 124 Trees, Adinosa main gambling to Lay extent.

So I think it is only going to be a simple question: Is the federal government going to preempt the entire field?

galangan kalangan kalang dalah di kalangan kalang di kalang dalah di kalang dalah di kalang dalah di kalang da

Beyond pari-mutuel and possibly a lottery, I believe that it certainly is an area that the federal government, itself, could address.

Because in the end, Dr. Phillips, as you know, being an economist, the final result is going to be that the federal government will have to take care of the people who are but, the lives that are wrecked on welfare and otherwise as a result of what is left over.

So this country does have a national interest in cambling . . . because this country, in the end result, is going to pay the bill.

MR. PHILLIPS: Thank you,

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Governor, we decomy appreciate your coming. I know it has been a long hour for you in taking time away from the state.

Does the staff have a question: I neglected to call upon Miss Marshall.

MISS MARSHALL: Governor, just . wo

ුද්ධ**න (අපදාන** කිරීම වේ ද කුත්තම වර්ගනය අතුරු ප්රේකාවිත වේ කර කරන ද සමුතුරුණින් අතුරු ප්රේකාවිත කිරීමෙන්න වර්ගනයි. quick questions: First of all, I know Florida is in the enviable position of being one of those states that does not have the state income tax.

Due to the economic difficulties in the state, is there a notential for a state income tax?

COVERNOR ASKEW: No, I think we would be looking to other forms of expanded revenue other than the state income tax.

It is prohibited by the Constitution, as is casino sambling.

MISS MARSHALL: The only other question I have concerns the--

GOVERNOR ASKEW: Let we say this:

I do not look upon casino gambling as a productive source of income. Also, I do not think lotteries have been that productive.

MISS MARSHALL: New York City offtrack betting not only takes wagers on races run in the State of New York, but also on races in other states.

And we other local tracks here in Florida; namely, Calder and Bialeah, have entered into contractual agreements with New York City

१४०४ - वेस्ताम् ४२०० - ४ - ४४८४४४४४४४५ १९४५ - ४८००० - ५ - १७०० - १४८४४४४५४ off-track betting.

Do you have a position, sir, or that issue?

GOVERNOR ASKEW: Well, of course, that is the trend for OTB. We do not permit off-track betting in Florida, but they contract directly with the race tracks for the use of it.

Mr. Pallot, who is the Chairman of that Board, will be able to respond to that, really, a little better than I can.

It does not affect Florida, but is provides some income to the tracks themselves by that arrangement.

MISS MARSHALL: Thank you, Governor.

As a native Floridian I can tell you I am very

Elet to be back in the sunshine.

GOVERNOR ASFER: Thank you very such.

Let me just thank this pape, because I know that
all of you have pusy lives, and you could be doing
something else other than taking the time that
you are taking in this effort.

But you must not underestimate the importance of the assignment before you.

I respect the work of this Corriscion.

The territorian in the state

I have very carefully followed the work of this Contission. I think that it is important to try to get a handle on gambling, to understand what is happening to our people.

That is essentially the charge of this Commission. And, thus for, I think it has done as admirable job in trying to determine facts.

That is exactly what we need, and we do not really have it dow. That is why I thank you for your williagness to travel throughout the country and conduct these hearings.

Obviously there are differences of opinion to be heard, so you can fulfill your responsibilities to the law and take recommendations that will be helpful to us all.

is Mr. Polist. The Board of Business Regulation regulates the parisonable borse vacios. Includes industry, the alcoholic beverage industry, and the botel and restaurant industry. I think this Board is the post important regulatory agency from in the state.

I wast thank you doubly for coring.
MR. RICHARD A. PALLOT: Thank you

The second secon

化邻替化 化二氯甲酰苯二烷甲

very much, sir.

Mr. Chairran, reubers of the Con-

Actually I am pleased to be able to participate in this proceeding and to offer testimony relating to the regulation of those gambling industries in Florida that have been legalized by Florida law.

All legalized garbling in Florida, with the exception of binzo, which is permitted under certain conditions, is regulated by the Department of Business Regulation through its Division of Pari-Mutuel Wagering.

structure which case into being when Florida's Constitution was revised in 1966. Several hundred agescies were combined into 13 learntments, one of which is the Department of Business Regulation which, in addition to retain large the partment of industry, as your Chairman just pointed out, also resultates the alcoholic beverare industry, its hotel and restaurant industry and several others.

The board of the department is a five-can Board which is accounted by the Governor

g sig sig daga si siga (si ci na kasa) a si in O talia (digi kain) a siga sina na mama si ili.

wasta bionspally fire

and confirmed by the Schate of Florida. The five members serve with no compensation other than reinbursement of expenses.

The Department of Business Regulation has been characterized as being analogous in structure to a business corporation of the conglomerate nature. The Board of Business Population being similar to the corporate Board of Directors—the Department's Executive Director being similar to the corporate President—and our division directors being similar to the corporate Vice-Presidents in cherge of a major division of the corporate business.

One of our vajor divisions, of course, is our Division of Pari-Mutuel Magering. Its Director, Mr. J. Patrick McCann, will be addressing you at the conclusion of my remarks, and is scated to my right (indicating).

The Deard of Business Regulation (the five-weather Board I previously referred to) is somewhat different than the typical corporate Board in that it acts in quasi-legislative, quasi-judicial and quasi-acativistrative especities.

Examples of the three are:

त्र कर क्षेत्री कारतक्षेत्र के के किया है। इस अपने के किया है किया है किया है। किया है किया है किया है किया है विकास किया किया है कि

The state of the s

Quasi-legislative capacity: The Board may adopt rules on its own motion, and it can review and change proposed rules being promulgated by any of its divisions. Under Florida's new Administrative Procedures Act, rule changes, where contested by affected industries, may be the subject of even further administrative review.

Second: Quasi-judicial canacity:
The Board hears appeals from all divisions and is,
in that sense, the final administrative forum.

Jockey suspensions, of cetera, may be appealed
to the Board of Business Regulation.

Third: Quasi-administrative capacity: An example of that is that the Board, by statutory mandate, has original jurisdiction in the area of awarding racing dates, which, in Florida, I night aid, has been a very controversial subject for the last several years.

Florida has no Racing Commission.

It went out of existence, I believe, in late 1971.

However, the Legislature has structured several

Advisory Boards, committees or councils, and the

Board itself has the authority to appoint advisory

committees or councils. This enables the doard

and the division directors to call upon experienced people with expertise in various areas that we might be concerned with.

In exitence at the moment in the pari-mutuet area alone are four different committees.

Advisory Committee. This is a statutory committee with five members representing various segments of the thoroughbred industry such as the Horsemen's Benevolent Protective Association: the breeding industry, theroughbred owners; jackeys and trainers.

We also have in existence a Thoroughbred Study Consittee composed of legislative, industry and executive branch representatives.

We also have a Graybound Study Conmit, the composed of lecislative, industry, acadedic and business community representatives.

As you may know, we have had some disturbing problems in the greyhound industry during this year between track owners and grey-hound owners resulting in strikes and various other problems.

Fourth we have a Horse Racing Trust

er Korona ar i a demoneration Tolka Albert e recorre generatus Tolkaria Study Committee structured by the Legislature which is presently studying the feasibility of quasi-governmental ownership of one or more of the state's thoroughbred operations (This is not the New York Racing Association approach where the ownership vehicle is a non-profit corporation.)

e de la companya del companya de la companya del companya de la companya del la companya de la companya del la companya de la companya de la companya del la companya de la companya del la compan

In my opinion, the system being used in Florida is working well. I intend to explain why I say it is working well, but first, I ought to explain the scene of our pari-autuel industry in a little more detail:

In the fiscal year July 1, 1974, through June 30, 1975, which is the fiscal year Florida reports on, approximately 16,200,000 people wagered approximately \$1,155,000,000, which produced as a result of the tax on handle and attendance over \$30,000,000 in direct state revenue.

Florida has issued 26 peri-subcel percits which are operated at 23 plants throughout the state as follows:

We have 17 greyhound racing permits in existence, and these are operated at 17 different greyhound plants.

We have five thoroughbred racing

permits which are operated at four different theroughbred tracks.

We have nine jai-alai permits which are operated at nine separate jai-arai frontons; two harness racing permits operating at two horness racing tracks; and three quarter horse racing permits operated at various tracks. They operate both harness and thoroughbred racing.

The above operations created approxicately 4,430 pari-autual performances in the last fiscal year cousing Florida to out-distance by a considerable abount any state in the country in this category.

Florida has more preybound tracks, for example, then all of the other states exchined. Our prophound racing tracks accounted for a handle of opportunitate 1535,000,000 last verm. Our jui-clai industry also has more establishments then all of the other states coalined, and accounted for a handle of approximately \$260,000,000.

Our thoroughbred industry accounted for a handle of operaximately \$272,000,000. Her-ress racing \$3,500,000.

These figures, of course, were our figures for our fiscal year ending June 30, 1975.

rent of the state of the first the rest of the state of

Expressing these figures in percentage terms, approximate percentage terms of Florida's total pari-mutual handle, greyhound racing accounted for 55 percent; jai-alai 18 percent; thoroughbred racing 24 percent; harness racing 3 percent and quarter horse racing 1/2 of 1 percent.

The Division of Pari-Mutuel Wagering issued approximately 31,000 occupational
licenses last year. These are licenses to people
who either own animals that race at the various
thoroughored tracks, or greyhound tracks, or that
work in and about a racing track or fronton.

Tought also to point out that we permit no Sunday racing in Florida, and attendance is limited to adults (over 18 years of ago.)

In addition, the Governor mentioned this is his remarks, these industries support subsidiary industries, an example of which is our thoroughbred breeding industry.

Florida is the situs of some 150 thoroughbred breeding farms with real estate valued in excess of 100 million dollars. Florida now

FACIA REPRESENTA A CAMPINATION THREE ALCOHOLISMS MINER PROSECTION OF THE PROPERTY OF THE PROPE

ranks third in the United States in producing foals and is presently surpassed only by Kentucky and California. The payroll at our breeding farms exceeds 7 million dollars per annum.

ant anno les nomes estat en la companiera de la companier

The scope of the pari-mutuel industry in terms of total figures regarding attendance and handle has been growing year after year. Each year Florida has set new records. For example:

Fiscal year ending June 1973 compared to previous year: Our attendance was up 7.7 percent; our handle was up 13.1 percent.

For the year ending June 30, 1974, compared to the previous year, attendance was up 9.6 percent: handle up 11.7 percent.

For the fiscal year ending June 1975 compared to the previous year: Attendance was un 7.5 percent; handle up 5.2 percent.

I have distributed copies that I hope each of you have of our Department's 44th Annual Report which contains considerable factual information about our total pari-rutuel industry.

One might conclude from the facts just enumerated that all is well recarding the financial condition of our pari-autual industry.

The fact the fire the time of the contract of

Such is not necessarily the case.

We have had and do have a number of problems. To touch on some of the problem areas, (and I am only going to touch them lightly since some constitute a rather complex subject with considerable background and which have received considerably publicity over the past several years.) I will state certain facts that I believe to be true, and certain opinions that are my own opinions.

First--Florida collects taxes on handle under a number of different tax formulas; that is, these taxes that produce the \$80,000,000.

As a matter of fact, we collect them under nine different tax formulas. These formulas have not changed materially since their enactment many years ago.

I think the Governor rollerated the dates on which so many of these laws came into existence.

Conditions have changed--some serments of the industry have been quite prosperous.

other segrents have not. However, the tax structures have not changed.

the K. Herry Coll. A. Small 1943. The Alemen of the College States Made, Progress (1919) For example, Florida winter thoroughbred race tracks pay the highest tax rate, which is 7 1/2 percent of the handle; greyhound tracks pay 7 percent, jai-alai frontons pay 5 percent.

Coupled with this is the fact that the state really does not know how much profit each track or permittee makes in all instances from its pari-mutuel activity.

We do require that each permit holder file a certified balance sheet and profit and loss statement, but we did not, until the 1975 session of the Legislature, require a uniform system of reporting, and we do not have results pursuant to that system as yet.

The problem we ran into on these financials was that even though they were certified, a corporation or partnership or other cutity that owned a track or fronton could, and cany did, comingle non-pari-mutual related assets on their balance sheet.

This, of course, impacted the profit and less statement either plus or minus, depending on the facts, and it made it difficult, if not impossible, to determine such things as profitability

The Best the a terminal

to the owner of the permit of the parimutuel operation.

Of course, until we have that infortation at hand, it is difficult to concretely justify a change in the laws.

Florida, with this uniform reporting system, now has improved tools, I believe, to
keep it on the right track, if only to substantiate
that what we have been doing tax-wise is fair and
accurate. I do feel, however, some changes will
be warranted.

All of the above was coupled with the fect that our winter thoroughbred inductry was not enjoying the growth rate in handle sed attendence, and taybe profit, of stay of the competing pari-subset industries.

Our Board, in 1972, consissioned the accounting firm of Haskins A Salls to do a study, which they did, which confirmed but did not resolve the fact that inequities and problems seemed to exist.

In the Call of 1974, which I chink most of you are aware of, Hislach Mading Association, Hislack Rate Track made its announcement of its

ក្នុងសង្គា និស្សាមិត្តសត្វ។ បានប្រភពអាការនិត្តសភ ខែត្រសំពី សម្រាស់ក្នុង បានប្រជាធិក្សាន សក្សា សាសាសាស និងពេលខេត្ត (ប្រសិន្តសភា) សម intended sale and the demise of the facility.

Legislature, the executive branch of government; that is, the Department of Business Regulation and the Department of Administration, and members of the industry worked together foward development and passage of several laws by the Legislature this year which, I believe, is having and will have a positive effect. The Legislation involved two areas.

First of all, the adoption of a uniform reporting system regarding the permit holders' financials, so that government will have the facts available to it to insure a flexible tax system that will be equitable to the public, the permittee, those industries that support the permittee, such as owners, trainers, players, et cetera, and thereby stabilize and hopefully strengthen the entire industry.

(2) The Legislature passed a
Thoroughbrod Industry Relief Bill (limited to a
two-year period) resulting from a recognition that
our thoroughbred racing industry needed inwediate
assistance until complong range solution could

tark madyett a lakki tark tygi amuch i dicigan mendakai. Mami kudenda katal be fortulated.

This bill involved an extension of 24 days which were added for our winter thorough-bred season, and an approximat five million dollar purse improvement package.

The relief is being funded by a 4 percent increase in the "take out" of every dellar wagered in almost all of our pari-autuel establishments.

Actually the "take out" which, in a pari-mutual sense, is the amount deducted from the wager poul that is not returned to the betters increased from 17 percent to 17.4 percent.

The above are but a few examples of what has been taking place in Florida in the less several years.

In conclusion, a few more comments:

(!) I think that it is important to have end to support a regulatory syster that can be responsive with tirely solutions to the problems that arise. Problems differ from state to state. They even differ as to geographic areas within this state.

And we even had a new probles arise,

THE RESPONDENCE OF A COMMUNICATION OF THE COMMUNICA

for example, in the last several months as I referred to earlier, in our preyhound industry whereas for the first time in many, many years we have a situation wherein the handle is down.

- cy making level down, organizationally speaking, need constantly regard the solves that they are primarily hearing from the parties they regulate either directly or through their attorneys, lobby-ists, or other representatives. The most invertant ward of the regulators; that is the public, seldon gets equal time. Regulators must remain sensitive to this if our system as to work, and must recan nize the possible conflict that can arise between experience and objectivity.
- (3) Floris-'s Summine haw has been and continues to be entwerely helpful in storfug up not only public confidence in the way their affairs are handled, but confidence between the participants in the regulated injustries they store.

I ar ading to be followed by Mr.

McCoun, who succruises and directs our Division
of Pari-Kutuel Majoring, and I turnle be happy to
answer questions now, or possibly when Mr. McCoun

ter in the trace of the property of the

concludes his remarks.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: It would be more convenient if hr. heCann follow you.

MR. J. PATRICK McCANN: As Mr. Pallot has told you, the division is the encreting unit which supervises and regulates on a day-to-day lasks the pari-mutual industry in the state of Florida.

The divicion's rain office is located in divicion's rain office is a state of five located in each of the thirty-three parimutual plants located in the state.

The division employs 79 career service capleyees and 315 temporary conference was are

hest of our permanent chaif is for sed at the Divinion Office in them. Here we have the Divinion's effice, administrative services, field operations, linearing, investigations and the Division Laboratory.

Car field aperations are under the succeptation of a Succeptation of lower Basin, Succeptation of Grankoup Tasin, and a Succeptation of

Jai-Alai Frontons. They have the overall responsibility to make certain that our field staff assigned at the various plants are operating in a proper tanuar.

and a control of the control of the

Our Administrative Services Unit handles all personnel matters, purchasing and revenue accounting.

Our investigative staff works very closely with a local and federal law endorcement agencies in a mutual effort to maintain integrity in the pari-mutual industry.

Floride has a tough statute, reking it a third degree felony to pre-arrange the result of a race, or to stimulate or depress a dog or a horse for these curposes.

During the mast year, in cooperation with track security and local low enforcement, we were able to obtain a surpossful presecution of an individual who had depressed some favorities in a day race. He was convicted and received three years in the State Ponitontiary. We also connerate closely with the F.B.I. on investigations relating to possible race fixing, since such satters could be violations of the Februal Sports Bribery Statute.

rest Polito XIII | N. Comme Child S Standards of Comme Child Standards We maintain close liason with F.B.I. representatives throughout the state for these purposes.

Consistency of the property of

The investigative staff works very closely with the Division Laboratory and all matters regarding positive specimen reports are assigned immediately and handled on a priority basis. These investigations invariably result in hearings either before the stewards or the division, and result in administrative action against the licenses.

The investigative unit also conducts background investigations in connection with referrals from the stewards, falsification of licenses and other matters involving violation of rules by our licensees. Most of these matters are beard and adjudicated at a division hearing, where the Division Director acts as Hearing Officer.

The investigative unit also checks the background of applicants for persits, so that the division may be in a position to make recommendations to the Board of Business Regulation regarding the suitability of applicants.

Applications for permits are accorted during a thirty-day period each year. Due to statutory restrictions, the only type of operation which is available to a new permit holder in Florida at the present time are three or four lai-alai fronton locations in Northern and Central Florida and in the Keys.

Florida Statute 550.181 is very restrictive with respect to who may hold a racing or jai-alai permit in the state.

The investigative unit also maintains close lieison with criminal investigative sections of federal and state law enforcement agencies, due to the possibility of attempts of organized crime to benetrate the pari-nutuel industry.

The chief investigator of the division is a member of the Tri-County Organized Crise Group in South Florida, and meets on a resultant basis with this group.

At the present time there is no evidence that any persons involved in organized crime are active in the management of any of the nari-nutual plants in the state of Florida.

Cur licensing unit maintains all of the licenses and fincerprints obtained in the

alika je daza karatok i teknetoj i ke Pora alige ir granosta i indigira Porijeka programa i salva i ing field by our staff, and the licensing unit also handles the National Association of State Racing Information System which Florida joined during 1974. This permits us to check a central computer located in Lexington, Kentucky, for information regarding license information and rulings issued against the persons participating in racing in North America. As this system is implemented by more states, it should be of invaluable assistance in excluding undesirables from racing.

The division also receives applications for racing dates annually, and prevides necessary statistics to the Board of Business Regulations regarding these applications. These dates are awarded at public meetings of the Board of Business Regulation in February and May of each year.

The division makes recommendations in most cases; however, the Board is the only entity authorized to make such date awards. Controversial dates are usually the subject of much debate at Board meetings, and the Board has had to make some difficult decisions in this area.

I thought it would be appropriate

TALE BUTTER OF A ANDREWS OF THE TALE OF T

to briefly describe a typical field operation of the division.

At the typical plant we have assigned a chief inspector who is in overall charge of the state operations and the scene. All actual licensing and fingerprinting is done in the field under his supervision. The Florida Statutes require that all persons connected in any way with the parimutual operation, including concessions, must be licenses and singerprinted.

We also have a chief auditor and assistant auditor who verify cari-mutuel payoffs. admissions, et cetera, and guarantee that the State of Florida receives all the revenue it is entitled to.

In addition, the state has a State
Steward at the horse tracks and a division judge
at each greybound track and fronton. These in ifviduals supervise the actual prevation of the
race or gove. We also utilize ticket auditors at
joi-alai frontons, where we permit messenger
betting to take certain that all receipts are properly included in the racing and.

The horse and dog tracks each have

a State Veterinarian assigned to them who must be a Doctor of Veterinary Medicine. His main responsibility is the supervision of taking blood and urine specimens from the winning horses or dogs, or from favorites finishing out of the money. He is assisted by veterinary aides.

English Community of the Annie Annie

The division recently converted several of the veterinary aide positions at the South Florida thoroughbred tracks to career service positions at higher pay, since we feel this testing is one of the most important areas to guarantee integrity of vacing, and I feel strongly we should have well qualified, well raid personnel in these positions.

The principal problem areas in policing the pari-mutual industry in Florida, or anywhere else in the United States, in my opinion at the present time are:

(1) Use of illegal medication; and (2) the problems generated by certain forms of multiple wagering.

The manufacturers' development of sophisticated and hard to detect drugs has made it imperative for the racing laboratories to

AND HOPE SAME STANDARD STANDAR

and the second s

have equally sophisticated equipment for the detection of such drugs.

The division recently requested and received a supplement to our budget of \$205,000 to purchase such equipment, including the computerized gas chromotograph mass spectro-photometer, which is a fairly recent development in racing chemistry which we feel will be invaluable assistance in detecting illegal redication. I think it is a must for every racing laboratory.

Multiple wasering or exotic betting, as it is so called, is very popular at Florida tracks. However, trifecta wagering particularly provides a temptation to the dishonest individual.

As the Cornission probably knows, several states have had indictments and prosecutions, many involving the trifecta racing. The case I cited previously regarding the fixing of a dog race involved trifecta wagering. By knocking out the favorites in the race, the subject was able to win large suns of money by betting on the non-favorites in a trifects combination.

The National Association of State
Racine Courissioners has recently appointed a

that the property of the contracting

3 44 % - 28 - 38 7 1 1 5 - 3 -

committee, of which I am Vice-Chairman, to make recommendations for some uniform rules in this area.

We plan to look into such areas as the size of the field, minimum purse, and close supervision of such races by the stewards to detect suspicious betting patterns.

If this type of betting is to be continued, it should be under the strict rules and control of the state regulatory bodies.

Other forms of gambling are currently being mentioned as needed in the state to raise additional revenue; included are off-track betting, casino gambling and lotteries.

The division has permitted, during the past year, the South Florida thoroughbred tracks to furnish its results to the New York City OTB, and the receipts were distributed fifty-fifty between the norsemen and the tracks, with the state receiving no revenue.

This, in my opinion, is not detrimental to the state or the industry in any way,
and is actually helpful to the association and
participants.

However, intra-state OTB could be

palent print plant a terrent fille Celebration from the second consideration Ministration and and assets a real problem in Florida because of the number of pari-mutuel establishments we have. OTP would provide real competition for horse tracks, grey-hound and jai-alai frontons.

Similarly for casino gaubling, which, in addition, has the effect generally of bringing undesirable clements into the state and county.

My overall feeling with respect to other forms of garbling is that Florida has a very stable pari-mutuel industry, which last year contributed nearly \$85,000,000 to the state.

The expenses of the division were about 2 percent, leaving \$53,000,000 to be distributed, \$446,500 to each county; the remainder zoing to the General Revenue Fund and othe purposes.

I feel if other forms of zambling were added, they would dilute this substantial and steady income, and I do not think Floride should take the gamble of possibly jennardizing this source of revenue. Thank you.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Thank you very muca, Mr. McCann. I will vield to Senator Taft.

SENATOR TAFT: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

A CARL MARKATA A ASSOCIATION AND A CARL AND

Mr. McCann, you mentioned this one conviction. Was that the only one in the last year?

MR. McCANN: Yes, sir.

in the sale of the control of the co

SENATOR TAFT: Low rany other charges have been brought?

MR. McCANN: That was the only charge, the only case that hes brought an indictment and change.

SENATOR TAFT: You mentioned the statutery restrictions on new permit helders.

Do you have a specific limit, by statute, of pari-autual licenses you can give for horse racing?

MR. McCANN: It is a accognaphical restriction. No here or io; track can be suilt within 100 wiles of an existing part-rutual clast, and there is no location in the state right now that would fit the bill for that.

SENATOR TAFT: How often are the permits renewed

MR. McCANN: Annually.

SENATOR TAFT: How such turnever has there been, say in the last five years for the licensess.

e gala, garden et aljan (kon kije e jale). Orak om kiedom (laborekom et ladom).

Market State of Kill

MR. McCANN: Very little.

SENATOR TAFT: Mr. Pallot, is there illegal bookmaking going on in Floride in connection with these?

MR. PALLOT: I would assume there is. I do not know the extent. I am just not personally familiar with the facts.

SENATOR TAFT: You do not have any estimate of the extent?

MR. PALLCT: I do not, no, sir.

SENATOR TAFT: Would any state offi-

MR. PALLOT: Yes, sir. I believe you will be hearing from a gentleman this afternoon or towarrow from the Planias Department of Law Enforcement and other law enforcement agencies that should have that information.

SENATOR TAFT: You mentioned a 17.4 percent takeout. How does this compare with other states where there is pari-mutual racing?

MR. PALLOT: I would say it is generally avenue, sir.

There are some states slightly higher, some states are slightly lower.

> AGE GO BEER STEEN DO DESCRIPTION DE SERVICE L'ARTE RECOUNT DE L'ARTE L'ARTE L'ARTE DE SERVICE L'ARTE RECOUNTE L'ARTE L'A

New York has been experimenting for the oast two years for an increased takeout. They have dropped it.

You have various, in some states whether or not they have an OTB operation, for example in New York, that have the higher takeout on the OTB parlors than they do on the tracks, themselves.

You also have verying degrees of takeouts in seme states, depending on whether it is an exotic type wayer or not.

ror exercic in the win, clace, show nools they will take out 17 percent, but on a trifecta it may be 25 percent. This varies.

SENATOR TAFT: Mr. McCann, for the uninitiated, I am one of them, would you describe a trifacts bet:

MR. McCANN: That is betting on the first, second and third horse, exactly in that order.

In other words, you would pick one, two and three herses or dors. You have got to bet that exact embination, and that exact combination must win.

SENATOR TAFT: The odds on that re-

flect--

MR. McCANN: Very high. If the non-feverite wins, the odds are very high.

SENATOR TAFT: How many tracks does

that or to?

MR. McCANN: All of our tracks.

SENATOR TAFT: Being used at all of your tracks?

MR. McCANN: All of the tracks in the state; yes, sir.

SENATOR TAFT: I think that is all of the questions I have. Thank you very such.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Dr. Allen!

In your dissortation that the common was equally shared amonest all of the counties. I think it to 1446,500.

How was that figure arrived at, or how did you determine that you would share the money equally arong all the counties? Was it by referendum.

TR. "ALLOT: This was done by the legislature cory years and, Dector. I am not

familiar with how that was arrived at.

And I think the Governor's comment was that originally it was equal, and now that has been changed somewhat.

T think Mr. McCann might be able to elaborate in more detail.

MR. McCANN: Originally the counties split all of the monios given to the General Revenue Fund equally.

But the 1971 Legislature, for some reason--I do not know exactly why--put a cap on that, \$20,000,000. Anything after \$20,000,000 reverts to the general revenue fund. Anything below that roos to the counties equally.

DR. ALLEN: I am interested as an elected official, because it does not appear that your formula is based on the areas of eventest need. And I must imagine that there are some countries in Florida that would have an extensive amount of money that you have to deal with.

Are there any proreted costs or designated usage for those funds, or can the counties just but them to their own particular use

STATE OF THE PROPERTY OF THE P

NR. McCANN: They can use it for

what they want it for.

DR. ALLEN: One final question:

Has there been any evidence or incidence of mainfeasance, misfeasance or non-feasance among those members of the, not the Racing Commission, but the Department of Regulatory Licenses, et cetera, since it has had its inception?

In other words, have any of your appointed officials been subject to indictment and trial since they have been appointed to those positions?

MR. PALLOT: Speaking of the oresent administration, Dr. Alleni

DR. ALLEN: It has only been in vague since the present administration?

MR. PALLOT: Not to my knowledge: no. Since 1971, I would say no.

Prior to that time, not to my inow-

DR. ALLEN: My reason for asking, so as you will not consider it on insult, is that we had some difficulties with appointees in the State of Pennsylvania in additions of trust such as you hold. And where the appointment is by the

Governor and confirmation by the Schate, we have had some difficulties in the past.

I was wondering whether or not Florida had been fortunate enough to escape that type of problem.

Thank you very much, gentlemen.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Mr. Coleman?

MR. COLEMAN: Thank you, Mr. Chair-

man.

On the awarding of racing dates, is the Board the final say:

In other words, there is no appeal from dissatisfied permittees or licensees?

MR. PALLOT: Not quite, sir. The Board is the final administrative evency.

Of course, then, any aggrieved party has the right to take it into the court systems, and they are secondly appealed.

The controversiel racing date perlods have traditionally been provaled and delided by the courts in Florida.

And ultimately, now the Board box been efficied on many occasions, but it usually takes a justical determination rather than just the satisfaction of advinistrative determination.

เมษา แบบกระจะเกรา (การที่เกราะสายสาย เกราะเกราะ และการสาย และสาย และสายสาย เกราะ และการและสาย เมษาสายสาย (คือ

MR. COLEMAN: Is it clmost commonplace yearly:

MR. PASOL: Ves, it has been since my experience on this Board.

MR. COLEMAN: Mr. McCann, on the practice you told us in checking horses and dogs, I assume for testing, is your practice similar to that in other states where you testified that the winning horse and the favorite or favorites are only tested:

MR. McCANN: No. Usually the first and second place horses are tested, generally speaking, in a trifecta race, first, second and third, and any non-favorite that finishes out of the coney.

In other words, a horse that should have won and case in, performed very coorly, can be tested at the discretion of the stowards.

NR. COLEMAN: Is that similar practice followed by the other--

MR. McCANN: Yes.

MR. COLEMAN: Not every horse is tested. right?

化合物 建铁铁矿工工管 化二氯甲酰胺甲氧甲酰胺

NR. McCANN: No.

MR. COLEMAN: Do you in any way limit exotic racing? For instance, I assume if your trifecta is the last race, do you limit the number of horses. Is that something you control, or is it left up to the individual track?

MR. McCANN: We have a limit of a minimum of eight horses that must be programmed in a trifecta race. That is our present policy.

MR. COLEMAN: Have you found in your experience that you have more problems in those types of races as to exacts, trifects:

MR. McCANN: Trifectas specifically.

We have had very little problems with, I would may
the exacta and perfecta, but the trifecta seems to be
the problem, not only here but throughout the country.

MR. COLEMAN: Mr. Pollot, one final cuestion: The figure I think you gave us, the three-year projection, both increased in hardle and attendance?

MR. PALLOT: The last three years, that is correct, sir.

MR. COLEMAN: How does that compare with your studies with comparable racing states.

I think you have the largest number of racing days.

A RECEIVED FOR THE SECOND

MR. PALLOT: Yes, sir. The figures
I was giving represented the total figures for
our total pari-mutuel industry.

As between the industry we have bed variables. For example, our thoroughbred racing has not fared as well, and I think this has been a national problem.

MR. COLEMAN: That has been a de-

MR. PALLOT: Yes, sir, as well as our greyhound industry and our jai-alai industry.

As I pointed out, for the first time this year we are seeing a little dip in the handle in our greybound tracks, for example, which has been equated.

And the reasons given, the recession being one reason, the other reason profit, was the foot that there has been a dispute between track owners and greybound owners, which has been a part of a national involvement, I believe.

Other states have experienced the same problet, but we have had, as between the parimutual industry, even though we have logged a plus bottom line, you know, we have had policy proble

areas as between one industry versus another.

And it is therefore very finely tuned. This is why I said I think we need responsive legislation that can act rather quickly as the problem arises, to keep each industry healthy.

MR. COLEMAN: Thank you very such.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Dr. Phillips:

MR. PHILLIPS: Wr. McCann, with respect to your jai-alai operations, you state that you permit ressenger betting.

Explain what that is, and how it operates.

TR. McCANN: Well, rather than soing to the seller's window, which is done normally at a horse or deg track, the patron can sit in his seat, pay his money to a young lady who then fills out a slip, gives him a receipt, then goes down to the window and places a ticket for him.

Jai-alai is a game soing on all the time, and the spectators want to sit there and watch it.

MR. PHILLIPS: Thank you.

to thank you nersonally and for the Consission for

कारत की क्षाप्रमें हैं किया है। के नाम का के शहर के बुक्तकार का कहा है है है मुक्ता में में है है है coming and taking your tire.

I do want to tell you, I had meant to earlier, that the Florida pari-mutual operation is nationally known, if not as the best, certainly the equal. I congratulate you.

าง (การเพียงการเหมือนการทั้งการ การเพียงการเพียงสามารณที่สามารณที่ เพลาะได้ เพลาะได้ เพลาะได้ เพลาะได้ เพลาะได

It gives me a great deal of personal pleasure to welcome our next witness, Mr.
Frederick L. Van Lennen. President of Castleton
Industries, which owns and operates Pompano Park,
Florida, appearing today as a respesentative of
the breeding industry in the state of Florida:
also Chairman of the American Horse Council, being
a breeder of beautiful American maddle bred borses.

MR. FREDERICK L. VAN LENNEP: Trank

My name is Frederick Van Lenner. and my purpose here today is to acquaint this Co - mission with the harness reging industry in Clarica.

As President of Costleton Industries, which was two many tracks as well as Castleton Farm, and of the largest breeding farms in the harmone into try, I have a very been interest in horse various, and appreciate the opportunity to testify.

ruhi sayan pelebah merubak sakenya Salampah disebah sebagai sebagai The major subjects which I will discuss are (1) the development of the harness racing industry, and its contributions to this state, and (2) the advantages which horse racing, as opposed to other forces of wagering, provides to Florida.

between Florida and the parness industry was that the state's warner winter climate provided an excellent off-season training ground for the owners of trotters and pacers. While this seasonal influx of horses with their owners, trainers and support personnel brought some additional income to the state, the true potential was not being realized.

Approximately twelve years ago

Pompano Park was built in Fourano, Piczida, in

order to capitalize on this potential by providing

a facility for harness racing during the winter

months. The establishment of the track was

inevitable, since many of the better Stanlardbreds

were nearby throughout the coller season.

aillion we have endeavored to establish a first class racing facility at Paroin, and we have indeed succeeded in attracting horses from all of the

त्र कृत्युक्तः । अभिनेत्र के अर्थाति । १८०० प्रमाननेत्रः क्षेत्र के विकास व

Canada Carala ang Pilipe

major stables in North America. Although our barns presently accommodate 1,668 trotters and maders, we are forced to locate an additional 450 horses on nearby farms. We are in the precess of adding 200 stalls at a cost of \$400,000.

The benefit of the track to the local and surrounding communities, and to the state as a whole has been truly gralifying. While Postano Fark itself has lost nearly \$12 million in its early years, harness racing in Southern Horida has become a significant segment of the state's economy.

For example, our previous racing meet was attended by over 619,000 persons who wagered a total of more than \$31 million. The state's share of this handle, seven percent, amounted to approximately \$2.4 million.

(Nobibit I contains a schedule of paraeuts to the State of Floride Evon the animutual takenut and breakage for the pravious five years.)

While this arount itself is a significant contribution, it is really only the tip of the icoberg. In addition to this live t payment, the barness in metry also offers nurerous and ment opportunities to residents with accompanying revenue to the state. During the past season 1,129 owners, 304 trainers, 239 drivers, 936 grouns, 13 veterinarians, 17 blacksmiths and 20 agents were required to maintain the horses at Pompano. Many of these employees are semi-skilled or unskilled workers, who may be unemployable in other circumstances and could be a consequent burden, albeit unwilling, on the state rather than self-supporting citizens.

Last year the payroll for groots, blackstiths, trainers and the cost of feeding and bedding the horses at Pompano exceeded \$5.3 million.

In addition, maintenance of the grounds and buildings at Pompano involve enormous costs for labor, fuel and wokeep on trucks and tractors. The track capluys approximately 440 persons during the racing season, while the food catering operation requires an additional formulations. The total salaries for the concession operations exceed \$1.3 million arms Ty.

The employment apportunities provided by Pompano fark are, of course, or final in
view of our present dational coopery. These jobs
also generate income taxes, which may for education

and other social services. Moreover, the track makes direct contributions in the form of taxes, other than the takeout from pari-mutual wagering. Admission and sales taxes totaled \$77,000 for last year.

(Exhibit II contains a schedule of admissions and sales taxes paid during the last five years.)

Labor directly employed by the Fark is only one factor, however, for Pompano is a major purchaser of supplies from local distributors, and of services such as advertising and other forms of publicity on a national, regional and local basis. These expenditures for racing-related supplies and labor produce a riopling effect in Florida's economy, with Pompano Tark as its focal point.

both the participants and spectators at the track provide a financial stimulus for Pompano, Florida and surrounding communities.

Many of the horsemen who priginally migrated to add from Florida for the racing season have purchased ho as and have become residents during the last decade, broadening the state's economic base.

Those patrous and horsewen who are transient continue to seemd millions of dollars

each winter for lodging, meals, fuel, entertainment, and other assorted services. These persons also make substantial contributions to the state in the form of sales taxes and riscellaneous excise taxes.

While man, visitors come to Florida from other parts of the United States for harnest racing, it is important to lear in mind that persons also travel from as far away as Sweden, Dantark, Italy and France, countries in which harness racing is also prospering.

It is estimated that Pompano Park was directly responsible for the infusion of more than ble million into clorida in its first year alone. Subsequent years have yielded even greater ruinulus to the state economy.

Somewhat paradomically, winter training of standardbreds which instigated the development of Pompano Park, has itself increased greatly as a result of the existence of the track.

During this part year the winners of 1% of the top 20 stakes races were trained at Pospano Park. In 1956 the state of Florida had three Standardbeed forms. Today there are over 15 farms which contribute to the economy of Florida.

ide de déserva l'interior i person de la termina. Et en Presentat in la cerció en la termina.

		and the second of the second
	en de la composition de la Maria de la composition de la Maria de la Carlo de la Carlo de la Carlo de la Carlo La composition de la Carlo	
ter end to a progression time see, the contract of the contrac	number of the company of the compan The company of the company of	

## CONTINUED

## 10F5

not only in terms of revenue from taxes, but also in terms of employment opportunities and salaries.

e en la certa de la financia de la compensa de esta de la certa de la celar

Today there are approximately 350 Standardbred owners participating in treeJing in Florida. Their horses produce about 300 feals per year, as compared with 1966 when only about 10 feals were produced.

One of the major factors contributin; to this development of native Standardbreds
in Florida has been the Florida Breeders Stoke.

Fifty percent of the breekale of all harness neetings in the state goes into the Florida Berness

Racing Promotional Trust Fund. This year, for enaugle,
the Pompano Park meeting will produce 3100,000 and the
Sectional Club meet at Castleberry will add nearly
\$23,000. Of this amount, \$10,000 has been bud eted for
the Florida Breeders Stake. Florida-brod overnight
races will receive \$20,000 as 'inconting money" which
adds 50 percent to whatever the purse right be for
each "Florida-Breed" event. Approximately \$10,000...

of the Trust Tond is carracted for advertising and
promotion.

In the few years of its existence, this program bus produced some of the finest

Standardbred horses in the country. Each year we have additional Standardbred stallions in the program and the quality and bloodlines will continue to impreve as the breeding progresses.

At the peak of the winter racing season, Pompano Park, Ben White Training Center, Seminole Turf Club and Spring Garden Ranch have about 3,200 horses in residence which cost their owners a minimum of \$500 dollars each (monthly) or a total of approximately \$1.6 million per month to maintain.

We expect these horses to be in the state at least six to seven whichs, creating spending power for trainers, grooms, horness suppliers, veteriberians and around crews.

This somewhat lengthy description of harness recipe in Florida serves a twofold purpose. First, it gives you a concept of the benctit which our industry has brought to the state.

In this regard, please bear in mind that of each dollar watered at Poppano Park, eighty-nine costs is returned to the bettor. The remainder, eleven cents, is divided, about equally between the track and the horsesen.

Secondly, the discussion directs your attention to the advantages of horse racing over other forms of wagering with respect to the citizens and economy of Florida.

ang pagaman 🍦 ya se kaman ini dang ya sa katang mengang mengan baga senggan mengan dang mengali bagan mengan meng Pengan mengan mengan

For example, a lottery is not regarded as a major source of jobs, nor will it attract tourists. Casino gambling, while it might attract tourists, would not necessarily add many more jobs above and beyond those available to persons with the skills needed to run the various casino games.

The racing industry, or the other hand, provides thousands of jobs in Florida, many of which, as I noted, are filled by unskilled or semi-skilled individuals. Ticket takers, parking lot attendents, grooms, and hot walkers are but a few examples. I believe that the experience of this Commission will bear out my beliefs as they apply to most of the other forms of wagering.

For all these reasons, we believe that horse racing is unique in the service it provides to local severnment, both in terms of tax money and in terms of employment and other benefits offered to the local residents. These benefits

TACA APPLICATION SPECIAL STATES AND A SECURITION OF SECURITIES OF SECURITION OF SECURITIES SECURITION OF SECURITIES SECURITION OF SECURITION O

have been seriously endangered by the actions of some localities in the last few years. While we agree that the local jurisdiction, and not the federal government, should control racing, each state must be swere that the attitudes and policies which it adopts toward racing can seriously endanger this large and useful industry.

We are cortainly not averse to paying taxes. The state provides many benefits to
harness racing, and we feel that we should pay for
them. Nonetheless, some states seem to have forgotten in the last few years that as more somey is
taken out of the racing handle in the form of banks,
payoffs to the bettors, purses for the bourseven,
and the returns to the track all grow scaller. In
addition inflation and increasing costs have bort
barness racing like every other industry.

is this: Forparo Park and the harness racin, industry have grown and prospered in Florida, and Florida in turn has profited from our industry.

It is my hope that this Commission will recommend the need for comparation and careful consideration on the art of each state in order

to preserve horse racing as we know it today. I seriously doubt that the story of success which I have just reiterated would be possible in certain states today.

and the control of th

The increasing pressure on state government to milk ever larger amounts of money from racing has resulted in an uneconomical proliferation of race tracks and taxing policies which discourage the bettor and the horsesen alike. Therefore, I ask that in your recommendations you caution against continuation of these policies so that more states can experience the adventages of a bealthy recipe industry.

I want to thank you for the opportudity to discuss these matters with you. If you have any questions, I will be happy to enswer then or to submit additional information.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Thank you very well, Mr. Van Lennap, Senator Taft.

SENATOR TAFT: Mr. Van Lennen, gon rentioned the Florida Breeders Stake.

What is a federal tex situation with report to the propotional trust fund?

MR. VAN LENNEP: I don't think that

ANK BURGARES OF ANY BEAUTY that also, but it be to be built-KRONEN ( AND ON AND A TO SEE FO

has the federal tax. The money is raised from the pari-nutuel, put aside from the pari-nutuel funds and then the individuals who participate in the breeding program by having horses registered in the state of Florida, can enter their horses in a series of races which are put on at the track similar to what they do in Ohio, which we call "Ohio and Florida bred herses."

And there are horses that are bred on the fares, cut of stallions or rares, that drop their foals, who are eligible for these races.

STNATOR TAFT: Do these horses race at County Fairs:

MR. VAN LENNEP: We do not have as wany County Pairs as you have in Ohio. We have a few County Fairs. In fact, I think there is only one that has any active racing, and that is in Tamps, Florida.

Our racing has been at the parimutuel rack tracks for these stake events.

SENATOR TAFT: Well, of course County Fairs have peri-sutuels:

MR. VAN LENNEP: We do not have pari-nutuels at the fairs.

SENATOR TAFT: You do not have it.

MR. VAN LENNEP: No, we do not have pari-mutual fairs.

mandaning and second to be seen where the second and the control of the control o

SENATOR TAFT: They have betting at the fairs?

MR. VAN LENNEF: No, we do not have any betting at the State Fairs. All the betting is controlled by the licensed pari-nutuel operators and controlled by the State.

And the State does not license parinutuel activities at the State Fairs.

SENATOR TAFT: Thank you.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Dr. Allen?

DR. ALLEN: No questions.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Nr. Coleran.

MR. COLEMAN: I have no questions.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Professor Phillips.

MR. PHILLIPS: None.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: You are, of course,
I think reflecting a common complaint of race track
operators and horse breeders in terms of the increasingly oppressive state of the tax industry.

What would you suggest the federal-

PACK HEALT STATE OF A SAME AND A

How can this Commission help you, if it were so disposed, in your opinion?

MR. VAN LENNEP: I think that by possibly bringing into focus the, I would hope that all of the hearings that you have conducted would show that the pari-nutuel industry and horse racing under pari-nutuel operations is probably, shall we call it, the most acceptable, and the most productive form of gambling.

And that if this kind of operation is to be encouraged and grow, it must be sustained by enough input of funds, rather than taking out all the funds.

I believe, sir, that possibly the activities that you have conducted in the last year have helped us.

1:

I know of at least two or three states that are now willing to discuss this possibility and have gone aheed and are trying to work with the horse owners, the race track management, the people who are on the firing lines collecting this tax money.

Because as you know, in pari-mutue? racing the tax money is collected by the operator.

and it does not cost the State. They do not have tax collectors, so they recognized the increased costs of collecting this money and have made provisions to help the industry.

والموادي والمنطور والمنازي والمنازي والمنازي والمنازي والمنازي

I think this is one of the things that has grown out of, already, from some of the testimony that you have heard in Washington, and some of the material that has appeared in the public press.

I think this would be the most encourating thing. The second thing I would hope is
that a careful study would reveal the extent to
which proliferation of intra-state off-track betting
could seriously affect the survival of the horse
industry as we know it, in the many states in the
size that it is today.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Thank you. Mr

MR. RITCHIE: Mr. Von Leanen, what you have described appears to be rather phenomenal success, the Standardbred industry in the state of Florida, which has benefitted the state coroletely.

Is this seculiar to the state of Florida? Could it have occurred elsewhere in your

INCK GUDANGE (K. Artyellik) Andrewski (K. L. Bellin)

ាស្តីមាន ស្ថាស្ត្រាស់ ប្រ. ស្ត្រាស់ ប្រ. ស្នេស ស្ត្រាស់ ស្ត្រាស់ ស្ត្រាស់ judgment?

artik di**ik**a kangan germakan, organ sangan mangan pangan dari sangan pangan pangan pangan sangan sa kangan sa sa

MR. VAN LENNEP: Well, I think that possibly I wanted to quote the state of Florida because I think that being the last pari-mutuel industry to come in of size, it has taken us a great deal longer to have the people, the residents in the state of Florida, understand harness racing.

No, I would say in the northern states, and through the Middle West where harness racing has been known through the fairs, and people have grown up with it, we have had a phenomenal increase in harness racing.

And of course in Canada there has been a tremendous increase in harness racing, and in many European countries.

I do feel that the State of Florida has been really helpful to us in many ways, and I think that the state has tried to encourage our efforts in every way, and I wanted to show that, I was trying to show, because we are the only track that is operating in the state, just what a good successful, or track preverly operated could do to try to bring in an industry of this type, apart from just the gambling effect of the pari-autual

operations.

MR. RITCHIE: You touched upon the intra-state off-track betting.

Would you suggest that the Commission consider suggesting to Congress that intra-state off-track betting, as you described, as a federal policy. Do you feel that strongly about it?

MP. VAN LENNEY: Yes, I do. I really think I do not believe that the matter will be terminated without some federal intervention, because it seems as though zambling has now become an easy action of raising revenue.

and I do not know whether we consider all the consequences. The Governor, here, gave you a lot, which I thought was very good, but it seems to me that it is one thing for us to telecast some races from Florida on stake races to New York, and maybe get some of the income from the New York betting, because they did not have racing at those particular days to be on. But it is easy to follow the reverse subscription and have a state put in GTB and then find even the state of Florida had GTB, it would seem to be evident that they would then have screeps. And because they had such good racing all

A section resident solvers of the section of the se

A STATE

year long in New York, that the New York races would appear in Florida. And sany of the tracks here would have to go out of business because they could not exist against that.

The same thing is true in states that the State of Kentucky had such a thing. We have tracks in Kentucky. It is a local situation. We reise a lot of horses, we have some great tracks in Churchill Downs and Keenlands, but the other 190 days a year we do not have great horses in Kentucky.

They would project these horses into Kentucky, and I am sure the Kentucky tracks would not survive.

that there should be any exceptions to this: that is, if there are adequate controctual arrangements that insure that the states, the tracks, the borseness are consensated adequately. If that is possible, then perhaps there should be an exception made in the prescription?

MR. VAN LENNEF: Wall, that is a tough question. I can see that if we were only talking, for instance, about -- let us take Hisleah

TACK BORASIN A COMPLETED AND ASSESSED AS A COMPLETED AS A

here, or Gulfstream, or have good horses and good winter racing.

And then in the off-season, that these --they decided we had off-truck betting here, that they would allow the New York races to come in.

I could see that possibly Gulfstrea and Hialcah would not be too greatly affected, maybe in the winter, except for the tourists and the
people who would come here, and their admissions,
and they are being compensated for that.

The same thin, right be true of Churchill Downs for its April meeting, during the Derby and all that recting. But what about the Churchill secting, and what about the meetings in the off-season, where many local horseven have to compete, and we must have a lot of horse racing it we are going to have top horses.

You fust con't have a few. It you are roin; to limit the horse mading to one or two overations, I noted not that this could because very haroful, not only to the competition that's involved, but up the presence to the narticular types if it is through the country.

And I think that this rould, if the

BARB BURNESSER

the state of the state of

state was interested in money, they might then again say, "We don't care about those other tracks. We made a deal with these big tracks, and they would be able to carry it."

And possibly you put them out of business. So this is the two-edged sword that worries we.

MR. RITCHIE: Regarding the states and their various fortules for the takeout from the handle, would you believe that that is significant to require federal legislation there: that is, a limit on the takeout accomplished by some cannor of législation?

MR. VAN LENNER: I think this is a very worthy consideration. As we know, as you increase the size of the takeout you encourage, or
discourage betting in one respect, or you rake the
worky away from people so rest they go broke quicker.

The other thing is that you probably succurage wore illegal graphing.

'nd if we--I understand that--I used to always been that becamelers couldn't operate on tuch less than 15 erosat.

encer's common to

It would be possible, because of the

THE ALERT THE ALL SHE THAT ALERT HE HE STORES

much as they wanted and get everything healthy.

And if we could keep it at 14 or 12 percent, I as sure that the public and the whole pari-mutuel industry would be better off.

MR. RITCHIE: Mr. Chairman, I would like for the record to reflect the appreciation of the staff to Mr. Van Lennep and Mr. Mullen, who is accompanying him, who has been here, they have cooperated to the fullest extent and provided the Commission with areat assistance.

We certainly appreciate your efforts:

MR. VAN LENNEP: I want to thank you for the opertunity of appearing.

CHAINMAN MORIN: Senator Taft bas

SENATOR TAFT: I bring this up, really, for the staff:

According to Mr. Van Lermon's testimony, the problem has existed in Florida at this time with moment to the entire harness racing in-Justry.

There is an issue that is currently.

I do not know wiether there is legislation astually

pending on it or not, that relates to the whole question of harness racing at the County Fairs and State Fairs throughout the nation, of the percentage of take from the parisontuch betting at some of those fries which is affecting the tax status of the fairs, themselves, and the extent of the parisontucel revenue relating to the total revenue of the fairs, which is resulting in claims by the Internal Revenue Service of non-exempt status for the fairs.

And also for taxation of revenues created by the pari-autual, even though that be only a percentage of the total percentage.

It is something we can no into further. It does exist in Ohio, Illinois, Galifornia, quite a number of other states. Thank you.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: We will be in recess.

(Thereupon a recess was taken,

after which the fullowing

proceedings were had.)

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Our next witness will be Mr. Gene Campbell, who is a Florida State Representative.

I note by your biography that you have been a sember of the teaching profession for

TANK BOOK STEEL STANFORS

and the state of the state of

many years. We welcome you here. We know that you will give us some new outlook.

ER. GENE CAMPBELL: Thank you very much for the invitation. After listening to the expert testimony, I do not feel I can give expert testimony, expert opinions very similar to the Governor's.

First off, let me say that I have introduced a bill for casino cambling into the Legislature, and my point in introducing the logislation is to try to raise revenue for the State of Florida.

I have also introduced legislation for a state income tax for people who would rather pay their own way.

When I traveled around the state I found people talling we they do not want gambling in the state of Florida, that this is going to cost the poor reople their money.

I feel that the poor people are already losing their money in the pari-mutuel meet-ings such as horse racing at Hialeah.

I introduced legislation into the Legislature to let the people vote. My feeling is,

you cannot be a little bit pregnant. We have selective morality in the state of Florida if we are going to allow people to go in and bet \$2 on a horse or a dog, but would not allow the people to go in and bet \$2 on themselves at a blackjack table.

anbler syself. I do not go to horse races. I went to Hickenh once to see what it was like. I went to the dog track once to see what it was like about 12, 14 years ago. I have some to las Vegas. I tried some gambling there, but I do not think I cambled. Gambling is when you have a chance, and I never had a chance. I've played nickel and disc power with friends, so I would not say I as a teetotaler for this type of thing.

Ihe points I want to make are those:

I am trying to set a change in the Florida Coastitution to allow a referendum to go to the people of the state of Florida to determine for themselves whether they would like casino garbling as a reans of raising revenue.

Casino spabling is just an extension of the oresent gambling that we already have. The issue of gambling was decided some 40 years ago

tank identify and a converse in the

when we determined that we would have horse racing, dog tracks, jai-alai, pari-tutuel betting.

I am trying simply to let the people in Florida have a chance to determine whether they would like casino gambling. If this referendum casses state-wide, each county would then have the option to determine locally whether they would like to have casino gambling come into their state.

I guess this would answer one of the questions you asked the Governor earlier. I think the state should control it, each county have the local option to determine it, and have a Gaming Commission at the state level.

said, that casino gardling is bad, I disagree with. I think he says that the toursits will fail to come to Florida. I was be taking a personal stand nere in not giving you people information that you would like, but I will get off the soap box in just a tinute.

The Governor says that tourist will drop is Floride. I do not see people coming to Florida to misit disposland turning around at the state burder because you have desines in Misri Beach.

if Miami Beach chooses to go for casino gambling.

I think the tourists would still come here. We have 67 counties in the state of Florida, and if one, two, three of their choose to have casinos, that is their local option, they have made their choise, and I do not see it hurting the tourist trade in Florida.

This year we have had more tourists than before, and there is no free lunch in the state of Florida, any more than there is a free lunch where you gentlessen come free.

We either raise our revenue off of tourists, Florida is a tourist scate, or we tax ourselves, or we cut our programs.

One out of every five people in the state of Florida, now, are presently over 60 years old, and probably before the year 2000 can out of every four will be over 60 years old. These people are living on fixed incomes, and it is going to take some revenue from the State of Florida to continue with the programs that it has.

Inflation is eating into the states just like it is sating into everyone's personal budget. We need revenue, and all I am trying to for

IN K. HOBY OF A DESCRIPTION OF THE SERVICE OF THE S

is put it to a referendum, to let the people detervine, for themselves, whether this is a means of raising revenue that we would like to try.

of regulating this. Assuming that it takes every nickel to regulate it, you take in the equivalent of 80 million dollars. It takes in 80 million dollars, and it takes the whole 60 million dollars to regulate it, you have related jobs, you have spent on 3,000 people for security. I think when you have created jobs that you will have people then spending their money back into their community.

The gentletan from Foreant said about the barners rocing, when become earn roney they spend it back into their community, and it becomes a source of good for the community. So I think if we spend the roney we are creating jobs with it and we can control it.

down in the islands. That way be so, but I think probably that one of the measons is the service that now yet. You cannot just have an attraction without having cood service, and I think many people in the islands may not be providing the service that

BAKK BEELVALL SI KATELA STRA REPURCI MENTAKAT LISA TO MAMELELIA KATELA many people would like.

I think the people of the state of Florida, if it had it, would attract high class tourist people who would come to spend the revenue that we reed for our problems.

I think that the main issue that we have to determine in the state of Florida is whether we are going to let the people make this decision for themselves.

Some people say I am trying to force the people to vote, and I feel that others are trying to force the people not to vote. And given the choice, I would rather see them vote on these issues that ignore them. Thomas Jefferson once said when we started our 13 colonies, we started our states: Nobody wanted taxation.

"One thing about gambling, it is the only source of revenue that the person has a choice whether they want to pay it or not."

So I guess I am off the subject for answering your questions for expert testimony, but I would like to stop and answer any questions that you might have, and ask that you realize that I as

not an expert on cashling, but I am trying to help raise revenue in the state of Florida, and I would like for people to have that choice.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Thank you very, very much. Before zetting into that particular point, let reack you: Having followed most of your adult career in the school system, whether you think casing garbling might have any impact on the youth of Florida?

MR. CAMPBELL: I do not see it having any more impact than horse racing, dos tracks and Hisleab, no, sir.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Well, perhaps, let we take the opposite side for a moment.

I suppose once legalized there would be no probibition against having slot mechines at the ice erser titler?

That. You do not have do, betting in the parking lots that gambling goes on in that establishment in Florida where your pari-nutual is.

If you have garbling casines, those where you issue licenses, that is where that ganhling takes place, not sorething that is in the

A TO BE STREET OF THE SECOND STREET OF SECOND STREET OF SECOND STREET OF SECOND STREET OF SECOND SEC

corner drugstore and cafe.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: You said you have been to Las Vegas?

MR. CAPMBELL: I have also been to Monte Carlo.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: I made that observation only because there appeared to be slot machines in the ice cream parlors in Las Vegas.

If casino gambling were legalized in Florida under county option, and the county operated it, who would run the casinos:

MD. CAMPBELL: Where did you get your personnel--I at sorry, sir--for your horse racing, dog tracks and Hialeah?

I think you train your personnel and you also review it from other areas. I think many people hint that the Mefin is the only place that knows how to run it, and I distured with that.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Would you think it would be a pertinent inquity in terms of presenting issues to the electors as to whether or not the operation of a casino is a rother highly specialized one.

W. CAMPERIL: In ar traveling

TACK HISTORY OF STATES OF STATES

100

through the cosines that I went through in Las Vacas, I found that most arrone could be trained to do the decling only the case they bad.

The only one that required a great deal of specialty that I could see was the even tobles, and I am sure you could banile that situation.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Nould you have the state operate the casino, county operate the casino, county operate the casino, or private industry.

is arivate ownership, and I would see that it would stay that way, licensed by the state.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Genator Toft.

JUATUR TAPES Thank you, in Chaircon. Representative Compbell, do not think it would lead to syndicates buries and selling vites to legislators?

NR. CAPMEELL: If you have, soo, in MON that comes in here and opens on a Grand Butel with casino parabling, and has a two of \$300,000,000 license in this, and a license being vaniel, do you think MON, with the open occur and the two or \$300,000,000 investment, do you think they will be

trying to buy off the politicians right now since you are a councilran, and corrissioners and in a small town?

I do not think you are getting control of what you are talking about legalizing.

SENATOR TAFT: Do you think casino gambling would work here?

We had corrents by Mr. Wolkoff who indicated it would not work here, and talked of other areas like Poerto Rico.

worked in those areas because of the distance, and the service and the unfaciliarity to many people that so there, the Americans that so there.

They would be more at home in this type of atmosphere here.

Yes, I think the engines would work. If someone had given you a choice 40 years are and said. "We are noting to let the United States have one state to out sasing gaubling in." I do not think Nevada would have wen. I think Florida would have been hosen as that state.

meat that you will lose fourist trale because the

រូបសេត្ត (សាសាស្ត្រ សាស្ត្រសាសាស្ត្រសាសាស people will spend their money fauter and to back home:

MR. CAMPBELL: I disarred with that.

I think probably when you have casino , a bling you have different type tourists. I think the teurists you presently have will come to Florida, the family-type tourists, right, would still come.

SENATOR TAFF: Thank you.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Dr. Alleni

you feel that levalized an bling, in easing form along with your pari-nuture form, would have on the electoral arccess in the state of floride.

NR. CAMPBELL: You seem do I feel that the action marbling weald get involved in the elections.

DR. ALLEN: Right.

or core than--a sin, I so back to being idexperienced --- or more than heree racing, dog tracks onl Winical are involved in it now.

and or point is that when you legalize section you have better control over it, including act.ing involved in elections, than you do if you

leave it illegal. Because then it is legal, and it goes on, and I think that is where you find your payoffs to many of your neliticians to try to keep it illegal.

DR. ALLEN: Are you saying there is curre thy illegal easing gambling in the state of Florida?

MR. CAMPBELL: You do not have casinos, but you have gambling that will give you all types of gambling you have in the casinos.

DR. ALLEN: Do you think the situation that there is gambling in Los Vegas, and it is probably the gambling capital in the United States, do you think the situation would be differout in Florida than Las Vegas.

MR. CAMPBELL: In what way?

your legalized casing partiting under your Department of Regulatory Practices which is an experied beard by the Governor, confirmed by the Senate, would there be as such chance of, if not zore chance, of misfessance, malfessance and non-feasance under that system than there is currently:

om. CALPENDE: I cannot say, I con

say that you have this horse racing, dog track, Higheah now. I think the room is there for those people to abuse it just as such as the casino owners would.

I do not think that, I think you are putting the easino owners in a bad light in saying that they are not as wholesome as horse track owners. I cannot say that.

DR. ALLEN: Some other people have. Let me ask a question relative to employment:

Approximately how rany occale are employed in Florida in the pari-mutuel industry at the present time:

MR. CAMPBELL: I was asking that question outside. I reall do not know.

I suppose if you started counting up the proble that have jobs related to pari-autust such as making harnesses, or repairing saddles, or hot walking. I do not know that figure. Marke someone else does.

b?. ALLEN: What would you estimate would be the number of exployees who would be concerned with easing operations.

MR. CAMPBELL: That would desend or

JACK TOORNAAR WOLLD IN STREE HURSON OF TOORS WI STREET HONOLOUGH ON TOOR how many counties chose to go with casinos, and how many casinos you had in the counties that did choose to go with it, or whether it was successful or not, you know, whether people did come here.

But I think that really your employment that you are talking about when you have casino gaubling is not going to come.

Your employment comes from your taxidrivers, the people who work in hotels, notels and
restaurants, and the community offering services
to the tourists while they are in town. I think
that is where your employment figures to up.

DR. ALLEN: If you have already shown incesse each year in your tourist trade without legalized gambling, what efforts would you feel would account relative to tourist with legalized gambling.

PR. CAMPBELL: I think you are coing about numbers instead of -- I do not want to say. "quality."

If you tolked about number of tourists that code down and est and stay in our cave, rounds and est permit butter and jelly sandwiches, as opposed to the ones that stay in matels, hotels

ANGER BENEFIT STEET OF SERVICE OF

and spend money.

OR. ALIEN: There might be a casino on the old campground. You never can tell. Thank you very much.

والمرافي المرابية أعاما والمراجع والمعاري أوالمعاري والمعاري والمعاطوة وأكري والمرافع ووراي

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Mr. Coleman?

MR. COLEMAN: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Campbell, did I understand you also have an income tax bill!

NR. CAMPBELL: Yes, sir. I am trying to, and this again, as the Governor mentioned, would asend the Constitution.

The Constitution of Florida forbids a state income tax. I would also like to have a state income tax side by side. I would like to have them side by side.

MR. COLEMAN: As to revenue, I assume you have projected, have some thoughts about your bill passing, or on implemented revenue, that it would produce for the state.

MR. CAMPBELL: You could not really say, because it would depend on a couple of things, would depend on one, taybe no county.

All my referendum does is pass it at the state level. Maybe re counties would choose

THE REPORT OF A DESCRIPTION OF A PROPERTY OF

to go locally with casino gambling, maybe one, or two or three.

The street was the restriction are the street of the restriction of the street of the

MR. COLEMAN: Well, is your intent, then, are you seeking this legislation just so that you can say, "We have one form of gambling over another," or is it designed pasically as a revenue neasure:

MR. CAMPBELL: My intent with this would be to attract tourists. I have also filed off-track betting, and I would sense that casino gambling is a way to attract courists here, to have then spend the toney.

MR. COLEMAN: Thank you very such. Chaleman MORIN: Mr. Fhillips:

MR. PHILLIPS: Mr. Campbell, as I understand it. recing and jai-aloi are not on a county-cotion basis in the state of Florida at the present time. That is, the other has been divided geographics by, I take it, for purposes of issuing permits.

MR. CAMPBELL: Let me, I think that if you are saing to have jai-alai, for enemple, you must have a local referender into your county. That is a local referender. I so not sure about the

pane, arab viele, po em galvi Vara paljesme i ing min ga sign horse racing, dog tracks.

That may be something like a hundred rile difference between the two or something.

MR. PHILLIPS: The point that I am getting at is, that if you allow the local option basis, does this not also have a domino effect much like the states are arguing with respect to the state lotteries; namely if two counters go in and the neighboring counties feel like they are losing business to those counties, and they had better put it in, which is exactly the testimony we have had from the states with respect to the lotteries.

MR. CAMPBELL: I am sorry, was there a question:

MR. PHILLIPS: Is there not a danger that that is exactly what is going to happen so that you are not getting a true referendum anyway.

off. CAMPBELL: I think if you have a local referendum back in each county where those people can vote for themselves and say, "If Dade County goes with it, Broward County may vote to have casino garbling too."

This goes back to the local option,

TACK THEE A THE A SHARE TAKE A 1224 ACT SOOD A DESCRIPTION OF STREET

the people making that choice. I am for that.

MR. PUILLIPS: But what I am saying, they are voting for it for entirely different reasons than they right otherwise vote.

FR. CAMPBELL: You weam--I ga not following you. They are voting for it because they are trying to draw tourists away from other counties?

MR. PHILLIPS. Tourists ore being drawn away from them. I am making the same argument to the counties that we are getting with respect to the states, that one state puts in a lottery, and other states feel they just put in a lottery, because loney is toing out of the state.

Is not the same danger sping to hoo-

possible in 35 years you may have 35 counties that have casines.

th. FHILLIUS: All of then unprofitable, permansi

MR. CAMPBELL: Ferhaps, but that is the American way.

MR. Bulla IPS: But you do not allow

18 & BARRETTO TO THE TOTAL

competition in your racing industry at the present time:

MR. CAMTBELL: I do not. I do not have that. I do not know that that is regulating it so you can control it. And as a matter of fact, I am not too sure we don't have too ruch regulation in some of these areas.

I think we should regulate, you know, how it is run, but as far as the number, I am not sure you should regulate that.

EM. PHILLIPS: Thenk you.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Miss Morshall?

MISS MARSHALL: Just one question:
The Department of Justice and the F.B.I. have provided our Courission with figures that indicate
that 29 to 39 million dollars is being grabled
illegally or a year's basis. And out of that figure

The next largest percentage is attributable to illegal booksaking on horses, and by far, the smallest sercentage is attributable to illegal cashue-type games, dice games, card games, et cetera.

In the interest of production of

3.A. K. STERLY WEED by ANNEX SANDER EXAMPLE OF STREET CONTRACTOR OF SANDERS
MARKET RECEIVED. revenue, would it not be more successful to attempt to institute a legalized sports booksaking operation, thereby accomplisying pathops two ourseses. Number one, the production of revenue based on the fact that that is the largest source of illegal booksaking. And also combatting crime in the sense that this is the most common form of illegal gambling, and therefore the most common source of law enforcement efforts in the illegal gambling.

MR. GAMPBELL: I think you are correct in what you are saying. That would probably be so if your sole purpose was to combat crise.

Again, my argument for the casino gameling is to attract tourists, and I do not think logalized sports betting is going to attract tourists to Florida, and casino gambling will, although it may solve the problem you are talking about.

MISS MARSHALL: Thouk you.

chairman Morin: I huese there ere no further questions, and we thenk you very, very much for cosing.

MR. CAMPBELL: Thank you very such, CHAIRMAN MORIN: The hearing will

IN R HIDS VALUE OF THE AND THE THE STATE OF THE STATE OF

rewadjourn. We will reconvene at 1:30.

(Thereupon a recess was taken for lunch at 12:30 p.m., after which the hearing resured at 1:35 p.m., and the following proceedings were had:)

CHAIRMAN MORID: The first witness we shall hear from this afternoon is Mr. Raul Rico, Vice-President of Worll of Jei-Alai, Inc.

I was trying to find Mr. Rico in the Annual Report of Business Regulation. Do you recresent the frontons?

MR. PAUL KITO: Wall, four frontens
in Florida, and one under construction in Hortford,
Connecticut. We have Misch Jai-Alai, Tanpa Jai-Alai,
Fort Fierce and Ocals Jai-Alai in Florida.

CHAIRMIN MORIN: Thank very very much for coming. I think we have some mutual friends in the city of Boston, do we not.

MR. RICO: Probably. I am originally from Besten.

Iy with the Federal Adress of Investigation. Do you have a presented statement.

1000

AND BUILDING

MAN CONTRACT

MR. RICO: I will read it.

Billed as the world's fastest sport, jai-alai reans "merry festival," in the language of the Basque region where the gaze originated in the Middle Ares.

It provides rapid-fire action, combining elements of handball, squash, dog racing, bullfishting, gymnastics and mountain climbing, and is faster than any of these games. It is played in France, Italy, the Philippines, Mexico, Indonesia, and ferrerly was popular in Cuba.

Wherever it is played professionally, it is a popular abateur sport. A jai-alai fronton also serves as a social center with dining facilities, lounges and fast food service.

The game is played on a huge three-sided court, that the explosively bouncy peloto, which is a rock-hard ball, smacks against the granite-faced front wall, often at speeds in excess of 150 miles an hour, after being hurled from a cesta, which is a narrow, crescent-shaped wicker basket stranged to the player's wrist.

The object of the same is to bounce the ball off the front wall with chough speed or

The Miller No. 13 Mar. Assets and State of the control of the cont

spin so it cannot be returned with a single hource.

Players are so skillful that vollers often last up to three minutes. An average zone lasts eight to twelve winutes, and unlike many other sports there are no boring timeouts.

The American came is adapted to the pari-rutual system. Eight one or two-man teams compate for seven points. Two players or teams play for one point, the losing side retiring from the court and the winning side continuing to play until it loses a point and is retired, or wins enough points to win the game: playoffs determine second place and third place positions.

Botting is the same as at horse races, each player being identified by a number that is called "post position."

Quiniclas and perfectas, sometimes called "exactes," now familiar in pari-rutual waxering, are actually the invention of World Jai-Alai management.

The program normally consists of twelve pares a night--ten doubles and two sin les. To equalize the chances of each doubles team, the matchmaker naive superior players with players of

lesser ability when he makes up the fields for each game.

Miami Jai-Alai, the oldest jai-alai fronton and the first operation of the World Jai-Alai, commenced in May 1925, and pari-mutuel play was started in 1935 when legalized pari-mutuel wagering was approved by the State of Florida.

This state has a virtual Arcrican acnopaly on the game of jai-alai bettime. Jai-alai bettime did not go beyond Florida until 1973, when a frontop opened in Las Vegas.

Other frontons are new being built in Connecticut and Rhode Island.

on jai-alai, localized in 1635, is betting by corbers of the public scainst each other. The fronton acts as a broker for wagers by the public, and deducts a corression fixed by state lay and shared by the fronton and the State of Florida.

Neither the franton nor the state has any interest in which player or team wins a given same.

Pari-nutual is the fifth largest producer of revenue in the state of Florida. As

The Residence of the Committee of the State of the State

for the honesty and integrity, Thomas G. Osman, Jr., pari-intual operations Board member for the Board of Business Regulations, Division of Pari-Mutuel Wagering, wrote in 1973:

"The records of this Division do not indicate any irregularities in the conduct of Florida frontons in any season since the incertion of this type of pari-rutual operation."

And of course, this is also the siturtion as of today. Last year in 105 operating days. Misri Jai-Alei generated 47 million dellars in mutuel handle and drew over a million patrons. Both figures were world records.

A world recerd attendance of 14,443 hets was recerded on December 2-th, 1974 at Mineri Joi-Alsi, while the world recurd handle of \$636,461 was achieved on April 20th, 1975 at Mineri Joi-Alai.

Now, let us look at some of the fire ures relation to the drawatic growth of the copularity of the sport. I have brought some charte to indicate to you some of this growth (indicate ).

IN A CONTRACTOR

Market State (1975)

These are all based on figures provided by the Division of Pari-Mutuel Wagering in the state of Florida.

And this chart, here, shows in the seasons of 1965 to 1975 the actual growth and handle, the jai-alai everage growth of 99 percent, greyhound 54 percent and horse racing minus 23 percent.

And in attendance we have (indicating), jai-alai 29 percent growth, greyhounds one percent and horses minus 25 percent.

CHAIRMAN MCRIN: What period is that? I am sorry.

MR. RICO: From 1965 through 1875.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Thank you.

MR. RICO: Okav?

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Yes.

MR: RICO: This is just for porfer-

mences.

World Jai-Alai supports training schools in France, Spain and the United States, where young players may receive four or five years of training for a professional career. World then selects the top players and the rest of the rester

is then made available to other jai-alai frontons around the slobe.

Gertainly the most important aspect of any pari-nutual aspect is the management. They determine the integrity of the operation and its ability to provide the public with continuing high quality entertainment, while making a contribution to the area economy.

Let us review the background of the world's largest jai-alai operation. The President and Chief Executive, John B. Callahan, is a certified public accountant and former partner in the firm of Arthur Anderson & Company.

The Chairman of the Board, L. Stanlov Beronson, is considered Aterica's leading authority on the sport.

The other officials of the fire include CPA's, successful businessmen, and a former F.B.I. agent, myself. In fact, World Jai-Alai has brought into the company five former F.B.I. agents, and one of them is the general manager in Ocala.

Last year, World Jai-Alei in four frontons generated over half a million dollars for charity. We believe this to be the highest arount

renerated for charity in one year by any rari-

In summary, I can say that jai-slai's rapid growth in popularity is based on a fascing-ting ancient sport requiring complex skills but which is fortunately easy to understand.

As you have seen during this presentation, it is the desire of World Jai-Alei to provide this Countitee with as much detailed information about the sport as possible, and we invite your questions now and in the future. That is it.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Thank you very much.

I think joi-alai is some stranger to the Commission.

This is the first state we have been in where we have had any testineny concerning it.

I think that some of us are often to try to get acquainted with the game tonight. I wonder if you have any advice as to where we could get some good handicaps?

MR. RICO: Well, unfortunately se are not open this evening. We are not open until December 18th.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: That takes care of that. Sometor Toft may have some questions for you.

SENATOR TAFT: I do not have any questions at this time.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Dr. Allen from Philadelphia.

DR. ALLEN: What would you say, sir, was the rate of interest that has been manifested by either the citizens of Florida, or the tourists who come to Florida, for jai-alai over the past five years?

MR. RICC: We have experienced a trerendous growth in attendance and in hardle in the past five years, and I believe it's mainly attributed to the fact that once an individual sees the sport in action, it is something that takes longer than the other pari-rutual contests in the state of Floride, and is something that can be enjoyed without actually plunging deeply and truing to take home all the marbles at one time.

We do not have a large per-capita betting on the sport, but we have been able to attract more patrons to ini-alai in Florida last year than the borse rates, which is sort of unusual.

DR. ALLEN: Have you adjusted your schedule to fit the mass of tourists.

**The R**olling Country of the Country

The second of the second

MR. RICC: Right. We do have open the two largest frontons in Florida to attract

the tourists, right, both Miami and in Tampa.

DR. ALLEN: So that you will still be open prior to the December 15th season, and now you are open after the December 15th season?

MR. RICO: Yes, but we open 'iani December 18th, and we actually open Tanca a little later, January 17th this year: right.

OR. ALLEN: What is the length of your season?

MR. RICO: 105 days and 50 ratinees, plus we run four days for charity at each fronton.

DR. ALLEN: Have there been any studies done that could give us some details as to what the average jai-alai recson, attending an average jai-alai match, bets.

IR. RICO: I believe that our files indicate that the average per-graits bet would be 3/3 per person, and that would be as opposed to Highesh or Gulfstream during the winter racing dates, about \$100.

DR. ALITY: What kind of odds da you aive. Are the odds in initial better than the odds

真**ない報**し付けないもうし マイルは、スピッドのでした。

provide light control

in jai-alai better than the odds you set at parimutuel racing tracks?

MR. RICO: Well; normally what transpires in jai-alai is it is very difficult for the fans to bet any particular tear down to become a shot price favorite.

But actually what you're doing when you are making a bet on a jai-aloi as te, you are bettire that you know more about jai-alai than the players' manager that has handicapped the same.

and he has been at it for a long time, so he tries to make it a perfectly even game. So that as a result, you will find that the odds are not shot-priced odds in that we normally, the quiniels wanter will probably end up with about a 36 seco odd dollar return for a \$2 waser.

Whereas in your don tracks and cour horse tracks, by the very nature of the sport there will be some shot-price favorites. If they happen to come in your can get a very small return on your investment.

DR. ALLEN: Thank you very much.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Mr. Coleman.

MR. COLEMAN: Mr. Chairman. just one

question: Is there any, to your knowledge, would there be such illeral weering outside the arenas in this sport?

MR. RICO: I would say that the amount of illocal watering would be very minimal, because the rame itself is not only hard to predict, but it is actually, people bet on it because it adds to the enjoyment of watching a spectator sport.

To my knowledge there are no active bookmakers that are handling action outside of the frontons.

be sold outside of the frontons, so that I think that of course it is possible, that if we had the only same in town, action would be taken out outside, but since we have log racio; and horse racing in Florida, we have never run into anyone handling the action on ini-alai.

MR. COLEMAN: The nature of the good would almost mendate you be present.

MR. RICO: Right.

MR. COLEMAN: Thank you very much.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: ME. Phillips/

MP. PHILLIPS: No questions.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Just looking here,
I see now, I find that you handled about a hundred,
looks like maybe 110 million.

That translates into a net parimutual of 13: is that correct?

MR. RICO: Yes.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: You keep owing 10 percent of the 13, 1107

R. RICO: I'r sorry?

CHAIRMAN MORIN: If you handle, your initial statements, I am just trying to get a . g- ure here, it seems to be 110 million?

MR. RICO: Uh-huh, yes.

CSAIRMAN MORIN: Your net pari-mutuel revenue is 13 million, indicating that you ought to be in the vicinity of 10 or 11 percent for a balance of 59 percent that goes back to the bettor?

MR. RICO: Yes.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: So that you are roughly, then, cornetitive with horse racing; is that not so?

MR. RICO: Yes, right. The same amount of roney is taken out of rari-rutual waterers in Florida. 17.4 percent is taken out of every

TAKE STATES OF THE ARMOUS SET TAKE A COMPLETE SERVICE STATES OF MARKET RESERVED. dollar bot in the state of Florida on any pari-mutuel operation.

CHAIRMAN MORTY: I did not realize that they had the same laws applicable to jai-alai as applicable to horse tacing.

MR. RICO: Yes.

GHAIRMAN MORIN: I think that your statement refers to certain figures which I do not think you brought out, and that is comparative bandle with other pari-nutuel wagerers. Did you show that? You had the gross f gures?

MR. RICO: Yes, I had the figures (indicating) which show the increase adjusted for performance in the attendance for 10 years, and the increase in the handle, also adjusted for performance.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: The total, how does the total handle compare with horse-racin, and isi-elai in Florida?

MR. RICO: The total handle? The total handle would be horses 360 million dollars: dog racine is 635 million; and jai-slai is 204 million.

Our return is smaller, but our growth

has been faster.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Okay, Senator Taft.

SENATOR TAFT: What effect do you think casino morbling would have on your organization?

🙀 jeroka nemerija (jerova) sereka je nemera komunika na izvoranja izvoranja

MR. RTCO: I personally feel that casino gambling would adversely effect every parimutuel operation in the state of Florida.

SENATOR TAFT: How ruch?

MR. RICC: I have no way of judging that, but I am sure that it would have some effect on some of the pari-mutual operations.

SENATOR TAFT: What amount of revenues are we talking about, other than a mari-mutuel revenue in diming, bar and so forth?

IR. RICO: Yes, we handle our own concessions. We have eight bers at Miami Fronton, liquer establishments, and we have two restaurants.

And we, as I say, we service our owe facilities in all aspects.

SENATOR TAFT: What part of your revenues would come from that, what percentage?

MR. RICO: Actually, I'd be guessing if I told you, but it's not a very large percentage.

We hope to increase that, but it isn't a very large percentage at the present time.

and the control of th

SENATOR TAFT: What do you charge for admission?

MR. RICO: General admission is 75 cents.

SENATOR TAFT: Thank you very much.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Miss Morshall from the staff.

MISS MARSHALL: Mr. Rico, I wonder if you could acquaint us, please, with the security problems that are most prevalent in jai-alsi operations.

MR. RICO: We run into the same type of security problems that most pari-nutual operations have.

You have to be alert for individuals that want to act as 10 percenters; that is, if anyone has a winning ticket that returns over \$600 for two, rather than go up and declare themselves the winner and sign the IRS form, they look for somebody to so up and cash the ticket for them.

and normally they char e 10 bercent to do this, and of course, they usually use stolen held hearings in Neverla we were told by a representative of MGM Hotel there that their players' personal lives, in essence, are very closely regulated, the hours that they keep and their general behavior.

Is this the case with World Jai-Alai as well?

MR. RICO: Yes. Each one of the frontons has a players' rapaler who closely follows the activities of the players, and they are subject to fine if they courit any breach of the ethical code that is set down by the players' rapager.

MISS MARSHALL: Have you experienced, or do you know of any criminal prosecution within the state of Florida, sir, involving any type of illeral activity at the jai-alai frontons?

MR. RICO: Of course we have had individuals arrested on charges that are unrelated to toi-alsi at Misri Jai-Alai.

MISS MARSHALL: No, I am thinking of charges related specifically--

MR. RICO: No, there has never been any charge even brought in any irregularity to

IN R. BERTHAND FROM A MARCH RATE A 1124 MARTHER CONTRACTOR STANDARD STANDA players at jai-alai fronton in the state of Florida.

MISS MARSHALL: Thank you, Mr. Rico.
On behalf of the staff I thank you for your assistance to us.

MR. RICO: Thank you.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Thank you very much again for coming.

Our next witness is Mr. Atlee Wampler, attorney in charge of the Organized Crime & Racketeering Section, Regional Office of the United States Attorney, so-called "strike-force."

Since our Deputy Director is one of your alumni, we would be more than happy to welcome you here, and thank you for coming.

MR. ATLEE W. WAMPLER, III: Thank you very such. Mr. Chairson.

Mr. Chairman, distinguished members of this Courission, ledies and mentlemen, good afternoon.

the Attorney-in-Charge of the Miami Regional Office of the United States Department of Justice,
Organized Cring & Rocketeering Section. Our operation is known as the Miami Strike Force.

FACK BODA ATTECK SASSIFICACE

STREET ALLOCATE TO FRANCE AND ADDRESS.

MINNEY REPORTATION OF THE

Miami Strike Force jurisdiction is the field of organized crive and racketeering activities within the Southeastern United States and the Caribbean Islands.

We have a field office in Tarna, Florida, with two attorneys; a field office in Atlanta, Georgia, with one atterney; and the main office in Miani, Florida, with seven attorneys and 15 investigators from the namenty of federal and state law enforcement agencies.

Our investigations are carried out by units from the law enforcement agencies represented on and who work with the Strike Force. We work in close concert and coordiation with the United States Attorneys in their respective districts.

The legislative history to the various (ederal anti-gashians laws and the corrise sion studies recommending the legislation, state that gambling revenues form the biggest percentage of income for organized crime operations.

I have personally been involved in various aspects of enforcescut of federal autirambling statutes and organized crime-related

> TAKK HOME SAME A CONTROL OF SAME 11,14 11,14 1 355

investigations and prosecution for almost six years in Detroit, Michigan: Tampa, Florida; Atlanta, Georgia; Miari, Florida.

Based on my personal experiences I can state that a large percentage of major gambling operations are supervised by, financed by, owned by or operated by organized criminal figures or their associates.

Henry Trafficante in Tampa, F'orida was indicted as a supervisor of a \$100,000 gross wager a week sports gambling operation. He was convicted as such and sentenced to serve two four-year terms in prison consecutively. Numerous major associates of organized crime figures have been convicted of offenses involving their sambling activities and sentenced from five years in prison to probationary terms.

financia, and ownership of those garbling operations continue today. Identified organized crime methers have been factually established as financiers, owners and operators of illegal gambling operations in the Southeast United States.

The legislative biggory to the various

AACK TEEDTVIKET, A SMALL ESSEN MERK JANUARUS STOLENS OF SERVICES MERKEJ MINISTERS OF SERVICES federal anti-cambling laws and the convission stufies underlying them state that the undeclared, untaxed income from illegal cambling operations is used to finance loansharking industry, illegal narcotics importation and distribution, and official corruption.

Our investigations and prosecutions in the Southeastern United States have conclusively proven that illegal gambling income is used for the financing and operation of those other illegal industries that are for more feared than the illegal sambling operation that supports them.

We have rectually established that loansharking operations work hand in glove with illegal gambling operations to provide individual camblers with instant credit and further financial and probably physical ways.

We have factually established that major norcotics importers and distributors in the Southeast United States directly financed their herein and assaine and multi-ton marijuana importation enerations by leadshark loads, which removes care from illeral carbling overations.

Numerous investigations and severa?

TALK, HORS YES N. 1999 SAME OF THE STREET OF THE STREET OF THE STREET OF THE STREET OF THE STREET, AND SAME OF THE SAME OF THE

prosecutions are in progress in the Southeast
United States that have factually established that
law enforcement officers have been bribed to thwart
the faithful execution of state ambling laws.

Additionally, we have investigated and presecuted organized crime associates for crimes that have their genesis in legal and illegal gambling activities. These crimes ancillary to gambling include fraud schemes, scame, extortions, burglarics, prostitution and murders.

There are many individuals who participate in gambling activities who have a compulsive gambling mental disease.

There are many individuals that camble that are wealthy or have access to large sums of money. Gamblers' parasites conducting these circs ancillary to gambling are out to get the camblers' noney in every way imaginable. The gamblers become targets for fraud artists, black-mailers, prostitutes and seam artists.

The wurders we have investigated have been in connection with in-house organized crime territorial disputes. We have factually established these criminal activities are directed

FACK GRANT TO DESCRIPTION OF A SECTION OF A

at gamblers and the gambling dollars, and are located where sambling activities operate.

Eased on my experience, I believe that the greater the incidence of gambling activities, the greater the number of ancillary criminal activities.

The financial power of organized crime comes from illegal gambling and legal gambling operated in all illegal manner. That money generated from illegal gambling is used to finance loansharking, narcotics importation, and distribution and public official corruption. One tool of law enforcement to extricate organized criminals from society are the federal anti-gambling laws.

In considering total or limited decriminalization of garbling, this Cormission should consider the probable increase in crives and influx of criminals in ancillary criminal activity to gambling operations; the economic impact on established legal gambling industries: whether organized crime gambling revenues will be declared by decriminalization; citizens exposed to affinity for gambling who would not be so exposed unless cambling were readily accessible; and the

TYPE THORN AND A SHOP TYPE THE AND A SHOP TO A

probability of organized critical control or partnership in garbling activities legalized.

I recormend a continuation of federal anti-mambling legislation and law enforcement activities.

I thank you for the invitation to express by views, and share with you by experiences, couched in seneralities, unfortunately, due to pending investigations, prosecutions and appeals.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Thank you very much, Mr. Wampler.

Before we start questioning, I think for the record it would be heleful if you would describe to us what you mean by "organized crite figures, organized critical figures."

MR. WAMPLER: What I am speaking about here are those individuals who have been identified during the various Congressional investigations over the years into organized criminal activities.

There are a number of Senate reports,

Congressional reports that identify individuals as
being various officials or lower achdon figures in

organized critical operations.

JACK THURANER IN TURNIFICATION OF THE STATE OF THE STATE

Additionally, since those Senate
Congressional investigations have occurred, there
is a continual updating through information that
is developed by the Federal Bureau of Investigation
as to changes or in the hierarchy of criminal
structure or new individuals who were not previously
identified as being merbers of an organized criminal activity.

chairman Morin: Are you restricting it to the sectent of organized crime which is commonly known as La Cosa Nostre; that is the rejor Meria or Cosa Nostre ciminal families:

OR. WAMPLER: For purposes of this Convission inquiry, that is correct, sir.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: I are asking the question because we have encountered several presnized criminal operations which are not so associated, although no less organized.

IR. WAMPLER: Yes, sir, and we tarnet those other operations, other than the LCN, as you identified, as targets for our operations.

But for purplies of your inquiry with the Gambling Cormission, that is what I am identifying as organized crime members.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: I guess I might have misunderstood you.

That is, you are identifying, when you say "organized crime," you were identifying the LCN operation, not taking in the independents?

MR. WAMPLER: I am not toking in the independents.

SENATOR TAFT: You say on Page 1,
"The logislative history to the various federal anti-parabling lows and the convission studies recommending the legislation, state that gashing revenues form the biggest percentage of ircore for organized crime operations."

Is that your opinion, too?

MR. WAMPLER: Yes, sir, it is.

SENATOR TAFT: Do you have an opinion as to what we are talking about insofar as
Florida is concerned, or your area is concerned, as
to what the percentage of income, organized crime
income, comes from gambling?

MR. WAMFLER. I have seen percentages that have been related to this Commission in the past for the Southeastern United States which were

#44 B. HAMEN AND CONTRACT OF COMMISSION OF C

prepared prior to Ty arrival in this present position.

, encountries de entre de centre de la colonidad de la personación de la colonidad de la colonidad de la colon

Those estimates as I recall included a figure somewhere between 30 and 40 percent of the identified major gambling operations as being controlled by organized crime operations.

SENATOR TAFT: Are these legal or illegal operations, or both?

MR. WAMPLER: These are strictly the illegal operations.

SENATOR TAFT: What type of operations are you talking of here. You are talking of bookmaking, obviously?

MR. WAMPLER: Larrely, of course.

SENATOR TAFT: Illegal beelmaking.

Is that the principal one?

MR. WAMPLER: Yes, sir, largely sports booksaling, which true to form, naturally in the Southeastern United States, still runs about 60 percent of all pabling activities.

SENATUR TAFT: Where are the bets laid off from this illegal book-aking activity.

MR. WAMPLER: Woll, we have been able to identify in a number of instances, a matical?

layoff bierarchy.

Miari is, I understand, unusual in the aspect that there are a number of independent illeral buoksaking operations.

But a number of these operations that we have identified here, and also in other areas of Florida and Atlanta, utilize a national chain of layoff banks in order to insure against excessive losses.

SENATOR TATT: Where are they located:

NR. WAMPLER: Several we have identified are through the New York City chain of layoff enerations, and probably eventually back to
Los Vexas.

SENATOR TAFT: You do not know that, whether it goes back to Les Vegas or not?

MR. WAMPLER: I can't enswer that cuestions, Senster.

SENATOR TAFT: His about Los Angeles.

FR. WAMPLER: We have had a number of investigations that show the origin of line inforta-tion participation by Les Angeles elements.

making operation you talked about, what other

IACK BONNETS A ACTOR

sources of this income for organized crime operations comes from various other types of cambling?

MR. WAMPLER: Well, there are bolita operations here, although they are largely controlled by an element that is not strictly identified with the traditionally known LCN operations.

SENATOR TAFT: How about the parimutuel betting: In there any revenue coming to organized crime operations from pari-autuel betting:

MR. WAMPLER: Yes, Senator. We have had evidence of illegal betting being done within the legal pari-nutue! operations where there is actually illegal parbling going on inside the tracks by individuals who extend credit to the indivisue! gamblers inside the tracks.

SENATOR TAFT: You are talking, now, of what tracks?

M. WAMPLER: Horse racing.

SENATOR TAFT: Horse racing!

MR. WAMPLER: Senator, Tes.

SENATOR TAFT: Thoroughbred racing:

MR. WAMPLER: Additionally, we have had a number of investigations that have indicated that there have been, at various times, horses and

140K HORV AGE ROOMS TO SEE SAFE.

1144 AGE CON THE FOREST TO CONTROL

MANUS FLORESCENCES TO THE

horse racin, that have been in the parlance of the trace "nulled," that is that there was some fixing, there was some fixing of horse racing operations in the past.

SENATOR TAFT: Assis you are talking about all kinds of horse racine, or you are talking about theroughbreds?

NR. WAMPLER: Thereushbred vacior, Senator.

• SENATOR TAPE: When you mentioned hack there, "hurerous investigations and bever," prosecutions are in progress in the Southeast United States that have factually established that have enforcement afficers have been bribed," you are talking about state officials in the state?

The conference officers: yes, Serator.

SENATOR TAFT: Not Foderal?

BR. WAMPLER: Not by a knowledge.

TR. WAMPLER: State officials, state

SENATOR TAFT: There was mention of

legal saubling oversted in all illegal manner.

ិស្សាម្ចាស់ នៃ និង ១១៩៩ ១៩ ស្គ្រែងពី និងសំខាង

earch from 1176 of band announce to Is that what you

PALIK BARRY (PER LA LIJAKELE EVILLE) Arzak Architektur (Per Lijakele Eville) Lijakele (Pakele Eville)

- 44

were just describing within the pari-materal operations?

MR. WAMPLER: That and the instances we have, and the currently investigating, concernincreasing past to fix herse races or pull horses.

SENATOR TAFT: You say you recontend
"a continuation of federal outi-parbling ledicletion on low orforcement ativities."

Is the lasislation you are talking about the stars legislation, faderal coubling stars.

IR. WAMPLER: Well, not only the stemp legislation, itself, but the logislation such as in the illeri gashling business legislation.

18 U.S.C. 1975, the full parenty of acti-cambling laws.

SENATOR TAFT: Do you have these recommendations for any additions or changes in these laws that wight make its information effective:

MR. WAMPLER: Those laws seen to be workable openation that with the proper amount of investigative talents abolie; superally any illered as bline operation, or local publics operation tion that substians illegally can core under the

A SEA, ATTENDED TO A POWER OF A SEASON OF THE SEASON OF TH

anobit of the full panuply of those laws.

I am not sure exactly how we could better them, but I am sure, with those lows, we will be able to get at the cost enregious violations.

SENATOR TAFT: How about the use of Internal Revenue Code Tax Laws in this connection.

Do you couperate with IRS in that respect?

MR. WAMPLER: Yes, we do. Senator.

And we is connerate with the Alcohol, Tobacco &

Firear's Aconev that received jurisdiction under

the recent law.

We do and have had several prosecutions along that line. I was intimately involved with several of them.

SENATOR TAFT: Use your office bear invelved in this recent shift in Baharas investment investigation from the Alcohol Tan Unit to the Justice Department?

IR. WAMPLER: We haven't been involved in the shift, but we have been involved with that investigation.

SENATOR TAFT: Is that for local to any way in organized crime, illegal ga. wince

AND BOTH THE TOTAL STREET SECTIONS OF THE SECTION O

MR. WAMPLER: As to the facts that have been presented to me; yes, sir.

SENATOR TAFT: Thouk you very much. CHAIRMAN MORIN: Dr. Allen?

DR. ALLEN: Sir, what is the incidence of garbling related to corruption in the City of Miani, for example?

MR. WAMPLEK: It is hard to place a percentage, or say it is exenter or lesser than it is in relation to somewhere also.

But there are ellerations of notice corruption within Minui, and there are investige-tions going on, today, concerning such possible corruption activities having occurred in the past.

DR. ALLEN: Has there been any recent convictions or indictions relative to their retter within the last two years?

in the Jacksonville, Florida area. I do not know of any convictions of individuals who was allered to be convictions of individuals who was allered to be convictions by pachling activities, themselves, other than there were several exascutions than the Mich Strike Force has had in the most waich involved corrected officials that were corrected

CALL DESIGNATION

Tilde och til se till Tilde och till skriver i storet i skriver by garbling monies.

But it wasn't a direct type of relationship between the corrupted official and the gambling operation, itself.

DR. ALLEN: Would you say that in the state of Florida sentencing for gambling convictions were on a high level, or do they get maximum sentences, or are they classified in the state of Florida more or less as "leaning judges," an East Coast term.

with the federal experience and the sentences vary.

There are large numbers of cases that have been recently completed in terms of prosecution here that had been long delayed for as much as five years because of the number of legal decisions, narticularly involving irregularities in the authorization of wiretap procedures that have been disposed, and I use that term as probably largely how it happened, because of their antiquity and the complexity of problems involved in them.

A large number of probationary terms resulted over from a question of plea barcaining rather than judicial determinations made, other

than ratifying the plea barraining errangements that have occurred.

There have been some very good sentences for some of the exectious violators. I mentioned the one that was given to Henry Trafficante.

There were a number of major cambling figures who received five, four years, three years, two years incarceration.

A lot of people who were involved in those operations received probationary terms. By far and large, the wast rejority of terms are probationary terms.

DR. ALLEN: Thonk would

CLAIRMAN MORIN: Mr. Coleman?

MR. COLEMAN: I have no questions.

that from your statement, then, that your rajor illegal sambling operations are in the area of sports parbling as earosed to the bookraking: that is, garbling on sporting events.

WR. WAMPLER: Gaubling on sporting ovents and bookvaking on sporting events; yes, sir.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Generally so-called books, or on the specific events. Is it event

AND THE PARTY AND A CONTROL OF SEC.

cambling?

MR. WAMPLER: I see perhaps I did not understand your distinction.

But, yes, the large percentage is on the direct sports gambling as opposed to--

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Football eards?

MR. WAMPLER: Football cards, that sort of thing. It is highly popular.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Supposing the states would operate it, would that make any dent in the illeral operations?

NR. WAMPLER: If the state were to operate sports jambling betting:

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Yes.

MR. WAMPLER: Well, it probably will not, because I don't know how the state could overate a gambling operation without some benefit occurring to the state for some specific purpose such as a revenue-producing or taxing of the revenues of it coming in from the gambling.

Those renies that would be accrued for schools, for civic purposes, whatever, are going to lesson the percentage of profit that can be offered to the resple, the camblers themselves.

TACK BUTTON OF THE SHAPE FOR THE SECOND STATES OF THE SECOND STATES OF THE SECOND SECOND STATES OF THE SECOND SECO

Additionally, it is very difficult for the state to operate any sort of a credit relationship to the individual gamblers, which is one thing that people involved in illegal gambling activities offer to an individual garbler, the traditional loansharking, or the credit factor.

of costs that organized crive and illegal gambling operations just don't have that the state would have to have to run its bureaucracy, to run the legal sports gambling operations.

The question of turning over Form 1099's on large hits to bettors, certainly a bettor would much rather gamble with an illegal operation where he didn't have to report the taxes on it, than he would with a local operation where he might have to have Form 1099's filed under his name, Social Security number.

For all those reasons, I think it would be very difficult for a state to compete with an illegal cambling operation.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: You say, "Cortainly the better would rather bet with the criminal source, because he does not have to may income tax.

TACK REDNALD OF A SHORT OF

the stocking a standard

an ober abbermedelii...id. dir. biniyandar diliki ili tirad

• •

Are you selling our systems short?

MR. WAMPLER: Perhaps I have overstated that, sir, but I think a fair portion of the
people who gamble would rather not see their wins

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Who was inquiring for the staff:

reported.

MISS MARSHALL: I was.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Miss Marshall.

MISS MARSHALL: Mr. Wannler, the past experience of the Miami Strike Force was such that the vast majority of personnel, of mannower of that office was spent in the enforcement of gambling statutes. Is that still the case with the Strike Force?

MR. WAMPLER: No, it is not.

MISS MARSHALL: Could you estimate for us what percentere of your staff's time is stent on anti-cambling violations?

MR. WAMFLER: I would say at this point approximately 50 percent, and that's basically due to recently, not to the number of investigations that we have had in the gambling area. but rostly due to the need for us to prepare the

, dakk reservi sah bi semerakase s Lespis kuman di Silahas mangke cases that we have had over the past years, cetainly when you were involved in the Miani Strike Force operations, for trial.

Because also barraining arrangements occurred at the last hour, the cases had to be prepared for trial, and it has taken vast amounts of time.

MISS MARSHALL: Do I understand, then, that there has been no deevohasis in the amount of efforts expended toward cambling violations: It is just a matter of trying to catch up.

MR. WAMPLER: It is not the doesnhasis. The emphasis has shifted to extertion operations, extertion of credit operations that are
within the Southeastern United States, and certainly within this area.

MISS MARSHALL: Amin, sir, bast experience showed that the best efforts of the Strike Force created a change in the character, or perhaps the level of the gambling operations, but they did not cause to exist.

They rerely changed their format, corhans changed their personnel, but continued to operate at as

TACK THOSEN AS SECTION ASSESSED TO THE MEAN PROPERTY OF ASSESSED AS SECTION OF A SE

great, if not better level of volume. Is that still the case, sir?

MR. WAMPLER: It is still the case: yes. The nattern of activity has changed tremen-dously since their understanding of the criteria necessary to prepare court-authorized wiretan authorizations, which has become known to them.

Once they figure out how we were able to get at their gambling operations, they have adjusted to enselves occordingly so they would be able to elude our investigative efforts.

MISS MARSHALL: Have you any suggestions, sir, as to how perhaps this problem could be allewighed?

MR. WAMPLER: I think the lerislation that currently emists properly puts the butden for auti- subling enforcement upon the state, which is shown it should be.

The major operations that should be the forms of defend investigative scrivities are still visible enough for us to be able to act operations at the segment of later.

Mr. Wholey, that the growith of nour offerts are

TACK HARRY SATE RESPONDED TO SERVICE OF SERV

directed accinst sports bookraking operations.

international de la companya de la c La companya de la co

Have you noticed any trend toward utilization of the New York City Off-Track Betting operation as a layoff facility for bookmakers involved in acceptance of wagers on horses, illegal waters on horses?

 $\qquad \qquad \text{ DR. VAMPLER: I don't have that information available to me. Perhaes that question would be better directed to the personnel from the Federal Bureau of Investigation.$ 

MISS MARSHALL: Thank you, sir. By way of closing. I would like the Cormission members to know that Mr. Wampler and I first met in Detroit while we were both working under the able direction of Jim Ritchic.

Since than, Mr. Warmler has risen to prominence in the Strike Force, and I am still working for Mr. Mitchie.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Thank you very such.

Our next witness is Nr. Julius Mattson. Then's you very such for cosing, sir. Identify
your colleagues for us.

TR. JULIUS L. MATTSON: Lady and rentlemen of the Cormission, this is Mr. Eugene

INTERNATIONS AND SERVICE

rent. Till Moraletti, eller 1944

or Maria Maria (Maria de Caracteria) de la compansión de McKinney (indicating), and on my left is Mr. Banjasin Gregan.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Welcome here.

Thanks for coming. You may proceed, sir, I am sorry.

MR. MATTSON: Mr. Chairman, lady and centlemen of the Commission, I have a prepared statement, if you please.

My name is Julius L. Mattson. I am Special Azent In Charge of the Nicci Office of the Federal Bureau of Investigation.

This office has jurisdiction over the southern openhird of the state of Florida, 13 counties in all, which include the large setro-noliten areas of Dade and Broward County.

I have already introduced Mr. Benjarin P. Grozan, and Mr. Eugene J. McKinney, both of whom have been supervisors in the cambling and organized crine fields for the past several years.

I have been informed that several of by esseciates from other F.B.I. offices have appeared before this Consission and have explained this Sureau's installation in mobiling and organized crite-related investigations, as well as the

FARE BOOK A SERVICE OF SHEET SERVICES OF THE COMMON PROCESS OF THE

pertinent federal statutes.

My attention today is to briefly highlight for you illegal garbling, as it relates to this South Florida area.

In so doing I wish to point out the influence of organized crite or zambling, the types of legal and illegal garbling in this area, and the investigative efforts by the Miari office with regard to illegal garbling.

The public nature of these hearings precludes my being specific as to cases or names, since in rany fustances these cases are still being either adjudicated in the courts, or are still under investigation.

At the outset, I should point out to you that the Greater Biami-Fort Lauderdale area has thus far been classified by the organized criminal elevant as ar "open city: that is, it is not controlled by any specific syndicate or farily or group.

Such is not the situation in most other rains cities such as Newark, New York or Chicago.

In Miani, there are, revertheless,

e program (n. 1864) de la propia de la seguir de la segui

individuals who have banded together and set up organized garbling rings. To date no one individual or group has the say-so of who say or may not operate a bookmaking business, or of what territory he may operate it. The reason being that thus far Miasi is an Topen city.

I will be referring to the term
"organized crime," and I would like the Consission
to understand that my definition is the same as
has been given by my colleagues in other cities.

Miami, heing on open city, does not mean that organized crime, as we know it, is not involved in the garbline activities of the Miami area. On the contrary, we had learned from informents and Title III intercepts that certain gambling rings are owned and backed by "the syndiacte, or "the organization."

The bookwakers work for the syndicate. and are financially backed by the syndicate. They must make a reticulous reportion of the winnings and lesses of the operation to the syndicate. The syndicate receives a certain percentage of the operation, and sometimes furnishes lessel fees, if necessary.

TACK HONDS WEST ON WEST STATES OF THE STATES

We have learned of instances wherein certain brokeakers have such expertise in bookmaking that even after they have been arrected several times by law enforce ent agencies, they are still placed back in business by the syndicate.

I have been told of one case in which the "bookie" was so talented that no matter where he went in these United States to set up his operation, the "syndicate" moved in with hit, advising that they had a percentage of the operation whether he liked it or not.

In addition, during the past two years there has been a notable increase in the Miami area of New Jersey brokmakers who have strongfilintion with the syndicate in the Newsk area.

buted to the fact that Miani and the surrounding areas, isoluding Fort Landerfele, factor the miller of marine and embling. We have the tracks and the jai-almi. Furthernore, a high rescentate of the monulation is both moneyed and retired. Betting is for more of than an outlet and entertainment.

In a sense, were it not for federa?

重點 截止網絡機管 电放射 人名日本中共日本省

Take Andrews Transport of the Company of the Compan

ing in Africa (Africa) in the Africa (Africa)

and the second of the second o

and local law enforcement, this area would be 'iterally a bankwaker's earedise.

It would be impossible for he to estimate correctly how many agonle bet with the teral trails, how many with the booksahers, how vany with both and how cover play the members.

In turn, it would be difficult to estion to have come bookrakers and machers oderstore there are in this area. Also any asticate of the illeral carbline bandle world be bighty appointaice.

This area has when twoes of learly gambling, such as the horse tracks which run sloust all year long. don tracks and fai-riai. There is no legal inffitrack betting or any of these events. nor is there a state lottery or any lecalizad casines.

In illegal spabling we have havemaking on enarts -- basket ball. (notball, boraball and some hooker (Southail being the rost intertive for the player as we'll as the backie.)

There is also booksaking on horses: numbers operations, compally referred to ak "bolita, " and, he occesion, casima-type marking and cock fights.

TALK HUMBARA

Cock fights and casino-type gambling, such as organized card and lice sames, seldow fall within F.B.I. jurisdiction, and are handled on a local level.

Recently local authorities in Broward County rade a successful raid on an organized soubling card same wherein such money was bet.

Football rarlay cards are a type of nambling investigated on both local and federal levels. These cases, henceer, one selder investigated in this area by the F.B.I. because of lack of jurisdiction.

In addition, the P.R.I. investigates the interstate transportation of lottery tickets and carbling devices. First is a cost city and therefore has occasion to become involved in these type cases note so than other affices in the country.

As the Confiction is owere, there is lead lettery in Puert. Rich which has a drawing every Wednesday. Many of these tickets find their way into the Minyi area.

the F.B.I. investigates any whole-

except by the mails; these matters are handled by the Postal Inspector's office.

The F.B.I. has acted on information from sources and seized some of these shipments of luttery tickets; however, there has been only one prosecution and conviction.

Gambling devices are shipped through Miami en route to the Bahamas and other countries. These devices consist of slot machines and roulette wheels.

The shipper first be resistered with the Attorney General of the United States, and these devices can be sent and to a state where they are legal. U. S. Custors notifies the V.C.I. whenever these shipments core through, and the shipper's registration is checked.

In a few instances it is learned that the chicaer is not relistated, and the chicaer is not relistated, and the chicaer devices are saized.

In January of 1969 F.B.I. secute in Miari soized slot machines, roulette wheels, blackjack tables, and a complete layout for a cosine eperation being shieled to Port-au-Prine. Haiti.

park attelle bei bei

Not only were these illegal cambling devices seized, but also a large amount of sopristicated electronic equipment, which was being shipped with the cambling devices.

The dice tables were right with strong electromagnets that would allow the operators or anyone in the nearby vicinity to control the outcome of the case. The whole casine larget was "righted." The player would have no chance of winning.

Later investigation by the P.B.I. determined that the tweers of the casino were restant of the syndicate.

An individual in Las Veras was strested and char ed with shipping the equipment. He
later alod guilty, and was fined \$250 on Counts 3
and 2.

The lergest types of illegal realistic in this area are the numbers and sports and horse beckenicity.

Numbers operations, or belita as it is commonly called, are rost lumretive for the owners or financial backers of the operation.

I will brighly describe the operation:

tyede i et kolos

i jako erroren erroren erroren. Martitista i jako erroren erroren erroren. The personnel of a bolita operation is made up of writers or sellers, pickup men, counting house clerks, and a bolita operator or banker.

The writer is the one who accepts the bets on a number from the public. He may be a clerk in a small grocery store, a bartender or a barber, et cetera.

He writes down the number and the arount bet. He receives a percentage. The pickup man is the individual who goes to the writers and picks up the bets and the roney. He is assigned a certain number of writers from whom to pick up.

He will then take the bets and money either directly to the countin; house, or give them to another bickup man, according to the size of the operation.

The pickup man will usually either receive a salary or a percentage. All the bets and ropies are brought to a counting house where they are tallied. This is done here on Tuesday and Friday piccts. I will later explain the reason for these two mights.

The bolita operator is an individual who has sufficient capital to be able to withstrud

TACK MORVAGE & Secondary

م سن ا

any run of losses. A bolite occutor by either back his own operation, or utilize a bolita backera financial backer. The bolita operator boy secithe belo of clarks to do the counting at the counting house or bank. All counting must be done before the vicunity number falls.

The counting house or bank need not be a fixed location every Tuesday or Fulday might. In fact, very operators love this location to frustrate efforts of low enforcement to obtain search werrants. The operators may not let shelr pickup men know the location of the counting house until the last rinute.

The winning musber falls on Wednesday reruics and Saturday merning. The winning nurber on Wednesday comes from the winning number of the Presto Figure lettery drawing.

Tuesday night to preclude envoye from shipping in a winning number on the beaker. The winning Saturday on they occase from the quinelas at the Miani Beach due tracks on the first three reles. When the Misti Beach Dee Track is closed, other lecal tracks on autilized.

Makidenti yan di sebenjanji be Bakan kanta ja baha Salahan The number is picked as follows:

Quinela for Rica Number One pays \$57.30; Race Number Two, \$15.00; Bace Number Three, \$27.60. The winning number is therefore 767. They always pick the first digit to the left of the decimal.

and the property of the control of

There is also a daily Cuban bolita called "Dirria," or Perros.' It is likewise based on the dos tracks. Successful operations involve 55-100 thousand dollars or more on Tuesday and Friday nights.

Horse and sports bookmakers find a large clientele in the Minni arca. As you are aware, it wasn't until federal legislation in 1981, and additional legislation in 1970, that the F.B.I. had jurisdiction in these matters.

The 1961 legislation gave us jurisdiction over interstate garbling activities, and the 1970 legislation jurisdiction over local erganized markling operations which root certain minimum secrifications.

In Miadi we, as well as local authorities, have investigated rany large-scale operations and successfully prosecuted them.

The horse booksaker rust have the

ability to professionally handicap a race. He gets his information not only from other bookmakers, but also from records that are existed with the history of the horse's winnings and Josings, conditions of the track, corpetition he ran with, ct cetern.

A good handicapper will also keep his own records. The sports bookmaker must get a line on the odds or point-spread prior to the game. This enables him to intelligently balance his books and law off heavy action when necessary. Investigation here has shown that the line is aboard in daily to Miami every worning from Las Vegas. is usually received around 10:00 a.m.

Also Miani receives a line from New York. Recent investigation shows also that a line originates in this area and is disserinated to other states. Multiple Sports News Service disserinates the line to the Miani area bookrakers -- the owner of this service has been convicted in federal court for violation of federal cambling statutes.

Until recently there was a line between dissocioated by an oddstaker is Broward County, but he went out of business.

> The R. Margan Sparish and the Control Frank Burks Dog Colored Art Life

ଆଧ୍ୟର କ୍ରୟ ଅବସ୍ଥ

The "sine qua non" of any bookmaking operation is the telephone. Prior to June of 1968 electronic surveillance was not utilized as material for search warrant affidavits on bookmaking establishments. The F.B.I. in Miani nevertheless was successful in prosecuting some interstate bookmakers—these prosecutions, however, were infrequent. We had to depend solely on informatinformation, surveillances, live witnesses and public records. Even with the above, successful prosecution was limited.

The Miami office was successful in prosecuting, prior to Title III, the Gilbert Lec Beckley operation. His garbling domain penetrated not only many states throughout the country, but even into Canada. His business operation handled two million weekly.

Miami, not only were Beckley and others prosecuted here in Miami, but there have been prosecutions in other states and even in Canada.

Beckley received a ten-year sentence in U.S. District Court in Minri. He appealed, re-

The R. Hosp's and all the early special and a second of second and a second of second and a second of seco

are unknown. He disappeared before serving any time in jail.

The telephone is one of the bookmaker's most essentials tools, and law enforcement needs to have access to gambling conversations.

In June of 1963, Miami instituted one of the first wiretaps in the country based on the authority contained in Title III of the Ornibus Grime Control And Safe Streets Act of 1968.

Since that time this office has utilized electronic surveillances under emproximately 30 court orders.

These involved major bookmakers, many of whom had several telephones, and, in some instances, belifts operations.

Bolita operations do not usually lend therselves to Title III installations in this area: however, we have had a few Title III's on holita operations, and convictions have resulted.

Since cases from Title III's have appear to trial, or suilty pleas received, this office has approximately 90 combling convictions. Some have received prison sentences, but the materity have received fines and probation.

•

Based or garbling investigations,

immunity has been afforded to some individuals.

This has been successful in that these persons testified against bookrakers, and have in addition furnished intelligence information about the influence of the syndicate in gambling in this area.

Two people refused to testify and were sent to jail for the term of the Federal Grand Jury: one of these individuals twice refused to testify, and remained in jail for one year.

The Minmi office, unlike other areas where the "syndicate" completely dominates the bookmaking business, has not experienced any cli-

Strong coercion is used by bookies on betters who don't pay and at tires threats. Sometimes the better who cannot pay is referred to the services of a loan shark, who may use force or threats, if necessary. Violence by bookrakers directed toward their betters is at present infrequent in this area.

In view of the many successful efforts by the F.B.I. in bookmaking coses, and the numerous wiretans by local sutborities, bookmakers have necessarily had to refine their operations

นใช้เปลา ข้องใน 2 จะได้ ได้การได้เหลือ เราะห์ เราะสะรุงและคอก และสูกสุดเกิดสาร์และและคลั

Me start in the start

to attempt to frustrate law enforcement.

They know it takes a certain length of time to obtain a court-authorized wiretap: hence many have adopted the practice of moving their operations every couple of weeks.

They are most circumspect about what telephones they utilize. They are surveillance conscious: their customers utilize code names and numbers to escape detection—all of which makes it more difficult to obtain probable cause.

efforts of the F.B.I. and local law enforcement. In a sense it has convelled greater intenuity, and offers were of a challenge to the investigation.

In addition to investigating these violations of federal law, we have reviously turned over to I.R.S. seized records of booksakers. I.P.S. has in turn placed jeopardy assessment against then for large curs.

Since Missi has a certain enount of legalized gambling, I feel confident in making a statement relating to whether legalized gambling would be the talistan for society's problems stem ingfrom illegal gambling.

, JACK BARRYAS SA AMERIKANAN AMERIKAN MERINTAN MENERAMBAN MEN

station represent A 1000 pt

We have tracks where the public cap so and place bets; yet many still prefer the book-maker. May agents even advise he that there are a few bookmakers at some of the horse tracks-they take business away from the track itself-inashuch as bookmakers pay better olds and extendented.

Were there to be less' off-track betting, there would still be book-akers, for the save reason as above. In addition, the book-aker is only a telephone call away. In Puerto Rico, they have a lattery, but illegal numbers operations are still "active."

We believe for these and other demonstrated reasons, the localizing of rambling in any form does not leasen the influence of syn-dicated crime and its drain on the community, but to the contrary, encourages it by living it an arra of respectability.

Local law enforcement agencies here are tost active in investigating and prosecuting fileral goalding. They have had much success in both Dade and Broward Counties using Title III wiretaps.

1868 1000151

garak sa salah da

Although these investigations are lengthy and consure such seriower, the seriousness of the violation involved series such efforts.

Maintaining a constant pressure against illeral gambling will better serve our citizens, because this criminal element will be frustrated and thwarted in its otherwise unrestrained previous on society.

for your statement. I take it that, I think you were such were here when we referred to the 'syndicate," we are talking about the same thing as we were talking about with Nr. Wangler: that is, what is counsely known to us layren as "The Cosa Nestre," the major Sicilian origin, Mafia criminal family that we all read about:

IR. MATTSON: Yes. Perhaps what the La Cosa Nostra is supposed to represent, the concept. But it need not be La Cosa Nostra, or Mafia or whatever, in and of itself.

There are syndicated ground throughout the country that may not be identified with so-called La Cosa Nostra.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Although not

 ${\sf FAUK}_{ij}$  ,  ${\sf EQP}$ 

Market Sylvenie

identified with them, they you be associated with them in some way.

MR. MATTSON: Yes, Stie massible.

Straight, because in some cities, for example in Some cities, for example in Boston, there are groups conducting large carbling operations which are not, as I preferstable; technically "supdicate."

I are trying to find out what we are saving when we say "or manized crime." I am ingt trying to set clear, for the report, what we are talking about when we talk thous the "syndicate."

Perhaps Mr. Ground would like to connect.

WR. MATISON: I think to answer your question, though, as far as it sertains to Miani, when we speak of the "syndicate" or the "establishment," it does relate to groups include the speculied to Cosa Nostra.

becaring more confused without them more call its ened.

I replied it includes the Godfather went. I am

and the same of the same of the same and the same and the same of the same of the same of the same of the same

	L
and the first of the control of the The gradient of the control of the	
我们就是一点就是这种的,我们就是一个人,我们就是一个人,我们就是一个人,我们就是一个人,我们就是一个人,我们就是一个人,我们就是一个人,我们就是一个人,我们就是	

## CONTINUED

## 20F5

was derive, does it include other around, not ward of that, not subject, for example, to the biguards, secondar impeched by the payment of tribute, other increasing of profits and information.

How much of the critical element is included in this definition of "syndicate"?

MR. BENJAMIN P. GROGAN: Well, wher he mentioned a "syndicate" here, we also remained that other orous have bonded together to form orangined parbling uncrations.

And they wend have no connection with what we call the "syndicate" at all. The "syndicate" as we refer to it, has been identified by the elents testifying before this Committee as In Case Montrs.

CHAIRMAN MORINE Very difficult to get a handle on it.

BROWN: Yes.

CHAIRLAN MORIV: Servicer Test, places.

SENATOR TAFT: Thomk was very such.

Mr. Mattens, was sentioned jai-alai

at one puict.

The fixt-of states in the tent sent sent of the state of

3 No K 1 19 1 1 1 1 1

NR. MATTSON: We don't have any information that would so indicate.

SENATOR TAFT: Recently there has been a good deal of discussion in the newspapers, at any rate, about the investigation of tax evasion schemes by American taxpayers involving bank accounts in the Bahamas.

Is this tied in, in any way, in your orinion, to illegal gambling operations?

MR. MATTSON: We don't know that it is. We don't have any authoritative information that would confirm or dispel that.

SENATOR TAFT: Florida has a strong wiretapping statute directed against illegal gambling operations.

Has this resulted in any successful prosecutions in large-scale carbling operations.

MR. MATTSON: Yes, it has.

SENATOR TAFT: Have you cooperated with Florida authorities on that?

MR. MAITSON: In what respect? There has been cooneration. If you mean in operating the wireton, itself: no.

SENATOR TAFT: Has there been any

use of federally-authorized wivetaps in connection with those operations with the Florida authorities?

MR. MATTSON: Not in any of those cases that are being prosecuted on a local level.

SENATOR TAFT: What is the level of garbling related to police corruption in the Niami area, in your opinion?

MR. MATISON: We really have no information to show that gambling is involved in police corruption or vice versa.

SENATOR TAFT: That is all. Thank you were much.

question. I think I understood you correctly, that you have received no evidence of gambling and police corruption, which are tied in with each other, here, at least in this area?

MR. MATSON: That is right.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Dr. Allen from Philadelphia may have some different opinions.

OR. ALLEN: Sir, do I understand you to say that there have been no proven incidents whereupon there was an inter-relationship between goabling and police corruption?

MR. MATTSON: Yes. We cannot say that it does not exist. We do not know of any said situation or relationship.

DR. ALLEN: Have there been any attempts at search and seizure, whereupon the police department was privy to the knowledge of the planned activity, and then, upon your agent's arrival, there was nothing to search or seize? You do not feel there was some collusion between the operation and the police department?

MR. MATTSON: If I understand your question correctly, my answer would be that we know of no instances, no cases where the police have in any way frustrated the endeavor or the investigation of the case. or a search that would be involved.

DR. ALLEN: Have there been any evidences of, since we have heard testimony here today, that gambling monies support narcotics programs, and narcotics, illegal narcotics activities, we will say?

Has there been any evidence of the connection type situation in this area which would, of course, by nature of the terminology, itself, involve the police?

MR. MATTSON: We know of instances where bookmakers have been involved in narcotics.

It can also be said that organized crime is involved in bookpaking and narcotics. We do not know of any instances where bookmaking supports narcotics efforts or endeavors.

DR. ALLEN: One final question relative to prostitution and gambling: Where prostitutes have been known or alleged to have paid monies to police for protection, you do not consider this a collusionary relationship between gambling and the police department?

MR. MATTSON: Your question is just a little bit difficult to answer, because organized write is involved with prostitution, or an element of that.

And on the other hand, in some arcas the police are on the take in protection of prestitution.

But we don't know of any instance, here, where there is a direct or third-party relationship between the policenen a diorganized crite.

DR. ALLEN: All right, then may I go one ster further! Was there been any instance

where you have had elected law enforcement officials, such as District Attorney, who, prior to his election, was the attorney of record for various organized crime individuals; and who has, as a result of his service in elective office, has seen fit, in the terminology, to blow cases against organized crime figures:

MR. MATTSON: We don't know of any such instances.

DR. ALLEN: Thank you. I think I had better move to Miani. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Mr. Coleman?

MR. MATTSON: I should explain that prostitution really is a basic responsibility of local law enforcement.

We become involved in that type of crime when there is the interstate transportation of females for the purpose of prostitution.

There is a little difference between the police responsibility and that of the federal government in connection to that and related crimes.

DR. ALLEN: May I ask you a question.

Is there any movement example the rale relative to prostitution, if he crosses the state line for the

or is there this age-old discriminatory --

MR. MATTSON: The statute does have such a provision.

DR. ALLEN: Then that would come under your purview?

MR. MATTSON: Ch, yes.

DR. ALLEN: Thank you.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Mr. Coleman?

MR. COLEMAN: Mr. Mattson, I note in some instances the Jersey attorneys export book-makers down here in Florida.

I hope, because of the unfair climate, but these people that you mentioned who
core from New Jersey, are they still maintaining
ties as far as some illicit operation in New Jersey, or are they located here principally?

MR. MATTSON: Yes, there is a tie.

There is a relationship between the two localities.

MR. GOLEMAN: On the previous Page 10 of your statement, you refer to the use of a daily line cosing from Nevada.

Is that considered by your donortment as something illegal, the fact that the dails line is available from Las Vegas every morning?

MR. MATTSON: It is an element of the gambling statutes. It is the interstate transportation, or the interstate involvement of this necessary part of gambling activity.

MR. COLEMAN: What about the newspapers in this area? Do they not have a Friday, prior to the Saturday, and Saturday, prior to Sunday, do they not publish the odds and the spreads of a football game?

MR. MATTSON: Apparently it isn't professionally done. It is a specialized activity, highly professional activity.

And this line, this information is turned to, exclusively to booknekers, and for their own assistance.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Is interstate trans-

MR. MATTSON: Yes.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Therefore it is being done every day, or it is not being enforced, or there would not be trans-submitting of gambling interstate.

MR. COLEMAN: Thank you. You see it

in the newspaper, the Las Vegas line today is such.

I do not think the News has got bookmakers on the payroll to give that information. Where do they get their information, street talk?

MP. GROGAN: This line that comes out of Las Vegas and the other places that is furnished to the booktakers, it is maybe the same line as in the newspaper.

The bookmaker sets it carlier. He gets it by telephone, and these people are acting in a conspiracy, so to speak, with the bookmaker, furnishing him the information that he utilized in carrying out his illegal activities.

We have prosecuted individuals, a couple of individuals in this area, and they have been convicted on interstate transmission of watering information, furnishing a line to bookmakers.

MR. COLFMAN: As early as Monday the following Surday, this line, so to speak, for professional football games, is in the newspapers.

IR. GROGAN: That is right, but it is a little late for the beckraker. He wants it as early as possible.

MR. COLEMAN: All right, let me ask

you one question, Mr. Mattson:

In the three areas you rentioned the numbers, sports bookmaking and horse racing; bookmaking, which, in your opinion here, is, by the thousands, the largest. The largest what?

MR. MATTSON: Of the group, the sports bookmaking is the greatest activity.

MR. COLEMAN: Would numbers be next, horse racing?

MR. MATTSON: That's right, the numbers, bolita.

MR. COLEMAN: Thank you very wech. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Mr. Phillips: NR. PHILLIPS: No questions.

is a source of some frustration to this Commission, not being professional law enforcement people. Some of us are, the rest of us are not. I realize what the official cosition of the Department of Justice is; that is, as we understand it from the Department, itself, about one percent of the illegal garbling activities are being reached by federal law enforcement agencies.

The law cannot be enforced. It cannot be prevented if we do not do anything about it, leave it the way it is.

anni mangari pangangan na mbangangan milangan ang mangangan sa mbangan bangan sa ang manakang at samab milanga

I do not say that is the position of the Mismi Office of the F.B.I. That is apparently the official Justice Department position. You cannot legalize it, compete with organized crime, because it won't work.

Legal entities cannot commete with organized crime, because the organized crimel is more efficient.

These arruments are very difficult to take at face value, because they are so unproven, and no o has really tried.

Therefore, occasionally some questioning is received by members of the Bureau and others
in the federal law enforcement area. I think, that
might reflect the sease of frustration that we feel.

Perhaps this is not anything that can be recommended, but it is difficult, I think, to accept the fact that it has got to go on the way it has been soin, on, and nothing can be done about it.

MR. MATTSON: It is true, Mr. Chairtan.

And in edition, I have been indeed express opinions that the P.S.I. could better enemi its time, that trying to enforce the carbling, federal probling violations.

I ar not saying that I saree, but at that level is that expression also.

might say that I am certain we are all aware of the frustration which the law enforcement possion must feel when they spend sorbhe and menths are paring a case, and try it, and set a conviction, and have a defendant set off with a suspended sentence.

Mr. Ritchic would like to add some questions.

MR. RITCHIF: Could you emploin who Missi is an open sity? Why is not the explicate, why do they not nowe in here and say whichever family happens to be in newer?

earlier that we tenure here in Mis.i is relatively brief, and periods either of those two entleach sitting with a (indicating) would be better able to respond, so if you along (indicating).

JANACHAMAN (NAMÉ)

MR. FUGENE J. McKINNEY: I shink historically it just evolved that way. I don't think we can sit down and explain why it happened.

It's just a situation that has developed, that no one family has ever come down and taken hold, and it stayed that we .

MR. RITCHIE: Mr. Mattsor and I had the pleasure of working together when he was the Agent In Charge of the office in Portland.

The characterization that I would take, as Chief of the Strike Force in San Francisco, which was a retirement city, is that the only persons who were ever killed out there were killed because they violated the internal organization of the syndicate, not for any other ressen.

How would you characterize the syndicate operation in Miani?

Is it loose-knit, is there a control, do they meet, do they run legitimate businesses, do they get percentages of the profits from the illegal businesses, such as mambling?

I am not asking you for a history of it?

IT. McKINNEY: There is a control,

प्रस्कात सम्मादिक विकास के क्षेत्र के व्यक्ति है है । है । विकास के कार्यकारिक के किल्कित के कार्यकार्य के सम्बद्धिक के कार्यकार के कार्यकार के but there is no one controlling from one specific family.

If you come down here and you want to start a hooktaking and a shylocking business, you can check with your superior from where you care, and set it down here.

But there is no one specific family that says, "We will control it." They have their controls, and they have some sort of a madiator who will sit down.

IR. RITCHIE: Does organized crime-I am not talking about Hell's Angels, Black Panthers, I am not talking about organized groups-I am talking, now, about the Coss Nostra, identified
syndicate newhers of the family--- Do they control
nambling in the Miami crea.

MR. McKINNEY: They control some of the gentling.

MR. RITCHIE: What percentage do they control?

MR. GROGAN: It would be hard to live you a percentage, you know, exact percentage. You have certain cambling operations that are finantially backed by the syndicate. They got rowey into

A STATE OF THE PARTY OF THE PAR

this.

In other words, if the bookmaker loses heavy, they come in and back him up. They will say in some instances his legal fees, if he is being prosecuted.

MR. RITCHIE: Why do they do this?

MR. GROGAN: Because they are financially into it. It is like investing in a company.

This booknaker is going to make money for them. They may take  $5^{\rm h}$  percent of his operation.

MR. RITCHIE: Is it 50 percent they take, is what I am asking. Do they take 50 percent of the profits?

IM. GROCAN: In some instances they may take more. They may take as much as 75 rescout, but they completely set him in business.

In some instances we have some of them who set themselves set up in a bookseking operation, and the syndicate will come along sud say, "We're having some problems. Maybe we can work with you and afford you some money," then you wight have a 50-50 situation.

You wight have a boosmaker who is so good, where Mr. Mattson mentioned, here, had such

expertise in his field that no matter where he went they came with him, and they told him, "We are in with you, and we have not half your operation, whatever you make," because they know his is a money-making operation.

MR. RITCHIE: The frustration that our Chairman was directing himself to is that nobody on the Commission wants to say, "We want to continue getting all this revenue to organized crime."

What can you suggest, as a law enforcement official? What could the Commission recommend to do?

You need ten times the manpower to apply to this. Do you need additional laws? What is it that would be required to step the revenue going to organized crime, because nobedy is roing to say we want that to be continued.

MR. GRCGAN: I would like to see the bookmakers let stiffer sentences, go to jail.

MR. RITCHIE: Do yeu think mandatory, minimum punishments?

MR. GROGAN: I can't give a legislative opinion like that.

AREK BEELD LESS DE NORMERE KEEN W

MR. RITCHIE: I am asking you from the standpoint of a law enforcement official.

and the second of the second second

المرازي المرازي والمرازي والمرازي والمرازي والمرازي والمرازي والمرازع والمرازي والمرازي والمرازع والمرازع والمرازع

The state of the s

MR. GROGAN: If they went to jail I think it would deter them.

MR. RITCHIE: Do you think you can put all the bookmakers in jail; that all the people who want to bet are going to quit betting?

MR. GROGAN: No.

MR. RITCHIE: That means there are going to be other bookmakers?

MR. GROGAN: Sure.

MR. RITCHIE: What do you do except put more bookmakers in jail, put more bettors in prison, hire rore Commissions; and 25 years from now we will have another Commission trying to answer the question.

Should we prosecute them for bettier with bookmakers?

MR. GORDON: We don't. No, I don't think we should prosecute them for betting.

I think we should presecute the bookmaker and be selective, and when they do set convicted, get a good sentence.

MR. RITCHIE: Who sets the odds on ..

MR. GROGAN: No. The odds are set out in Las Vegas, and not necessarily by the syndicate at all.

I think you have the Las Vegas line, a group of individuals out there. I think Bobby Martin is an official line setter out there. You have "the Greek" who makes a line.

1, 1,

10

11 4

1277

1

MR. RITCHIE: Nobody listens to "the Greek" anymore.

MR. GROGAN: No, but these are people who make the line out there, and it is not necessarily the syndicate, that I know of, out there.

MR. RITCHIE: What are the odds that you have here, not talking about the line. Is it six to five, eleven to teu? I mean, what does the player have to bet in order to win a set amount?

MR. GROGAN: Well, it's according to whether they are betting baseball or football.

MR. RITCHIE: Lat us say football.

MR. GROGAN: You can bet whatever you want, \$100.

MR. RITCHIE: Does it cost you a

hundred to bet a hundred?

MR. GROGAN: Yes, it does.

MR. RITCHIE: In Boston the syndicate set it at 20 percent and have enforced it.

I mean, is 10 percent consistently in all the bookmaking operations?

MR. GROGAN: Approximately; yes.

MR. RITCHIE: The frustration, I are sure you all understand, we are being absolutely sympathetic to you, how you might more effectively eliminate this social problem of law enforcement and of society.

Assuming that you had 90 wiretabs, how many defendants were involved in that?

What I am asking you, frankly, is how many times have you had a wiretap, one individual several times?

Have you never had to retab an individual once you were able to investigate him?

MR. GROGAN: I think we have only hai, we have had very, very few wiretens here with one individual involved, that is.

MR. RITCHIE: Same individual. In other words, the bookmaker that you tapeed in 1969,

AACK HIDDA VINIGO AMBERTAGA MARTINA MA

did you have to tap him in 1971, again in 1973; and probably, if you could tell us, are you doing it again in 1975?

MR. GROGAN: We have a couple of individuals with whom we have done that; yes.

MR. RITCHIE: What is it going to take to get those people off the street? Are the courts completely unsympathetic to the fact that these people are flaunting federal laws?

MR. GROGAN: No, I don't think the courts have been unsympathetic. A lot of our cases that we have had here that I mentioned, that Mr. Mattson mentioned, that have received fines and probation, are cases that have been in limbo, and that have been involved with the signature question, and they have been on numerous appeals.

By the time these cases get remanded back here for a new trial, the case, in some instances, has been five years old.

I don't think taking a case to court five years old can be a problem.

PR. RITCHIE: Could you ascribe any particular impact that, without casting blane as to who made the ultimate decision as to who igned

a wiretap and who did not, could you tell us what the impact of that particular figurent of the legal world has cost law enforcement in their effectiveness? Has it set you back five years?

al territoria de la persona comunidade de manda esta de la combinar actual de la combinar de la

MR. GROGAN: I can't give you an exact figure. It has set us back, because the many cases, and we had many, and I think possibly helf the defendants that we have rentioned in here were involved in those signature cases, so this has possibly set us back helfury.

MR. RITCHIE: We asked an earlier cuestion about, because the federal law in New York City, when they book Florida races, they have to make their own pari-mutual pool.

That, oftentines, results in New York City odds being a lot more in fover of the layer than the track owner.

Have you had any instances where you have seen book-akers laying off wazers from Florida to New York City, off-track betting offices?

im. GROGAN: No, sir. We don't have any particular ones at hand.

MR. RITCHIE: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. SENATOR TAFT: I want to ask one or

A COR THE RESIDENCE OF CANADA CASE OF CASE OF

two questions on the wiretap issue:

ுறி. மன்றுவுள்ள காழ்த்தின் இருவையாக அருவு அவருக்கு அது நாட்கும் விறுவியாக விறுவியாக கொண்டு படிய நிறுவியாக கொண்டு விற இது நாட்டு இருவிய நாட்கு இருக்கு கொண்டு கொண்டு விறுவியாக கொண்டுக்கு விறுவியாக கொண்டுக்கு கொண்டுக்கு இருவியாக க

I think you testified there are 30 wiretans under the 1965 act.

What is your feeling as to the inportance of that act: Would it make much difference
if it were eliminated?

MR. MATTSON: I have known of some cases that have been made without it, but it would virtually destroy law enforcement ability to investigate this type of case were it to be eliminated.

SENATOR TAFT: How many other wiretaps, than the ones under Title III, have you had during that period? Do you have any estimate of that?

MR. MATTSON: You are asking if we have had wiretans other than Title III?

SENATOR TAFT: Yes.

MR. MATTSON: We have had none.

SENATOR TAFT: How about potential

eavesdroomingi

MR. MATTSON: Define that,

SENATOR TAFT: Where your agents carried a device only. Do you use that type of device?

MR. MATTSON: Yes, but it's not, it doesn't have ar application, as far as we are concerned, to mambling.

region de la company de la

SENATOR TAFT: You do not use that in warbling cases?

MR. MATTSON: We haven't been.

SENATOR TAFT: What kind of cases

would you use that for?

IR. MATTSON: Well, I think that the crime of extortion would be the one, and ramifications from that is one of the best uses it can be made.

SENATOR TAFT: Well, that might relate to a gambling case if you had extortion as a result of gambline?

MR. MATTSON: Yes. Well, that's true, but it would be a secondary violation.

SENATOR TAFT: Thank you very much.

MR. RIICHIE: Mr. Chairmen, I would like the record to reflect as an educator, I have had the privilege of working with Mr. Matteen in his office in Portland, Oregon, when he was the Agent in Charge there.

I know that under his leadership the

Miami office will be just as effective as the Portland office. And I am confident that the book-makers will be made aware of the Bureau's presence. I know he cooperated, and the Bureau cooperated throughout the country. And on behalf of the staff we'd like to thank Mr. Mattson and the gentlemen who accompanied him.

MR. MATTSON: Thank you.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: We understand it has been an imposition on you to make you come over here. We do appreciate it.

MR. MATTSON: It is not an imposition. We are clad for the opportunity, and certainly appreciate the difficult task that you all have.

much. We will take a short recess.

(Thereupon a short recess was taken, after which the following proceedings were had.)

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Thank you very

CHAIRMAN MORIN: The next witness before the Commission is Mr. Hank Messick, an author who is the publisher of 13 books dealing with crime and the effects and side-effects of it.

I as sorry we are running a little

ន្ទាស់ក្រសួល មានអង្គរបស់ សុខ។ ប្រាស់ នៅក្រុមការការប្រជាជាក្នុង ក្រុមក្រុម ស្រុសការប្រជាជាការបានការប្រការប្រការប្រការប្រការប្រជាជាការបានការបានការបានការបានការបានការបានការបានកា ការបានការបានការបានការបានការបានការបានការបានការបានការបានការបានការបានការបានការបានការបានការបានការបានការបានការបានក late. We will now give you the floor, sir.

NR. HANK MESSICK: Let me begin by acknowledging receipt of a mass of unsolicited material on the subject of gambling from this committee.

I am, frankly, rather ouzzled. It would seem that in holding hearings, the purpose of this committee, Commission, would be to gain new insight based on the personal experiences and opinions of its witnesses.

By priming the witness in advance, are you not simply providing him with material with which he can dignify his prejudices or conceal his self interest?

If the witness is simply going to spout back the data you have given him, why bother to hold hearings?

Be that as it may, this witness needs no assistance. What I say here is pased upon my own research over two decades. Part of that time I worked as a newspaper reporter, and I was able to learn the machinery of corruption at all levels.

Later, by virtue of two \$25,000 Ford Foundation grants, I was able to spend two years

studying on sined crive in the United States.

I toared the nation from New York
to her armin, from Detroit to San Juan, and I
sained accommissive files on every love?

and when ited marbling--I found it impossible to separate the two--I've continued by studies.

One of those books, THE CNLY GAME IN TOWN is scheduled for publication next year. And it is, as the title indicates, a history of hard-ling in America.

I began that book with the story of Secson. One day while enruute to when a woman of the Philistines, he set and killed a young list.

Later he discovered that bees had settled in the carcass and made much bency. At his wedding feast he told his thirty guests he wanted to cake a little wage. He bet them thirty changes of garments that they couldn't solve this riddle:

'Out of the eater care forth west, and out of the strong care forth sweetness."

The guests were puraled, and as the

AACK BORES SERVED TO SELECT SERVED SE

deadline approached they put pressure on the young wife to "entice thy husband," and learn the answer. If she didn't cooperate, they said, they'd burn down her father's house.

Well, the wife responded and got the answer out of Sauson. "What is sweeter than horey! What is stronger than a lion?"

So Samson had to pay off the bet, and like a lot of men since whe had bet without possessing the reans of paying off.

So he went out on the street, or to speak, wurdered thirty men and robbed them of their clothes. The bet was paid. The Lord's work went on. The friends of the nurdered men ultimately murdered Sasson's wife.

I suppose that proposents of local gambling could cite this episode as proof that the urge to parable is as old as sin and thus on impolse that suphisticated legislators should accept an natural and inevitable.

Well, murest has been around even longer--since Cain and Abel--but I see no one defouding it so natural and inevitable, unless, of course, it is necessary to pay one's an bling debte.

In the course of my travels I've heard just about all the arguments for and against legal gameling. While there is some variation from city to city, the pro-gambling propaganda is boringly similar. It breaks down roughly into three livisions which I want to examine separately:

The first of these is that gambling will increase tourism, especially in cities such as Minui Beach, Atlantic City, Newport, Rhode Island and the like. This is nonsense, pure end simple.

If someday an easis is discovered in the mildle of the Sahara, whose waters cure cancer, the first thing to be built will be an airstrip! the second thing a hotel; and the third thing a casino. Within weeks, as word sets around, the world will be told that grabling is attraction all these people to the sandy wastes of the desert.

served as sort of an easis for people with rhereastism and other eches and pains. They went there to bathe in the natural but sorings. Buth houses lined one side of Central Avenue and, on the other were auction butses and as abiling joints. Whenever there was even talk of enforcing the anti-grabling love,

the pro-gramblers protested that gambling was the attraction, the lure, the magnet, and that without it the town would die.

ugan gandi u rasi d**ar**a kar<del>ant</del> makar i inga si uusia i tamba kam<mark>al</mark>a sifu ga<del>ndi ari</del>t, misu i ki Affisaka

I was curious about this debate some years ago, and found a way to check it. The National Fark Service, which operates the hot springs, keeps accurate records of visitors dating back many years. There had been several intervals of civic virtue when the gambling joints were closed.

I checked the Tark Service's figures for those years and discovered that more people came to Not Springs in the wonths that casinos were shuttered, then care at comparable periods when they were operating.

If you question my findings, go check for yourselves.

This isn't to say that when an elderly man finished boiling hisself, he didn't cross
the street and do a little social gambling. Indeed,
the Southern Club put its casino on the second floor.

Ascerding to it was a broad escalator, making access easy and coeffertable. Unstains also was a restourant and bar.

Upon departing, nowever, one had to hobble down a flight of stairs. I tell you, the gamblers know all the tricks of attracing and hold-ing suckers.

But this, you say, wasn't legal gambling. Technically you are right. But in every other way it was as wide open as it could be. There were no guards, no lookouts, no passwords. Everyone in town and in the state knew about it.

The thing you must receiber about gamblers, the high rollers so in depand by the junk-eteers of Las Vegas, is that they do come to gooble--and that's all.

Oh, they may tip a cab driver if they win, and they may order up a call girl and by charpagne, but they don't do downtown and slop.

The tourist, on the other hand, comes to an area to have fun, to enjoy a finity vacation. He wants the sun, the beach, the fishiot. If there's a casino handy he may go in to see the floor slow and, if feeling reckless, will drop that the blacklack table, but that's all.

A few years the after correcting the entire Rabavian government the met opened a

casino off the coast of Florida on Grand Bahara

The hotel was put in charge of Allan Monus, a Caradian. Soon friction develoed, because Manus was bringing in tourists by the plane load to fill up his hotel, and the tourists weren't doing much gambling.

When mob complained, Manus cut off the air conditioning in the casino. Eventually the boys got rid of Manus and started to use the hutal as it was intended to be used--a place for free-loading high rollers to sleep between crap games.

Gestainly Grand Bahama Island becord after gampling came there, but to credit the growth to gambling is to recall the casis in the Sahara.

The inland has beautiful water, wide beautiful, good fishing. All it needed was a good botel and some advertising. The casino was incidental.

If ou doubt, consider the history of Mismi Beach. When in 1998-50, the wide open illegal comines in the Minni area closed, the propaganda becan insediately: Without cosinos, the

area will die.

The first drive to Isgalize gambling was begun by the syndicate gangsters, people like Meyer Lansky, who had operated the old casinos.

The drive failed, and what happened.

In the sext decade, Miami and Miami Beach grew as
never before. Without casino gambling, mind you.

Faced with a crisis, the area responded affirmatively. Today, when confronted by another crisis, the same men who stole the beaches, turned Collins Avenue into a concrete canyon, dumped raw sewage into the Atlantic, and otherwise exploited the area, now want to turn the clock back and make this polluted paradise a playground for so-called sportsnen.

brought were tourists to the area than would a bundred casinos, and the tourists who come bring their children, visit other attractions and spend worey.

Orlando, for example, the parents might drop in to watch the action for an hour or so, but it would be no rore of an attraction than the so-called "Singing Tower" at Lake Wales.

Please keep in wind that when economic conditions turn bad, as they have recently, people cut back on unessentials. That includes vacation trips to exotic places, and it certainly includes sojourns in gambling joints.

I'm speaking of the average citizen, the responsible family man, not people booked on gambling, and not the high-rollers who can afford to lose.

Recently things became so bad in the Caribbean-where gambling is allegedly such an attraction-that San Juan casinos announced they were installing slot machines--one-armed bandints, if you please. The theory being, apparently, that slots will bring in tourists where dice and the revolving wheel have failed.

If you want to measure what gambling can really do for a town, consider Newport, Kentucky.

On the Ohio, across from Cincinnati, Newport served as the desspool, the playground, the vice center of the metropolitan area. By unspaken agreement it had no stores to speak of, no hotel, no parks, but garbling and prostitution it did have there.

There were six major casinos, some of them as plush as anything in Las Vegas, and scores of so-called bust-out joints. You didn't get out of them until you were busted, one way or the other.

It was illegal, of course, but as wide open as Hot Springs. Even Governor Happy Chandler defended the right of the people of Newbort to "have it dirty" if they desired.

And the population of that town in 1930 was less than it had been in 1910. Gambling was responsible, gambling along with the corruption it brought inevitably in its train.

I wish some citizens who advocate legal gambling could spend a few weeks in a gambling town. I can assure them that while they might like to visit, they wouldn't want to live there.

٠ ١

1

.11

3 1.

Following the big cleanup of Newport in late 1951, the town came alive. Slums were replaced with urban renewal programs; new public buildings were constructed; the dark streets were lighted and paved.

The town began to grow and has continued to grow. Sure, some gambling still exists. You can get a bet down, I guess, but only the crooks talk wistfully of the good old bad days.

The moral, I think, is obvious. Gambling destroys, it doesn't build.

<mark>alamas kan semakuranan merkemakasa k</mark>eman umapan masa umanadan melebum kembangan meresi meresi meresi da k

113

A second reason cited for legal gambling is the alleged revenue it will bring city and state. This is a persuasive argument at a time when people are tired of high taxes and poor service.

Offhand it makes sense--since people are going to gazble anyway, why not let the state take its cut.

Yell, there are several reasons, only one of which is the difficulty of the state in getting its fair share.

We were speaking of Newport, Kentucky a corent age. When special agents of the Internal Revenue Service raided some of the gambling joints of that town in 1961 they discovered that the gamblers were reporting, on the average, and paying taxes on only one-seventh of their total take.

a leading citizen of Miami Beach is a genial gentleson known as Neyer Lansky. He is currently under indictaont for conspiring with

others to skin \$35-million in untaxed funds from one Las Vegas casino alone. His alleged co-conspirators have pleaded guilty or no contest and been punished, but a federal judge in Lac Vegas has refused to bring Lansky to trial on the ground, "The little guy's health is too bad."

rraudura turturagu<mark>s</mark>t zous ra<del>uromuranagos er</del> pelust prominational de menterado especial esta el constitución de

You might consider this question of immunity from prosecution—Lansky has spent only three conths in jail in his life—when you talk of regulating and controlling legal gambling. And you should certainly consider the \$36-million skinmed from a casino in a state where gambling is and has been legal for years.

A more recent example comes from New York City which, at the time I repared these resarks, was on the verge of bankruptcy despite the added revenue of off-track betting and the state luttery.

I note that back in the suggest-Chairman of this Commission was quoted as suggesting that perhaps the government could give credit to garblers even as does the Mob.

Ebat would be all New York needs-everyone on welfare could borrow money in the hope
of hitting the numbers, and the city would go down

financial drain even fascer.

But consider the New York State Lottery which, when sold to the public, was going to bring in \$300-xillion a year for education.

Big deal. It has averaged one-tenth that amount, \$40-million a year. And not long ago the New York Daily News came out with a headline:
"How Lottery Gyps The Public."

It seems the lottery officials were ammouncing winning tickets that had never been sold. Other tickets had been issued in applicate and even triplicate.

The stink was so bad that Governor Hugh Carey shut down the lottery entirely until what he called a "Sail-saie syster" can be devised. If he sticks to that condition, the lottery will never reopen, for there is no such thing as a fair-ofe system where garbling is concerned--except for the professionals, of course.

One needs only to study the history of the inforcus Louisians lottery, popularly known as "The Serpent" to understand the truth of that statement.

Where gambling is concerned, one

has to agree with Herman Hosse who remarked: "Next to the hunger to experience a thing, men have perhaps no stronger hunger than to forget." The lessons of history and of human nature are easily studied, but each generation learns the hard way.

n de compres de desentado comunidades de compresa o compresa en esta esta en constituir de compresa do compres de compresa de

In thinking of the revenue to be obtained from gambling, let us not forget the necessities required to keep the operation looking halfway respectable.

As a young reporter working in such cities as Louisville, I can remember the routine warning issued every year by the police chief when the racing season began. He reminded everyone to expect a horde of pickpockets, con-non and women, burglars and done addicts.

In an effort to reasours, he promised that extra men would be assigned, and no expense spared to protect honest citizens.

This is so obvious as to need no exposition, but some people have to be hit over the head before they believe. Gambling in any for represents quick coney, the fast buck, and that kind of correcty attracts crooks like sugar attracts flies.

on the suckers, and they branch out to honest citizens on occasion. The jewel thieves love casinos, for there they spot their victies. The lucky sucker who happens to win big money usually has to be sent home under guard, but when home is a hotel, he finds little security there. And so it goes. Adult delinquency breeds juvenile delinquency, and the whole thing costs the taxpayer plenty.

I recall standing on a street in Las Vegas about 2:00 a.r. one day several years ago. The neon signs were blining out messages about "liberal slots," and "49-cent breakfasts."

The wind was blowing in from the desert, and the whole place looked like hell.

Down the street came a newspaper. I picked it up and read a front-page story about how high school kids were carrying switchblade knives and ice-picks.

Inside the paper was an editorial based on the story. The headline over the editorial asked: 'Is Something Wrong With Cur Community?"

I also remember a former Neveda official who won the respect of law enforcement

JACK HARPS AND ON AN ARCHARD OF THE ALTERNATION OF THE CONTROL OF

efficials around the country by trying to keep gangsters out of the casino.

Bodesa delivera del la compresa de la compresa del la compresa de

When he refused a bribe, he was ousted. He opened a little liquer store off the main street, and sanaged to jet a few slot machines. In his first three years of operation, he was robbed four tires.

When I remember that in the old days the Newport Police Department was hailed by the Cincinnati press as being "one of the best in the country," I have to be a bit cynical when I'm told that was Vegas has little crime.

When gamblers control the town as they did in Newbort, and as they do in Las Vegas, police Jecartment figures even't necessarily reliable.

All of which beings to the third point and the presentation of teach appoint that by competing with the Nob. crime will be described. You can even hear that the powers that be in Los Veins appose grabling entension, because it would have their backage.

nuncense. Saudding is no obcor linker discusions

grafik diserji Grafik diserji that can be sliced only so cany times. Gambling is a blob, a virus that feeds on itself and grows and grows and grows. The nore gambling, the more gamblers.

Certainly a Sew people in Las Vegas might be hurt if casines whened on Mismi Beach-Hank Greenspun might lose sole influence, some politicians might not get as much graft--but the real bosses wouldn't suifer. Casinos in Florida would create a new school of suchers and ultimately some of them would swim out to Las Vegas.

Sometime back I was on a radio talk show in Philadelphia. We were talking about the evils of gaubling. Case time for a cornercial, and I sat dumbre mied as an announcer advertised lotter, tickets as he might have sold some.

Legalize grabling, and soon over tedic of coercications will be creating new oustowers. Requiring disclaimers that gambling may be injurious to one's pecketbook won't to much good.

As the garbling business grows, however, the referenced will grow with it. People will ettil art with ille of bookies for a variety of zeros a having to do with odds, exedit and tax

A NO AUT ESPACE EN TANDE DE LA PARTICIONE DEL PARTICIONE DE LA PARTICIONE DE LA PARTICIONE DEL PARTICIONE DEL PARTICIONE DE LA PARTICIONE DEL PARTICIONE

\*\*\*/\*\*\*\* \*1, 1991\*\*\*

evasion.

The men who run the gambling proretions will find ways of cheering the tax collectors and improving the odds in the favor of the house.

With a local base from which to oper ste, the crise syndicate will take over the country. Certainly a state that can't even keep the Mob out of charity bings games, can hardly operate rulti-million dellar essines on an honest basis.

Five years and there was a drive to legalize tothling or Miani Boach. A referendum was held, and there was a rest argument, are and con

One argument seriously presented was that correction-wise, thinks were already so had that letal soubline souldn't make it much worse

That there was sume validity to that argument, events since have shown. Consider that in Florida in the recent west, these thirds have headened:

One. a L. S. Senetor was indicted and still faces trial.

Two, several newbors of the State.

Supreme Court were force; from the beach to evoid imposeheent.

Three, bt least three Cabinet officers have been forced to resign, and a couple have been convicted of crimes.

LA CONTRACTOR DE LA CON

1

Four, any number of legislators have been indicted. One in my home county of Broward just pleaded guilty.

Five, here in Dade, three County Commissioners have been just convicted.

Et cetera, and I assure you tois is but the tip of the iceberg. Corruption is and has been a way of life in this area and the recept, in part at least, has to be the existence of I scal and legal gambling. You can bet on dogs and horses legally in Dade, and on joi-alai as well.

Illegally, the numbers racket takes in millions from the ghettoes, and you can bet on sports events with your friendly neighborhood beakin.

Corruption on a grand scale has been necessary to permit such wholesale gambling, and the body politic has been infected. Legalize it, and you but increase the opportunities for corruption for some kind of controls, some kind of requirementation will be necessary, and that means briber.

Let as quote to you from the Third

Interis Report of the Kefauver Consittee in 1951. Noting the suggestion that gambling be legalized, the committee said:

"This suggestion appears to be premised on the dual assumption that once garbling is legalized the crooks and the cheats will retire from the field and leave the operations of the handbooks, policy wheels and gaming rooms to honest and upstending businessmen, and that public officials who have previously been persuaded to ignore or affirmatively sid illegal gambling operations will automatically prove incorruptible when entrusted with responsibility for controlling these same operations through a licensing system."

The committee in that same recort also made this point, which I think goes to the heart of the eatter:

"It is the nature of the business of yarbling, and not its logality or illegality, that makes it so attractive and lucrative for gangaters and boodluns."

The Killiants are an amount for the state of the state of

Remember that, please. It is the nature of the business that is important, and the business is one where the odds always favor the house, and where these odds can be improved as desired. It is a business dealing largely in cash that can be concealed—lots and lots of cash.

and the control of th

In return, it offers only a hope and an occasional thrill or two, but it contributes nothing of value. The money it generates flows directly into the pockets of a very few, and most of it comes from the pockets of people who can least afford to lose it.

I would remind you that the President's Commission in 1967 suggests that crime is a sort of human behavior, and control of it means "changing the minds and the hearts of men."

The same is true of parbling. Perhaps we can't oradicate it--at least we can't until the rursuit of the fast buck ceases to be our primary preoccupation--but we don't have to encourage it by making it legal.

Whatever the personal notivation of the serbers of this counittee, and of its staff, I can assure you that whether you know it or not.

you will be beloing organized crime if you do anything to make gambling legal.

1 ..

6

You but represent the latest and boldest effort in a campaign that has been going on since the boys turned from rum-running to gambling.

I mentioned that five years ago a drive was conducted on Miami Beach to approve legal gambling. Much to many people's astonishment, more than 60 percent of the voters rejected the idea.

This victory was largely due to two factors: A brave and energetic Mayor, Jay Derrer, and a newspaper, The Miami Beach Sun, hered by Hendrick J. Berns.

Aside from that, the pro-graeblers had everythin going for them, including a Governor, one Claude Kirk, who went around telling everyone, "Don't tar all casinos with the same brush."

Making plans for the next round. And today they are ready. The current Mayor is no Jay Derner, and The Minri Beach Sun is no more. It was sold out from under Berns and absorbed in time by the progambling newspaper on the Beach.

But, just to prove that things do equal out a little, the current Governor is no Claude Kirk. So the boys had to try a different route this time--a Constitutional amendment.

Similar things are happening all about the country, as organized crime seeks to achieve its ultimate triumph. The work of this Commission can be decisive. I hope you understand what is really at stake. Things are bad enough already, but they can be a helluva lot worse.

Bad as things are, the country is not yet in the position of Canada Bill Jones, a reiverboat gambler of note back in the last century.

Marooned in a small town one night, Bill went looking for action and found it in the back room of the barber shop. Warned by a local citizen, a do-cooder, no doubt, that the play was crooked, Bill replied: "I know, but it's the only game in town."

Today, despite the best efforts of organized crime and its allies, gambling still isn't the only game in town, but if you make it legal, it soor will be. Thank you.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Senator Taft.

SENATOR TAFT: Well, first of all, with regard to your last remarks, you are presuming that the Commission was set up to reach the notion with some direction to go.

<mark>ranamananananan kenanggahan kempanan menangkan berahan</mark> perimbahan kelalah kenanggahan kenanggahan berahan berahan

As far as I know, it is completely contrary to what the intention of Congress was for setting up the committee, and the intention of the members of the Commission were at least, so far as I am concerned, in setting a position on--

MR. MESSICK: Sir, if I may say so,
I, of course, don't know what your intentions are,
which you personally, individually and collectively
would not.

I can tell you what the Mob thinks:
The Mob thinks you're Mr. Nixon's big payoff. This
is the final thing he could do for it, and by
legalizing garbling, he will have really paid off
in a big way, and everybody will really be happy.

That may not be true. I hope to heaven it isn't. That's what they believe.

SENATOR TAFT: I do not think we have contempt powers, but I was appointed to the Commission after Mr. Nixon was out of office.

And to make that inference to the other members of the Commission certainly is in very bad taste and completely out of order.

But the only other thing I would say is, with regard to Newport, I am happy to have a little knowledge of Newport, the situation.

Of course the gambling there you were talking about was totally illegal and was totally kept out of town.

Unfortunately, I cannot necessarily agree with you that it is in exact economic book at the present time.

WR. MESSICK: It is better than it was, isn't it?

SENATOR TAFT: I have nothing further.

CHAIFMAN MORIN: Dr. Allen?

DR. ALLEN: Mr. Messick, I'm afraid I do not have the kind of mob connections you have that would enable you to make the remark that you made.

However, I would like to ask you, in view of the recork, the dissertation that you presented us with, if confronted with the jurisdiction to act upon the Equal Rights Amendment, how

The K. HARDS ARE ALL Kings (No. 1) The K. Marting of the Committee of the would you vote?

MR. MESSICK: If I was confronted?
I would vote for equal rights.

DR. ALLEN: You would vote for equal rights?

MR. MESSICK: Yes, ma'am.

DR. ALLEN: Under the circumstances, I have some doubt in my mind because of some of the statements you made here.

In reference to your Philadelphia incident, and I am from Philadelphia, on the madio program, you seemed to be appalled by the advertisement of lottery tickets on the media?

MR. MESSICK: Yes.

DR. ALLEN: Looked upon that as a horrendous situation.

Is there any more to that than the advertisement of certain drugs on radio and television which have proven to be equally as deleterious to individuals?

MR. MESSICK: No, I think it is, and I think the point you are making, there is a lot of things that are advertised that don't necessarily help the consumer.

And I certainly think that drugs would not, certain kinds of drugs, would not help them, but I certainly think that carbling would not help them either. In other words, they would use gambling and promote and advertise zembling, just as they try to con us into buying everything else we don't need.

podrnosti o spravno opi povravoja i movestava po o pristo intravio stavio šono no objedio postavnava postavno

DR. ALLEN: In your studies, you studied for approximately 20 years, according to your statement, here, have you ever studied the positive effects of rembling on individuals from an economic base, or from the standboint of creating a situation whereby a person, perhaps, was in an unfortunate situation prior to a garbling incident, then was accorded the privilege of going to greater things?

MR. MESSICK: I have found plenty of incidents in which individuals have profited greatly from zeabling, have worked their way up from the ghetto and become very wealthy and sulci-millippaires.

I can think of Meyer Lensky and plenty of others. Illean' combling has been a sare of stepping stops, one way for the disenfranchies.

the underprivilezed to get ahead in the world, but they do it at the expense of their fellows.

and the second second

The state of the s

If you close down, if you will by some miracle, you could remove the shetto right here in Miami, the Liberty City area right here in Miami, it would cost the Mob millions and millions of dollars, because there are thousands of people out there.

When I say that, I say this when I was a reporter I bought lettery tickets, numbers tickets and talked to them again and again; have been in their house and seen the whole operation and have written about it.

They live on hope. It's a possibility that toybe they will hit a number and have 25 or 50 or \$200 in their pockets.

That represents the only chance they have get in their lives almost of having the cash, having a little money, so they so out and do it day after day after day, and they in it even thoughthe game is usually, almost invisiably, rightly.

They have no chance to win, but this is the bole that remains eternial, because it's all they have not.

But if you could clean up the ghettos, you would end the numbers racket. There would
be no numbers racket in this country if you could
clean up the ghettos, because the ghetto is the
breeding place, the home and the source of all
numbers money.

i kangga **ata**an an amin'a<u>sa sala kanse ne</u>minena atang anang atang an ang atang at an milihin milihin milihin sa

DR. ALLEN: I am not from Miami, and I am not familiar with the area of Miami, but I must assume by your injection, and the reference to the shetto, that Liberty City is, indeed, the area in which people are tolored.

R. MESSICK: That is correct.

Rather ironic that it should be called "Liberty City."

DR. ALLEN: I think so, too. Under the circumstances, thank you.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Staff?

MR. RITCHIE: Mr. Messich, you have bed a great apportunity to look at the efforts of law enforcement to enforce the present laws.

Do you have any suggestions as a reporter and a writer how the Cornission might in-

IR, MESSICk: Well, the only way that

के कर है। जारू अपने कर करते हैं है जिल्लाहर है। जिक्का के अमाराज्य के किया जीता है।

MANEL RECEIVE A

you're going to get law enforcement improved is to end the corruption, and to but the people in places of authority who know what the problem is, and have the power to do somethin; about it.

In the brief period when Jack Kennedy was President of the United States, and his brother Robert was Attorney General, you had that kind of a situation.

Jack Kennedy gave his brother the nower. With his brother as President, Robert Kennedy had the suscle. He also had some insight because of his previous experience with the McClellan Counission, and as a result there was the most devastating drive on parabling, on organized crime that has ever been conducted in this country.

And it lasted right up until the day that Jack Kenned, was killed, and in Jimny Hoffa's words, "Robert Kennedy was just another lawyer."

And the drive on crise ended, and it has been poing down the ladder since, and under Mr. Nimon the retreat begins.

So I say, in arrwer to your question, that if you got honort, is telligent law enforcement people who will get out there and really try to

**इ.स. ह**े अनुसङ्ख्याना ए । एक के रिवार विभाव कर्युकारी, एक इ.स.च्या हिस्साहरू enforce the laws, you will find that a tremendous arount can be done, and this situation that exists today would not necessarily exist.

MR. RTTCHIE: My point to you, sir, is: Are you saying that all law enforcement, federal, state, city, county is inent or corrupt because the laws are not being enforced today?

MR. MESSICK: I can say that there are pockets of good decendy, good law enforcement in every organization, good men in every organization, but by and large, the policy, the drive, the initiative has been lest, and without that, you can't go sheed.

But I would say again, organized crime would not be the problem today if law enforcement had been doing its job over the years.

The fact that they haven't done their ich speaks for itself.

MR. RITCHIE: Thank you, sir.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Thank you very much.

You have estiched the record.

The next witness is Mr. Berry Halpern, attorney is private practice in the City of Miami.

You way proceed.

A CONTRACTOR OF THE STATE OF TH

MR. BARRY L. HALPERN: Members of the Commission, one of the first questions that one must ask is why I am before you, and what information can I give you towards your ultimate goal, and that is recommendations on the review of the national policy towards randling.

My position is a unique one in the area of South Florida and the State of Florida.

As you are aware, I am the President of a Florida corporation known as Florida Geming, Inc.

Its sole purpose is to own and operate a casino in Dade County, Florida.

What makes my obsition unique in the area of casino escaling and the legalization of it in the state of Florida is that I are not involved in any form of politics, vote-tetting, or referender, but I have taken a position that to own and operate a casino in the state of Florida, and soccifically in Dade County, is just another business and should be treated as such.

There were many reasons why I became involved in this erea: First and forewest, the priminal reason was, as in any other business, to make a profit.

Secondly, I felt that something positive had to be done to get the South Florida area moving in a positive direction in getting funds to run the State.

The reason and purpose for instituting the litigation which we have in federal court
was, first, to establish a basic right to own and
operate a legal business, and we felt that under
the existing laws of Florida a license could be
issued and a casino could be run on a legal basis.

Secondly, the State of Florida could not arbitrarily discriminate against one form of gambling as poposed to another form of gambling.

Thirdly, the denial of equal protection of the low is a legal cuestion, not a question for the legislature.

Other than the personal motivation of taking a profit in opening up this casino, tany questions have arisen, and the question now of localized casino gambling in South Florida, or in the entire state for that matter, has become one of the most controversial subjects in years.

one answer, and that is that the state of Florida.

specifically South Florida, needs help and needs help desperately. South Florida is becoming economically nurdered.

One must divide the state into three geographical locations: North Fibrida, Middle Florida and South Florida.

In my opinion the people of North

Florida really have no concern with casino cambling.

I would wenture to say that in the best ten years

there has been basically no economic change in their

financial situation.

It is basically an agricultural area, an area that has not been affected by the major changes in the United States and the state of Florida.

I don't believe that these citieses in Middle Florida would really care for casing pambling. They are now involved with such projects as Disney World and Sea World, and certainly usuad like to keep the morepoly they have on tourist in the state of Florida within that area.

South Florila is one of the rost depressed areas in the country, certainly the sout depressed area in the state of Florida.

ANTA GREEN THE TO A MENTER OF THE STATE OF T

Tourism is almost at a standstill.

The construction business is off almost 50 percent to 70 percent. Unemployment is well over the national averages and is rising.

We have two major airlines based in Miami. Neither are making money, and one is on strike. One other major airline that kept a great number of crews based here in Miami has now officielly stated that half of the crews are now being sent to New York because of the lack of tourist coming into this country from South America.

further, Pan American World Airways announced the closing of their base in Miami totally and the transfer of all their people to New York.

Missians, or the people of South

Florida, always considered this area to be a "big
city." For a big city, we find that there is no
professional aports and limited cultural acitivities.

Businesses are closing every day in this area. One only has to go to the once farous Lincoln Road Mall and see what was once one of the busiest sho ping areas in the United States proctically errory at noontine.

Very little, if anything, has been

done in a positive manner to hold this state
financially. Ideally we wish increasing services
in this state such as better school facilities:
more school construction; better roads and highways;
more policy protection for the poole; and a decrease,
if not a stabilization, of taxes.

The second secon

We do not hire trachers, we just consolidate classes. We do not give teachers the appropriate pay raises, therefore we are in a constant battle.

The runicipal workers are constantly threatening to go on strike. Why: Because there is no money to give them the raises they truly deserve.

By the statistics given out by the Dade County Public Safety Department and many of the other numicipalities within Dade County, there are not enough men on the police force as are needed to adequately protect the citizens of this area.

Why? Because there is not enough money to pay them.

when one speaks to the fire departments of Dade County, the City of Miani, and all
of the other municipalities, even if they have the
equipment, they don't have the manpower. Why? There

is not enough funding available to pay these men the appropriate salaries.

I want to see the State of Florida take a position that will make funds available to do things which the citizens of this state desperately need.

One might ask, why casino gambling as against some other form of getting revenue such as the lottery which can be state-regulated and the profits given to the state:

First, as I rm sure the Commission is aware, the Constitution of the State of Florida is unique in one aspect. It does not prohibit gambling per se.

The Constitution of the State of Florida prohibits letteries. The federal little-tion mentioned herein basically challenges the validity and constitutionality of Florida Statute Number 840, which is the statute which prohibits casino gambling, except pari-mutuals, which are now in existence.

Pari-rutuel resulation is a very restrictive methol of resulation of gambling. When I say restrictive, I mean that "off-track betting

or even a form of lettery, if allowed in the state of Florida, would generate money only to the state. It is restricted in that manner.

Cosino gambling, on the other hand, is not. Casino gambling has a snowball effect.

First the movies taken into the casino are divided up where the state gets its percentage, the house gets its percentage, and as the casino draws the many tourists into the area, the hotels fill up, the tourists that come here buy products and merchandise.

As the hotels fill up, the suppliers of these hotels start to go back to work. The food industry, the linen industry, the transportation industry and the outertainment industry new start to generate more and more work, and peed more and more employees.

The airlines, instead of losing money, start to generate more and were people coming into the area, hiring people, and as one area grows so grows the supporting industries.

As people come into the area, as they become permanent residents and employees within the rea, more housing is needed. The construction

business then starts to generate again, and we will have a production again of single-family dwellings, apartment houses, and the people who supply the products and materials would then start to generate more money and need more employees.

Brown to the contract with the first section of the contract o

on the triangual contact and the triangual of the triangu

And the end result is the entire community generating income, having salaries and supporting a county that has always been traditionally one that looked to tourism for its main source of income.

Tourist has always be courtain source of revenue, and why not, and why should this area not be the perfect arcs for casino gambling.

We, in South Florida, who believe that casine saubling would be something very worth-while and productive, feel that Florida has what Les Vegas has, plus the sun, the beach and the cosm.

We can affer those persons that wish to sarble everything that they could not get in Las Veias, Mevada, or any other part of the world. We have one of the greatest convention centers in the world, and it is not used to its capacity. It lies formant.

While Miani and Miani Beach are

losing more and more conventions, areas such as Las Vegas. Nevada continue to have more and more conventions, and the hotels in the area of Las Vegas keep building more and more additions to the existing hotels.

Miari Beach has been sitting still and doing nothing. The last hotel to be built in Miari Beach was approximately seven or eight years ago. That's a sad commentary for what has always been known as the Gold Coast, or the fun capital of the world.

It does not take a great deal of imagination to sit and fully view the type of effect that casino gambling would have in South Florida.

By no means an I trying to state to this Commission that casino gambling would make the state of Florida, and specifically South Florida, a Utopia. That would be a false impression.

It is my opinion from the research that we have done that there are necessary points that would have to be in existence to have a successful casino jambling operation:

1. The businesses would have to be very well organized.

- 2. There would have to be tight controls by management.
- 3. Professionals would have to run the casinos, not anateurs.

kana anda kanagsay magayay iyong mga ayangan jilogiya bano iliyay o yay o ya na garangon, ili dan sa banagsay i

- 4. Imperienced consultants would have to be brought in.
- 5. Proper regulations would have to be set down by the State of Florida through the Legislature.
- of those regulations would have to be carried out by the State through the State's police power.
- 7. The facilities that have to be available for the tourists and the services that those tourists would demand, would have to be available.

that gambling is not something that the American public enjoys. Whatever it may be, if it's the mystique, the excitement that makes one gamble: whether it be in jest; whether it be on a sporting event; whether it be on the personal prowess of an individual; whether in a card a record a dice table: a roulette wheel, there is a certain amount of

excitement generate, and this has always been accepted and wanted by the American public.

In certain respects, it is my opinion that the State of Florida, either through the courts or through the Legislature, would be rendering a service to the people of the state of Florida, a service which they most desperately need, and that is providing the regulations: providing the protection of having business that would generate large revenues for the State of Florida so that it can expend the services that are so badly needed and put a cap on the rising tax structure within this state.

We have now seen what has happened to New York City. We cannot allow this to happen in South Florida. All those who are against casing cambling are asked one question: "Do you have a better solution! Do you have any solution? Do you have anything to say other than a negative point of view?"

The answer has always been and always will be "no."

We, ir South Florida, want the tourists to core back to South Florida. We need it desperately. We want additional people to come to Florida. We want the people who enjoy carbling to come to Florida, and in addition bring with them those funds which we so desperately need.

I want to thank the Commission for the opportunity of coming before it and expression any views, and at this time I will be glad to enswer any questions correrning any of the statements that I have just made, or the lititation in which we are involved, or one of the research that we have done concerning the South Florida area as compared to the rest of this state, or on a national basis.

Thank you very much.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Thank you for appear-

the sest important things that this Comission could do is take the stigma that people have probably been before this Compission, such as Mr. Hessick, and said, 'Away with casine grabling."

I think that a recorrendation, not of the legalization, but in the wording, itself, by the remarkables of this societies elemented

美铁岩 野鸡体医肠 电气流流

A ....

do a lot in that area.

an no grad domination <del>de po</del>ndo o degre original de la comp

As far as South Florida is concerned,
I think this is screething that each state has to
take into its own account. I think that screetimes
the states have to look to our national government
for some guidance.

That is what I think this Cormission can, in its essence, do the most good.

In stating a national policy, and I believe that is what your mendate is, not investigating, but to review and make a national policy towards gambling.

My statement was very specific. It goes only to the area of casino gambling, because that is what I am involved in, the present battle in court of jetting a license to open up a casino in Dade County.

but in answering your question, I believe that's the strongest thing that this Commission can do. I believe it is up to, in my opinion, the court in this state, and the states,
themselves, to come to the realization that we have
to do specthing, and do specific as soon as possible.

Believe me, I have nothing applies

INCK HIMBOOK AND AND CONTROL

the Governor of this state. I voted for his every time he ran. I have the highest admiration for his, but unfortunately we take very opposite stands on this specific subject.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: You tight say that.

A. HALFERN: The only thing I can
say to him is, "Give us so ething that will help
South Florida," and possibly I would agree with him,
but not as far as any viewpoint toward casico goodling.

I believe it is a logal lubiness that can be run in a very legal tenner.

CHAIRMAN WORTH: Senator Waler

SENSITOR TAFT: Thank you. One question: I take it you do not see only problem with organized crime confer along and increasing its activities in connection with casino gasoling.

IM. LALIMPN: I believe the only way I can answer that is, when I first not into this and we filled the lawsuit, by friends, by neighbors jokingly care up to me, many times, and said, have you heard from Mr. Lansky: That needs to be like a common jake.

Not justy pave I not bear ! The dim,

or heard from any people such as him, if he is to be labeled that way, which I believe is a bad consentary when we start labeling people in any way, but I can only answer that by saying I have had no experience with organized crime.

I don't know what organized crine is. Is organized crime the syndicate, the Mafia. Are they one and the same: I have no idea.

I know what I have read, and I know what I have been told through the media and through remainer, and that is that any business that generates buge some of coney, trucking or anything else, it seems that organized crise quote-unquote is going to be there.

How, I can only appear for weelf, and I would be lack to live in and say, book of that fighted that people as the people that like it and say, book of the I assertise with with and I dely you to talk and that I assert the people that I assert

ind I plan to open up a besiness that will be substituted a large besides.

្នាល់ និងមានគេនិង នាង សេចមានមានដូច មាន ការសេច នៅ ការសេច ពេល ស្នង និយាន ។ សេច និងមានគេនិង នាង សេចមានមានដូច សេច នៅ ដែលសេច ពេល សុខ និយាន ។ about that now.

public issue with your corrang to raise funds.

MR. HALPERN: I thought about that, and the only thing that I can say is that I would probably do that, which would notivate to in a logal way, financially, to the best, you know, towards my end.

one thing that I have very strong points about, and that is that I don't plan to, and I refuse to go to outside sources for financing: that is, that I believe that the honies can be made available through this area to find, if necessary, this type of business.

throte seases to in my lowswit, or in the alternative, if the legislature in this state ever does agree with an position on legslized garbling and live so by license, I do have the funds available to open such a business, and will do so.

SERATOR TAFT: Thank you.

CARIFORN NORTH Pr. Allen.

Of . Figure are there written juta

the by-laws or your corporation may safeguards to

A. L. Milks Steel of Series Sources Steel Alberton Birth Steel of Alberton prevent and cliesed underworld figures, or becold who have had prior criminal connection from being part of your corporation.

grandische Amerikansk state state protest state state state i der det met de d

are basically two points to answer that:

Number one is it is a closed corporation, and one safeguard would be systlf and my wife. We swn all now cont of the stack.

DR. ALLEN: 80 cer cent?

IR. HALFERN: We own 50 per cent of the stock of the corrowation, and although you haven't had the pleasure of meeting her, believe pe, that'r one sefectuari.

Second of all, I think that it's incombent upon the state to make who that may of the stackhalders of a corporation such as wind have no apier type of connections or convictions, et cotors, as weel be indicated by your question.

The State does that now. According to the law in the State of Florida, at the race proof, certain individuals are not allowed there, and this is the type of thise that I am asking the State to do.

I ar asking the State to requists me, regulate as to the degree that they feel is mesessary.

The Royal Street Service Service of the Commence of the Commen

And as I have stated in my statement, one of the points is to have proper regulation: and two, enforce those regulations.

And I think that is, you know, some of the essential points that would be needed to have casino gambling, to have it run fairly and to generate elections sums of money.

Instically, I just came back from Las Vegas last might. I've been there for the last five days.

DR. ALLEN: How was the weather?

IR. HALPERN: The low thirties and mid-fifties, and I can only say this, and I've been going back and forth between Miani and Las Veras quite often new.

11

43 2

11

And that this week is considered by most professionals in Las Vecas as being one of the slowest weeks in thet area because it's pre-Thanksgiving.

Most of the people in this country are acting ready for the big boliday oush in the retail business, so business busically should be off there.

But yet, in the five days I was there,

ot every single show that I went to there was a line possibly a block to two blocks long. You could not get rooms in nost of the batels.

Six of the hetels have a \$40-rillion dollar expansion going on at this towent. Taxi-cabs are hard to get at night.

And if that's the slow part of the season, all I can say is they're really doing very well.

And ironically, just something that happened last night on the plant here, my wife and I were discussing the fact that I would be before this Commission.

And she said, "Are you going to be nervous!" And I said, "Well, I guess I will be until I get started. And as you know, I as a hau, so once I get started I'll be shie to call down."

As I said that, the stewardess hards my wife and sysolf a stack of what looked like planauney, and we caked her, you know, "What is this."

for discounts throughout Florida on your visit."

And we looked through it and we started loughing, because nobody take us any compus

Tarloggi galandikung gelikkeli sebi se Kengga dupaken meganapatan balanga Kengga dupaken langga penganapatan for any discounts in Las Vegas.

11

144

1.2

1 1

One of the funniest things that I have seen in my life happened at one of the hotels, and that is that a gentlemen who had obviously not had a very good string of luck, but who obviously ly could afford some of the money, in a very joking manner went through one of the dice tables and throw a pair of pants on the table and said, 'Here, you might as well take this, too."

In answering your question, to care more directly, Middle Florida supposedly is bring-ing the families into the state. 12 million people went to Disney World.

I see no reason why, if properly run, those families cannot come back to South Florida, and the adult members of those families enjoy cambling if they want to.

There is no reason why this state cannot coubine its fautastic natural assets with the assets of casino gambling.

And there is no reason why 12 villies pearle to be one attraction, and why this
area is just Calling spart when, as far as I have
known, tourism has been its number one source of

income.

10

11.7

DR. ALLEN: Thank you very much. CHAIRMAN MORIN: Dr. Phillips?

DR. PHILLIPS: You base your entire, or almost all of your argument on the depressed conditions of South Florida.

How long has South Florida been depressed, just out of curiosity, because every example you give here is within the last year.

And may I also ask you, sir, where the Mismi Dolphins are located?

You have a statement here that says,
"For a big city we find there is no professional
sports and limited cultural activities."

I quess those of us who are from Virginia and watch the Redskins all the time--

to excuse that error. Because when I was asked last Tuesday, I was asked if I would come before the Contission, I accepted.

And Wednesday sorving I left for Les Vegas, so I was up all night trying to put my thoughts together.

And believe me, I have rever forcotten

the Miami Dolphins. I am probably one of the few that got season tickets the minute they formed their team.

i :

4

1.1

1 1

We went through the long hard years, and unfortunately every once in a while one of the long hard weekends we have gone through, too.

DR. PHILLIPS: That makes it even.

MR. HALPERN: But to answer your question, the two-fold question: Number one, the statement was really made in reference to professional baskethall, professional backey, professional tennis, things that have been tried in the Miani area and have always failed.

In that manner, I was certainly not raking reference to the Miazi Delphins

In answering the first part of your question, no, I would say that this situation has not been over the post year. I would say that this has been something that has been happening since cople have decided that the sun is just not enough: the hotels are giving us nothing except high prices.

I have lived in this community since I've been nine years old. I remarker a time when to drive down Collins Avenue was at least an hour's

drive.

4

I remember when I used to go as a child, a teenager, to Lincoln Road and could not see past a hundred yards, the neople were so thick both day and night.

I remember a time when I was at my senior prom, and when I was in college, when we used to go to the nightclubs and we used to have a choice of 10, 12 hotel nightclubs with big name entertainment. And now we have a choice of three hotels with major entertainment on a limited basis.

And this is what I am talking about, sir. I am talking about not something that has happened over the past year, but something that I, as a citizen of this county, have seen happening rore and more each year, where it has gotten now to the point where it is depressed.

And so I would have to disagree that that is something that has happened over the last year.

Yes, things such as a strike with National Airlines have just now recently happened, but I heard last right on the 11:00 c'clock news, when I arrived back in Miami, that someone,

unfortunately didn't hear it at the beginning of the newscart, were making predictions of a bumper tourist season this winter.

The state of the s

5 I

9

11 1

1.1

I have heard that now for about five years, and all I can say is if they have been coming to Miani, they come and they don't spend.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: I do not know whether the Gambling Commission can help you in that aspect. Does the staff have any questions?

(No response)

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Thank you very much.

The next and last witness today is Mayor Paul School of North Bay Village. I think now in your fourth term.

I understand you are also Chairtan of the Dade County Floridians for State Controlled Casines:

MAYOR PAUL SCHOOL: That is correct. sir.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Which states your position succinctly.

MAYOR SCHOOL: Mr. Cheirman, I thork you truly for the privilege of being here to speak before you and the entire Commission.

I feel somewhat like a cleanup hitter who has sat on the beach for several seasons now, but I am delighted that the opportunity has finally been afforded me.

It was my read fortune to be here this morning and listen to the lengthy statement of Governor Askew.

take some vinor issue with some of the points that were presented as facts to this Corrission, and I will quote from a most honorable gentleman, a United States Senator from Nevada, with whom I know you have a very intimate knowledge.

Light year, the State of Nevada in cambling, casing pathling alone, did one billion three hundred twenty million collers worth of total revenue. And the State of Nevada in that year received in taxes from that injustry \$82.5-million dollars, which is appreximately 47 cer cent of their total tax revenue.

11

31.

It is conceded by most experts that peripheral benefits to the State of Nevala from the influe of teurism remarked by casino garblist, those peripheral benefits: restaurants: major batelia

the entertainment palaces; the taxi industry; the airline industry: all of the retail establishment of whatever kind, presented at least half again as such tax money to the state.

Now I do not want to do even minor disservice to Senator Cannon or to his fair state, but when I think of international tourism, my mind has to hark back to the state of Florida, which by the virtue of God-given leriese her the finest climate twelve nonths a year of anywhere in the world that I knew of, and I have traveled the world quite extensively.

It has \$50 running wiles of shoreline, and a good portion of it with admirable beaches.

It has the Keys for the finest fishing in the world: the Everglades: Cypress Gardens:
Silver Springs.

One can von up the state and see all the capificient rescibilities to ensender tourist for this state, including the very magnificent Disney World.

It has all of those things, and vetby Governor Askow's own figures, our single greatest

JACK HORNATH A ASSOCIATION HILLIAM MINNE HORD DEPOND 3/131

year for tourism shows 25 million tourists in the state in the year.

The little state of Nevada, and I do ther a minor disservice, which is a state of sand in a descrt of sand in an unusual, limitless sand dunes of sand, has created the firest mecca for international tourist in the world.

you statistics, mentlemen and mader of the Boord,
70,000 tourists entered Nevoda. In simple arithretic, that is better than 25 million tourists
a year going to the state of Nevoda, whose sale
elicia to fore, besides a Hoover Dam and sundry other
small varieties of interest, is state-centrolled
cosino establing.

That and the occasional reverterstion of an atomic vissile buried in the carth samewhere that shotters the windows of some batels.

the state of Thorica in the self same year.

To give you an indication of the score of therein Neveda, and then to equate is with the state of Florida, one of the better hotels there, as all of you are comigant, I's sure, is

Cocser's Frace. And coch day over 20,000 torrists enter its certals.

now, obvious very few of those and guests of their botch. The majority of them come for fun and panes: they come to died in the various rectangents of the area: to entertain the server at the provincent palaces that it affords to have a drink at their respective bars: so show in their respective retail astablishments: yes, to have at their tables. 20,000 tourists a day.

progress in their hatel industry, and all generated by tourist, is the MGM wrand, which was built about a year ago. In the first sine reaths of its occuption alone did \$85-x111for dollars worth of business.

In the first month of its operation when a botol morally, because of its birthing opins and birthing bonns, loses open in the limit month of operation, made over in-miliar delices in its first month.

In a also dille the Dunes, an add hotel, is presently contamination a \$40-villier of allow investment to are the a the tex, to add to.

JACK HORVASH OF ASSOCIATION OF THE STREET

their casino, and to add hundreds of recors to their existing hote? Earilities.

Let us compose that with the dishall picture that we face here in the state of Florida, and unlously let be point out Dade County:

Nine years ago the last note! was built in Miani Beach. Fourteen years are in the City of Miani, except for the Boliday Inn, which was built about a year ago and opened, the only tookist establishment to be built and is ovescutly building is Dani Enternational.

These are the first two in 14 years.

It's a pathetic concentary on a state that at one tire had an international reputation for tourist and was the winter capital of the world.

I would like to notht out to you save facts which were dwelt used by Mr. High Messich

I same with hir notarly wien he discussed the borresdoes conditions of L party City. which is that in the heart of the flay of Class.

He so ke of crine and corruption.
Orige, indeed, is secretar a new by resident problem.
it is generated by secretar one poverty and haveleds
ness.

The entire County of Clark, in which Las Vogas is situated, had less cribe last year than the City of Miabi alone, and I speak of victio cribes, pajor cribes. This is statistical evidence.

I would like to mention to you the unemployment figures in the state which is predicated on tourism as its first-line industry; building industry of which at one time very recently became its second anjur industry, and now is third; the citrus industry is back into second where.

Unemploy went filtures in Dade County are 12.4 per cent: and Broward County, our neighbor-ing county, it is 17.6.

It is the second highest statistical rate of uncapilly sent in the United States of an uncapilled area.

Pois Beach Covery is well over 12.2.
The vajor counties, for tenrism in this state, have suffered so badle.

Inductivity, which ender is on its knees, wherefielly non-existent, has between Al, who all and the mitter of the or confering makes by including the today.

Now chisportet state was built the

tourise, on people who came here who felt the clinate, knew the oleasures of the area and come here in their numbers to live, spread the word to the northern and western states of the glories of this great state.

And they built this great state, and for many years we were the second fastest-growing state in the union.

And I think it was last year we becare the footook growing state statistically in the union, and today tourism has reached its abb.

I spoke of Mismi Beach. Most of the poor lotels have been changed into apartment dwellings. That's how little tourism comes to the state. When you realize the breadth of the state, and only 23 cillion code down.

The good Governor speke of pariculture of the I not cortain that he said it reluctuatly; although I connet speak for the Governor.

furi- utuel garbling has been an existing hasbeen and existing hasber in the atote for some 44 years, and in all of the trial chere has not been a single vestice of seanal attributed to pari-untuel. It

has been as oure and clean as Caesar's wife, or at least as she has reputed to have been.

And it is because of the Board of the Bureau of Business Regulation that it is so, because the public monies that so into these race tracks that cover horses, dogs, harness racing, jairalai and quorter horses are scrutinized thoroughly.

rough scrutiny, and there have been no vestiges of scandal under state-regulated pari-nutuals.

11)

And so we envision state-controlled casinos in this state. It is our plan that if vio initiative it passes in the November elections, the general elections in 1975, if it should pass by 50 per cent plus one vote, it cannot be then voteed by the Governor.

and that same type of business regulation that takes care of pari-cutuel could very well take care of state-resulated casinos.

To back to Veras, just to show you the type that is presently existing there, the Hilton Corneration has two cosinos going in Las Veras.

It is their highest source of renewa

in all of their botels. By far, it holds the hotel industry together. That is public corresponding.

The second secon

42 |

**;** ; ;

"Caesar's Place floated bonds called "Caesar's World," in a time of economic depression through the country. Caesar's World pays 12 and a half per cent, and they have some up.

Lock's has just opened a Grand Hotel in the principality of Monaco, and I can tell you this: I know Monaco intirately and well. It will be the single greatest injustry for that great orincipality.

Your own Senator Cannon very recently at Caesar's Flace, and I quote his almost verbatis, said this: That, "State-resulated casinos is the vew growth industry of the United States, and that it is scrutinized nore theroughly and investigated here completely than any other single industry."

And this is the truth, from the federal level down, marticularly in the State of Novela where you have the Novada Gamine Commission who has an intense, and does and normal and selfish interest in having their tax dellars to te the proper coffers.

And today. Las Vecas is not the Las

Vegas of yesteryear. All of us will admit it was founded by the criminal element.

1

14,

But that has been belabored to the point of nauses. Today Les Vegas casinos are under the scrutiny of the Gaming Commission and of the federal government, and it is scrupulously clean and so it must be because of the tremendous investment involved.

I would like to rention this to the honorable Board. 76 per cent of all the tourists who enter this state come in via bus or automobile.

To some of you it may be a surprise in figures, but my statistics are correct.

Can you envision the influx of tourists who want to come here for fun and games. and have not had it here in recent years.

As they came by their autorobile or by their bus, through the northern part of the state, and visit the different hostelries and the different catals, and Disney World, and Cycress Gardens and all of the other tourist attractions, as they would their way through the state with their families, the account of additional rapids that would be an endered to the state coffers?

JACK HORVATH A ASSOCIATION 1124 ALFRED & D. FONT COLLONG MIAML FLORIDA 31131

The amount of ronies that will go to the retail establishments, the revitalizing of the entertainment industry when they hit the rajor hotels?

Revitalizing of the musician's union, which is presently on its knees, as are so many of the other labor organizations which feed hopefully on tourism: the purveyors that will once again be catering to the major hotels.

The taxi industry, I can think of no industry that would not be beneficially alded by increasing tourism and international tourism, particularly among the affluent and the upper midite class for fun and games, and they look for it clsewhere.

They fly to the islands, and they fly for six bours in their junketeers in the New York area and the Eastern Scaboard.

And from nine hours, if they are taking repular public air flight transportation, whereas they could be here in two.

I would like to say this to the Board: That this state has a cryin need for easier tanbling.

It is not the ultimate and final and single panacea, nor do I intend to present that as a piece of fact or a part of a fact to you. It is not.

1 ;

1

5

6 1

8 1

4

100 3

124

10.5

1.4

1

But it is the single most important move that we, as a state, could do to generate inudstry into this state, and tourism is our industry.

It comes as no surprise to anyone among you, I am certain, that the taxes that were generated in this state fell so far short of expectancy last year that the educational system of this state was herrendously ignored.

And in Dade Courty alone, when the student body attained 43,000 in community college education, they were our short, which meant that the noor and undercrivilesed, who wanted to lift themselves up by their best straps, by a higher education, admittance to some of our corruntity colleges was depied after the ass of 43,000 was reached.

I think this is a horrible commentary to the officers of this event state, and I think that the true dellars that will be generated through state-controlled essines, and which will

proliferate down to all the counties by population count, and I mention this to you, though I do not recall if I contioned it orior, that we environed only those counties that have 300,000 or more organization who, if they wanted to madete it, would be granted the privilege of a casino disease, on that would be scruticized thereaftly where the context are concerned.

It would be of tremendeus benefit to the stare, to the educational system, centeinly to our State Pond Denout out.

We have an illimater Alley that creates here deaths per number will than any attent major arrang in the state, and yet there are not sufficient public funds perenated to increase it to a four-lane bichway.

Senator Poston of this great state,

who has ones is die's work practically to isprove the state roads, has not had sufficient below

leaded to see.

Thought go on and on, but I know I have taken and merhaps toxed the outliests of the Spard become applicates.

មិ សុស្ស និ រឺរ៉ូស៊ីស ដូច សុស សែកដ្ឋារិធ្នេស្ស (គ. ) គ្នាប្រ

JACK, HORNATH W ASSOCIATION TREES THE ALERED TO DEPOSE TO A STATE OF THE ALERED TO A STATE OF T

Board, if they so will, to direct questions to sa.

If it is within my power to answer, I shall.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: You present a great case for your side of the issue.

Senator Taft!

1.

6

0

47 7

100

11 :

1 5 ; i

1 1

11

SENATOR TAFT: I have no questions, thank you very much.

OR. ALLEN: No questions.

MR. COLEMAN: Mayor, I also want to conseed you for your ferthright presentation.

Let we ask you just one question:
You have heard it so many times from the people of
Nevada, you say it is the most highly regulated,
scrutinized, highly investigated industry in the
county, the gasbling. I believe that was approxi-

MAYOR SCHOOL: State-regulated salb-

regulation, so you feel such high intensity requalation and scruting is necessary in the cantling industry, so it as the operation of levada.

MAYOR school: I shink the gast ic,

industry, if it should come to the State of Florida, would require strict state regulatory procedures.

MR. COLEMAN: Why!

MAYOR SCHOOL: Because I do believe that if we do not have regulatory procedures, at least as strict as our own navi-rotcel, then there is strong possibility that the critical elevent would invode a new territory.

Hopefully, through our efforts, we could open a sarret for state-controlled casings here, and I would personally decand, and I know as ciates join we in this, absolute state resultation.

Las Vegas, our a period of 100 to 2:00, or 1:00 to 3:00, 7:00 o.m. to 2:00 in the marning.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Thomk you perposes.

Miss Marshall

MISS MARSHALL: No questions.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: May I also thank

you, Mayor School, for appearing. We appreciate your coming ever.

The hearing will spoul adjusted;

JACK STORYAJIE A ARROCTADAS 1124 ALFRED - QUEDAT GUELLOS MAME FILERIDA (2013)

es en en en el la companya de la companya del companya del companya de la companya del la companya de la compan

10

11

(Thereupon the hearing was adjourned.)

## CERTIFICATE

STATE OF FLORIDA ) : SS. COUNTY OF DADE )

tify that the foregoing transcript, pages I through 284, is a true and correct record of the proceedings had and testimony taken in the above causes, re: Commission On The Review Of The National Policy lowerd Gambling, before Charles H. Morin, Chairman, at the time and place stated in the caption thereof.

IN WITHESS WHEREOF I hereunto set my hand and affin my official seal this 27 day of December, 1975.

HARRIS H. HURVATU, CSR and Rotary Public, State of Floride at Lorge.

My Conmission enrices: September 1, 1876,

1:

1.

HARRIS N. HORVATH, CSR 1124 ALFRED I. duront building MIAMI, FLORIDA 23131

en de la composition de la composition La composition de la	
	3000 (1000) 1000 (1000)
en de la companya de La companya de la co	
"我们是我们是我们的想象,我们就是我们的,我们就是我们的人,我们就是我们的人,我们也不是没有的事情,不是是一定。"	

## CONTINUED

## 3 OF 5

· 医克里特氏 医甲状腺素 医甲状腺素 医甲状腺 医甲状腺 医甲状腺 医甲状腺素 医甲状腺素

· 通量 可注意的可能 化二氯二基丁二基二二二二二氢

PUBLIC HEARING COMMISSION ON THE PRVIEW OF THE NATIONAL POLICY TOWARD CAMPLING Transcript of proceedings had and testimony taken before CHARLES H. MORIN, Chairman, at the U. S. Federal Courthouse, Miami, Florida, on Tuesday, Hovember 25, 1975, commencing at or about 9:30 o'clock a.m. 

GEORGE E. / HERN

OFFICIAL COLAR REPORTER U. S. DISTRICT COURT

MIAMI, FLORIDA 35101

2 COMMISSION MEMBERS 3 CHARLES H. MORIN, Chairman 4 Attorney, Washington, D.C. 5 ETHEL D. ALLEN, M.D. City Councilwoman, Philadelphia, Pa. 6 JAMES M. COLEMAN, JR. 7 Prosecutor, Monmouth County, N.J. 8 CHARLES F. PHILLIPS, JR. Professor of Economics, 9 Washington and Lee University 10 SENATOR ROBERT TAFT R - Ohio 11 12 STAFF MEMBERS 13 JAMES E. RITCHIE, Exeuctive Director 14 MARILU MARSHALL, 15 Deputy Director 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25

		1.
. 1		
2		
3		
4	INDEX OF SPEAKERS	
5		
6		
7	MR. DAVID ROSEN, Attorney	3
8	MR. JACK KEY, Investigator,	
	Florida Department of Criminal	
9	Law Enforcement	26
10	MR. RICHARD SCULLY, Investigator, Florida Department of Criminal	
11	Law Enforcement	26
12	MR. JAMES HOGAN, Attorney	62
13	DR. SANFORD BERG, Professor of	
	Economics, University of Florida	88
14	MR. DANIEL P. SULLIVAN, Executive	
15	Vice President, Crime Commission of Greater Miami	104
16		
17		
18		
19		
20		
21		
22		
23		
24		
25		
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	1 1

## PROCEEDINGS

Of the Commission on the Review of the National Policy Toward Gambling. This is the second day of our eighth in a series of regional hearings.

Yesterday we heard from law enforcement officials and prosecuting attorneys, and today we have representatives of the defense bar. Our first witness whom we are very happy to welcome here, is Mr. David Rosen, in the private practice of law in Miami.

MR. ROSEN: Thank you very much.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Incidentally, thank you very much for filing a statement ahead of time.

MR. ROSEN: Initially, I would like to state that it is of no consequence to me whether gambling is legalized or not. I do not gamble.

However, I do not condemn those who do except that as a lawyer, I feel compelled to oppose any illegal activity.

What is the public's attitude towards gambling? I had a personal experience less than two weeks ago which I believe fairly well demonstrates it: As I pressed the down elevator button, a young man who was a total stranger simultaneously pushed

5 | 6 | 7 | 8 | 9 | 10 | 11 | 12 | 13 | 14 | 15 | 16 | 17 | 18 |

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

2

the up button. He immediately reached into his pocket, pulled out a dollar bill and said, "A buck says my elevator gets there first."

Obviously, he simply wanted to amuse himself for the next 15 to 30 seconds. There are countless numbers of people I have met in my everyday life who would never consider knowingly violating a law except they will and do gamble. I should like to discuss with you briefly several Federal prosecutions which I believe demonstrate an abuse of the manner of enforcement or distortion of the Federal gambling laws.

The first is, an out-of-state agent was assigned undercover duty to investigate local gambling activities. After several months of gambling and drinking with bettors and bookmakers, he returns to his home base.

The agent then placed an interstate call to my client whom he had never met for the purpose of making a wager. Failing to reach my client, he called a bettor and asked him to call my client to place the bet for him, which was never accomplished.

My client was indicted for causing the agent to place an interstate call for betting

purposes. Needless to say, after the government presented its case-in-chief, the trial Judge entered a judgment of acquittal.

The indictment and trial caused my client to incur substantial expenditure for legal fees and costs, but more important was the extreme anxiety he suffered between indictment and acquittal.

The anxiety was very substantial in light of the fact that he had once served a five-year prison term for violation of the Federal wager tax laws. This experience is an example of the abuse of enforcement power.

As a postscript to this incident -and once again perhaps reflecting upon the public's
attitude -- after this case was concluded, several
jurors, my client, and I were riding down the
elevator in the courthouse. One of the jurors tugged
at my client's coat sleeve and asked him whether it
was correct that there was a 12-point spread in the
upcoming Notre Dame game. My client stated that the
last line was 21 points, for which the juror
profusely thanked him. I would have preferred that
the conversation did not take place on Federal
property.

A second example in which I believe

the Department of Justice has distorted the statutes and forced the law to fit certain facts, involved an investigation of a licensed hotel and gambling casino in Nevada which disclosed skimming activities. The Nevada statutes required casinos to report the amount of gambling to the State Gaming Commission.

The hotel, which of course was engaged in interstate commerce, and the principals were charged under the Federal laws with the crime of engaging in interstate gambling activities in violation of the State gambling laws, in that the amount of wagers were not correctly reported to the State. I submit Congress did not contemplate a Federal crime in these circumstances.

A third example involves abuses in prosecuting cases under the illegal gambling statute, Title 18, United States Code, Section 1955, which I call the five-man law. Congress has determined that a gambling business involving five or more people and which does a certain amount of gross business presumptively has an impact on interstate commerce. Accordingly, Congress eliminated the necessity of proof of a nexus between such a gambling business and commerce for Federal jurisdiction.

Congress contemplated a single gambling entity on the theory that a bookmaker in order to operate successfully and balance his books, must be in a position to lay off bets. The government has proceeded to indict, try, and oftentimes convict the personnel of two separate and distinct bookmaking operations.

To demonstrate the fallacy of this theory, I will refer to a prosecution that occurred in this district: Two bookmakers who were engaged in their chosen activity were the subject of separate and concurrent wiretaps originally having no relationship to each other.

An analysis of the two wiretaps reflects the following sequence of events:

A customer called Bookmaker A for the purpose of making a wager. In the same telephone conversation, the bookmaker asked his customer if he could move a particular bet. The bettor in turn called Bookmaker B and placed that bet with him.

Shortly thereafter, another customer called Bookmaker B and made a bet. In this conversation, Bookmaker B asked his customer if he would do him a favor and see if he could move the same

wager that Bookmaker B received from his other customer.

The bettor said he would try and thereafter called Bookmaker A and placed the bet. Bookmaker A did not realize that he had accepted the very bet that he had laid off earlier.

Obviously, these two bookmakers were not engaged in a gambling enterprise, but nonetheless were indicted together as being participants in a single gambling enterprise.

A further prosecutorial abuse resulted in the same cas: because the customers of the two bookmakers were likewise indicted for their single active participation. The foregoing is just some of the governmental tactics being used under the gambling laws as they exist today.

Most cautiously, I should like to comment further about the unevenness of the ultimate disposition of the defendants by the judiciary where there are convictions. I have personally participated in cases where gambling defendants have received sentences ranging from 10 years in prison to fines of \$1,000.00. The disparity, of course, is a result of the attitude of the sentencing Judge. The \$1,000.00 fine to which I refer

involved a matter where the Judge originally decided to place the bookmaker on probation for a period of three years. I explained to the Judge that the bookmaker, who was sixty-five years old, had spent his entire adult life as a bookmaker and knew of no other means of gainful employment.

- 19

Although he could successfully engage in bookmaking and not violate the Federal laws, he would be violating the State laws and therefore, breaching conditions of his probation. Appreciating these circumstances, the Judge eliminated the probation and fined the bookmaker a \$1,000.00 fine.

As I stated initially, whether or not gambling is legalized is no personal concern to me.

I am disturbed by the crime being committed which results from the enforcement or lack of enforcement of the gambling laws. Although the cost of deterring crime should not be a factor in investigation, prosecution, and punishment, the dollar amount expended by the government in gambling cases is excessive when compared with the results of the prosecutions and the deterrent effect.

If a bookmaker is taken out of circulation by reason of incarceration, the customer will either find a new bookmaker or will himself

become a bookmaker. It would be presumptuous of me to suggest that legalizing gambling would be a panacea. I do believe, however, that the antigambling laws, the method of enforcement, and the corruption attendant thereto, make a mockery of an otherwise stable institution known as justice.

I thank you for inviting me to express these thoughts.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Thank you very much, Mr. Rosen.

Yesterday, speaking of the deterrent effect of prosecutions, the question was asked of FBI witnesses, would it help to prosecute the bettor. I thought his answer was very promptly and emphatically no.

I wonder if you would comment on that; that is, prosecution against the customer, as it were.

MR. ROSEN: I don't think the jails would be sufficiently large should you find a Judge that would be anti-gambling, because gambling is, I think, a fact of life.

Of course, the betting world are the ones that make gambling profitable. It is the bettors that make bookmakers; bookmakers do not make

1 bettors. CHAIRMAN MORIN: You don't think 2 that an indictment of gambling offenses would be 3 socially unacceptable? I think it would be MR. ROSEN: unacceptable and I think it would be manifestly unfair. 7 CHAIRMAN MORIM: Why would it be unfair? MR. ROSEN: Well, we liken it to the prohibition days, then, for the person who consumed 11 illegal whiskey. I suggest that that would have 12 been unfair. 13 I don't think there is any distinction 14 between it. People will drink and people will 15 gamble. 16 CHAIRMAN: Supposing you legalized 17 the operation and then prosecuted the gambler for 18 betting illegally. 19 MR. ROSEN: I don't think I have an 20 answer to that, Mr. Chairman. 21 CHAIRMAN MORIN: I am sure you don't. 22 I don't think anyone does. I was just curious as 23 to what your reaction would be.

25

MR. ROSEN: My reaction is that it

would be contrary to our way of life.

CHAIRMAN: Well, you are saying that the customer is inclined to risk indictment and prosecution by going to the illegal bookmaker rather than avoid it by going to the legal bookmaker?

MR. ROSEN: I think some would, dependent upon their credit standing, their ability to carry it for a week, two weeks, or perhaps six months, which the bookmaker of course wouldn't be able to do -- although with casinos, they do carry their customers in those areas.

But depending upon the odds of a particular event, whether the legal bookmaker is presenting the same spread that the private bookmaker would have, I do think that there are those who would go to placing illegal bets.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: I think, then, what you suggest is strengthening the determent effect of the present statutes, and I guess that that lands in the lap of the judiciary.

MR. ROSEN: No, I don't think that that is the answer for the simple reason that the gambler or the bettor who makes bookmakers will always find someone or a bookmaker to place a wager or -- and T have seen it happen -- where a bettor

will become a bookmaker himself.

It is not uncommon that many bookmakers are bettors who just became bookmakers by
reason of wanting to take more action and have more
action going.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: And I take it you don't see any answer?

MR. ROSEN: I frankly don't. I think the way I see it, the gambling laws, comsidering the nature of people, are unenforceable.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: How would you recommend they be changed?

MR. ROSEN: Well, as I stated initially or at the conclusion, I don't think legalizing gambling is a panacea, but I think some form of legalized gambling is better than having the illegal activity going on and being socially acceptable and heavy attendant crime that runs off from the illegal yambling.

Of course, I refer to police corruption, bribery, political activities of gamblers, elections.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: I thought I heard you share our dilemma for a noment.

MR. FOSEN: I do.

25

24

1

3

8

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Senator Taft? 1 SENATOR TAFT: Mr. Rosen, would you 2 3 give us a little of your background and experience as a practicing attorney in Miami? MR. ROSDN: Yes, I have been 5 practicing since 1949, spent four years as an Assistant United States Attorney here and since 1957, 7 have been in private practice engaged exclusively in Federal Court. I would say about 90 percent of my 10 practice involves criminal matters. 11 SENATOR TAFT: How much of that has 12 been involved in gambling offenses? 13 MR. ROSEN: There is a portion of it 14 dealing with gambling, but if it were legalized I wouldn't feel any effect from it. 16 SENATOR TAFT: You mentioned in your 17 closing remarks that "anti-gambling laws, the method 18 of enforcement and corruption attendant thereto, is 19 making a mockery of an otherwise stable institution 20 of justice." Can you give us some examples of 21 corruption attendant thereto? 22 MR. ROSEN: Well, I refer to some of 23 our larger metropolitan areas. I do not refer to 24

Miami or Dade County at this time.

Of course, it is common knowledge that in the early forties, mid-thirties, gambling was very much an accepted way of life here in Miami. Every hotel that had a cigar stand didn't sell cigars; it was a bookmaking establishment and was known to be a bookmaking establishment. There were wide-open gambling casinos operating throughout Dade County, Broward County.

SENATOR TAFT: And they were illegal, so I assume there was some corruption or payoff there

There were prosecutions.

MR. ROSEN:

As a matter of fact, when I was Assistant United States Attorney, I prosecuted the former Deputy Sheriff of Broward County on a tax matter on a net-worth basis, and it is my recollection that on his tax return he actually reported money that he received from gambling establishments, but the question was whether he reported all of it.

Our Sheriff of Dade County was prosecuted on a net-worth basis also.

SENATOR TAFT: You mentioned the disparity in sentencing. Do you have any recommendation to suggest to the Commission as how we might cure the disparity in sentencing?

MR. ROSEN: Well, this is a subject

that is broached, as I say, very cautiously because it is the function of the judiciary as opposed to any legislative enactment.

I feel that it properly belongs in the judiciary, but it is almost a question of good fortune as to which Judge a gambling defendant is brought before. A Judge who is highly anti-gambling will impose, such as was given in one case, a ten-year sentence. True, this particular defendant was considered a large, maybe the largest layoff bookmaker in the country.

But no matter how thick or thin the slice is, it is still gambling and it is nothing more than gambling.

I wouldn't recommend that the legislature in any way impose any minimum mandatory sentences. I think it offends the judiciary in the first place. I think Judges feel that they are qualified to make their own determination; but I will merely point out that it is almost fortuitous for some defendants to appear before a Judge who just doesn't think gambling is or should be a violation of the law, and this Judge as I pointed out recognized the defendant to be a bookmaker, and rather than put him on probation he hit him for a

OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER

\$1,000.00 fine. SENATOP TAFT: Have you represented any clients in gambling offenses other than for 3 bookmaking? MR. ROSEN: For gambling offenses or persons supposed to be involved in gambling? SENATOR TAFT: Gambling offenses. 7 MR. ROSEN: I am sorry, I don't 8 understand. SENATOR TAFT: Gambling offenses, 10 numbers --11 MR. ROSEN: No. 12 SENATOR TAFT: Casino operations. MR. ROSEN: Well, I have been 14 involved in this Nevada case that I mentioned, but 15 I never participated in a numbers defense --16 strictly sports, horses. 17 SENATOR TAFT: Your comments 18 principally are directed toward bookmaking, then? 19 MR. ROSEN: Yes, sport betting 20 and horses. 21 SENATOR. TAFT: Getting back to the 22 Chairman's question, if bookmaking were made legal 23 and if you really enforced any ban upon it, other 24

CONTRACTOR OF THE PROPERTY OF

than legal bookmaking, couldn't legal bookmakers

give credit and wouldn't their odds be comparable to what one could get elsewhere?

as application of the angle of the company of the second o

MR. ROSEN: I think it could. I don't know whether it would be done that way. I would have to assume that in a legal bookmaking operation, there would be credit restrictions.

I don't know how it is done in Great Britain, for example, where they do have bookmakers all over. I don't know whether they can extend credit or not. I haven't studied their method of operation there; but if it were the same odds and the man could take a telephone bet, for example, and operate in the same way that illegal bookmakers operate today, then there would be no reason for a customer to go to an illegal bookmaker.

SENATOR TAFT: Well, you have to have enforcement. In the first place, you have to have disclosure for tax purposes, but it might be an advantage that the illegal bookmaker could still operate to a bettor who didn't want to comply with the tax laws?

MR. ROSEN: I don't think that is a major concern of the bettor or the bookmaker, evasion of the tax laws.

1 There may be an individual here and there that is making a huge bet, but your everyday bettor, I don't think he is concerned about that. 3 I don't think we should worry about that. CHAIRMAN MORIN: Dr. Allen is a City Councilwoman in Philadelphia, member of a 6 dozen committees. 7 DR. ALLEN: Mr. Rosen, I only have 8 but one question: If you had a recommendation to this Commission as to what recommendation they 10 should make to the Congress of the United States 11 relative to the existing gambling laws that you 12 covered in your dissertation, what recommendation 13 would it be? MR. ROSEN: I would make a flat-out 15 recommendation that all anti-gambling laws be 16 abolished. I do not think they are enforceable. 17 DR. ALLEN: That all anti-gambling 18 laws should be abolished? 19 MR. ROSEN: That's right. 20 DR. ALLEN: Thank you very much. 21 Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 22 CHAIRMAN MORIN: You mean State as 23 well as redural? 24

Yes.

MR. ROSEN:

CHAIRMAN MORIN: It would be difficult for the Congress of the United States to abolish all the State gambling laws.

MR. ROSEN: I realize that. I am not suggesting that they be abolished without a method of control of gambling, like we have in the pari-mutuel operations in this State, that type of activity.

But as it exists today, it just isn't workable.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Mr. Coleman, who is a prosecuting attorney in New Jersey, who has been on the other side of the fence for some time.

MR. COLEMAN: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Rosen, we have heard here and in

other places around the country the words "organized

crime."

Do you have an opinion as to the people involved in bookmaking, whether they would be considered organized crime? I understand some of the men involved in gambling are also in the racketeering business, extortion, hijacking, things like that, so-called mob activities, or are the two separate entities?

24 25

1

2

3

7

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

. 19

20

21

22

That I have represented probably 40 to -- well,
approximately 40 individuals charged with bookmaking activities, and I would with no qualifications
state that in my opinion, they are in no way
connected with the tern "organized crime" -- they
just are not,

MR. COLEMAN: Mr. Rosen, I have only

MR. COLEMAN: Mr. Rosen, I have only one other question. You made a statement, others have made also, that the anti-gambling laws are simply unenforceable, because the enforcing authorities do not or cannot afford the time and manpower, in your opinion.

MR. ROSEN: No, I don't think it has much to do with the law enforcement people. It has to do with the desire of the public to gamble.

As I said earlier, bookmakers don't make gamblers or bettors; bettors make the bookmakers.

MR. COLEMAN: There is nothing so sophisticated about any operation that it can't be detected with wiretapping, very little, given the time and expense of making the effort, as far as the enforcement people are concerned. They

have the tools to pretty much stop any operation they want to; don't they? 2 MR. ROSEN: They may stop an 3 operation, but if that one is stopped another one is going to come up. 5 MR. COLEMAN: I understand. In other words, that is the basis of saying it is 7 unenforceable, because you won't stamp it out? ß MR. ROSEN: That's right. ç MR. COLEMAN: I appreciate it. 10 Thank you very much. 11 CHAIRMAN MORIN: Miss Marilu 12 Marshall, Deputy Director of the Commission. 13 MISS MARSHALL: Thank you very 14 much, Mr. Chairman. 15 First of all, I would like to 16 express to Mr. Rosen the appreciation of the staff 17 for the amount of time he spent with us and for 18 the help he has given us. 19 Thank you, Dave, for coming. 20 Mr. Rosen, to carry on along the 21 lines of questioning that Mr. Coleman was pur-22 suing with you, we have been told time and time 23 again by Federal law enforcement officials in 24

Washington as well as around the country that

gambling revenue forms the largest single source of revenue for organized crime; and carrying that one step further, this revenue is in turn reutilized to finance or engender other illicit activities. The examples most commonly put before us are loan sharking and narcotics activities.

I understand your positio: vis-a-vis
your organized crime aspect of the bookmaker
personnel, but could you comment for us on the
potential use of gambling revenue and other illicit
activities?

MR. ROSEN: It is difficult to answer -- difficult question, rather. I would have to assume -- and it is an assumption that in some areas of illegal gambling there would be individuals who will use extortion as a method of collecting debts and will use proceeds to get into other criminal activities.

I have not personally observed this type of activity or individuals who are involved in that, but I just don't feel that I can comment on it.

I have not seen it. I have read about it but I have read so much involving so many inaccuracies that the source of the information

becomes more important.

So, other than telling you what I have read. I am sure you have read the same thing also, and I would have no knowledge concerning that or opinion except that having not seen it, I would doubt it.

MISS MARSHALL: The only other thing,
Mr. Rosen, is based on Mr. Wampler's testimony,
a representative from the Miami Strike Force. He
stated that there has not necessarily been a
de-emphasisof Federal law enforcement in the Southern
District of Florida regarding gambling violations,
but gambling violations now formulate a smaller
percentage of their workload than it once did.

They appear to be turning their interest, as he described it, toward extortion cases, labor cases, et cetera.

Do you agree with this and if so, do you have any basis for an opinion as to why the trend is shifting away from gambling violations?

MR. ROSEN: Well, number one, in answer to your first question, I don't know about the de-emphasis of it, but I do know that there has been a considerable drop in prosecution of gambling cases by the Federal Government in the past year

Ŕ

to two years, I would have to say.

The second, a causative factor, may very well be involved in that because almost every gambling or bookmaking case that I have seen in the past six years or thereabouts nave involved wiretaps, and I don't know whether there are any figures on the cost of a wiretap installation and the monitoring and then the typing and then the reviewing and the ultimate prosecution, I would have to estimate that it is absolutely astounding.

I don't know what it costs, but when you sit down and realize that to wind up with typed transcripts, perhaps a foot and a half to two feet high, that involves so many agents sitting there and monitoring the tapes, monitoring the calls first of all, writing up a log, shifting two agents on each tap, and then later sitting down and listening to it, and then other agents participating trying to identify who the individuals are in the taps, preparing it, and then getting it ready for trial, I have no idea what it costs but it has to be phenomenal.

MISS MARSHALL: Based upon past experience, Mr. Rosen, I would have to agree with you. Thank you again for coming.

Thank you very much for MR. ROSEN: 1 inviting me. 2 CHAIRMAN MORIN: There being no 3 other questions, I should repeat the thanks on behalf of the Commission. Thank you very much for coming, MR. ROSEN: Thank you. 7 CHAIRMAN MORIN: Our next witness 8 is Mr. Jack Key, representative of the Florida 9 Department of Criminal Law Enforcement. We have 10 sandwiched you in-between two members of the 11 defense bar. 12 MR. KEY: Yes, sir; that is fine. 13

MR. KEY: Yes, sir; that is fine.

CHATRMAN MORIN: Before you start,
you have given us the right thing here because
yesterday we were trying to get the definition
of organized crime out of the Federal Bureau of
Investigation.

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

MR. KEY: Yes, sir.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Now, I see you have the answer.

MR. KEY: Well, you will see it is rather broad and in some instances, rather inclusive.

MR. SCULLY: Mr. Chairman, my name ..

is Richard Scully and this is Mr. Jack Key, and we

both are special agents for the Florida Department of Criminal Law Enforcement. Our agency is a State criminal investigative agency with State police powers, and at the present time we have approximately 100 special agents in the field in six different field offices across the State serving some 67 counties.

In addition to the criminal law enforcement responsibilities, we also maintain a statewide telecommunications system, State university crime reporting system, and a State identification bureau for the purpose of criminal records identification.

The department has formulated one definition here which we use as a guideline in defining organized crime as it pertains to Plorida. Congressional hearings in the past, such as in the 1963 Senate Subcommittee hearings, identified La Cusa Nostra and what that element is across the country.

We find it in Florida, and we are experiencing the influences of those major La Cosa Nostra families that do exist in Northern cities as well as Niami-based or Florida-based La Cosa Nostra families, such as the Traficante farily.

13.

We have also experienced numerous other influences which Vinnie Teresa (phonetic) best described as being "The Hob," which if I may enter into the record, are definitions.

"Organized crime is a society that seeks to operate outside the control of the American people and their governments. It involves thousands of criminals working within structures as complex as those of any large corporation, subject to laws more rigidly enforced than those of legitimate governments. Its actions are not impulsive, but rather the result of intricate, self-perpetuating, criminal conspiracies carried on over many years and aimed at gaining control over whole fields of activity in order to amass enormous profits by any means.

"Organized crime participates in any illegal activity that offers maximum profits at a minimum risk of law enforcement interference. These activities would include but not be limited to:

- "1. Gambling (both legal and illegal)
- "2. Narcotics and dangerous drugs,
- "3. Loansharking (shylocking),
- "4. Hanipulation of stocks, bonds,

securities.

"5. Labor racketeering, and

"6. Infiltration of legitimate businesses for legitimate or illegitimate purposes.

"Despite personnel changes, the conspiratorial entity continues. It is a malignant parasite which preys on human weakness. It flourishes on fear and corruption; obtains a high degree of immunity from the law; and is totalitarian in its organization.

"It imposes rigid discipline on underlings who actually perpetrate the crimes while the leaders of organized crime are generally insulated from the criminal act and the consequent danger of prosecution."

One could take this definition and point to numerous examples that support this definition we have articulated here.

I have attached for the Commission's review a definition as provided by the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968, which attempted to more briefly define the problem; also, the Task Force on organized crime, the President's Commission on Law Enforcement in the Administration of Justice, the definition of organized crime as we understand it to be promulgated by the United

States Department of Justice.

Administration's recent guidelines that came out attempted to describe not only what organized crime is but what organized crime is not: It is not limited to such illegal activities as gambling, prostitution, loan sharking, narcotics, and labor racketeering, but it is also involved in cargo theft, fencing, official corruption, violent crimes, and complex economic crime.

It is not synonymous with the Mafia or La Cosa Nostra, although this group represents the most experienced, diversified, and best-disciplined of such conspiratorial groups.

I might add further that it is not -organized crime does not include subversive groups
dedicated to radical political change or terrorism.

It is not limited to any one geographical area but
is regional and national in scope.

Another portion of the material I furnished to you outlines the principal activities of organized crime as we see them in Florida.

These are not necessarily in order of importance or significance: Gambling, loan sharking, legitimate business, real estate, narcotics, labor racketeering,

movement from other states -- and that should be interpreted as the influx of the hoodlum element from Northern cities to Florida to become more permanent and more deeply engrained in our society here -- pornography, stolen property, stocks and securities.

At this point, I would like to turn to Mr. Key to continue and tell the problem as we see it in Florida.

MR. KEY: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

As Mr. Scully pointed out, in Florida we feel it is unique from the organized crime standpoint. We thought that this Commission should get a better understanding possibly of what Florida has in the way of organized crime.

For instance, publicly identified is approximately 27 La Cosa Nostra or Mafia families, if you want to refer to it as such; and in Florida we have 15 of those families represented.

We have documented those members that have been identified operating here in Florida. Yes, we have organized crime in South Florida. We have it in Central Florida and we have experienced an influx in the North Florida area.

For instance, Florida now is quite

GEORGE E. AHERN

OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER U.S. DISTRICT COURT

MIAMI. FLORIDA 33101

concerned. We have a tremendous influx of organized crime figures from the State of New Jersey. We have a tremendous amount of bookmaking going on here in Florida.

We do have corruption in Florida.

We have loan sharking; we have an infiltration of legitimate business. A lot of this money that is being generated from illicit activities we feel is certainly being invested ir legitimate concerns here in Florida, including Florida real estate.

Organized crime has certainly infiltrated the real estate market in Florida and there again, we can document this.

I think in Florida again, from uniqueness, as it was pointed out yesterday, Florida is known as an open area. We do have various illicit activities being carried on here.

From the State of New Jersey -- I pick on New Jersey from one standpoint, but they have come a long way. New Jersey has created their commissions. Unfortunately, it drove the element out of New Jersey to Florida and we have got the problem now.

But I think Florida has come a long way from the standpoint of our criminal justice

system. Florida now has something known as the statewide grand jury. We have now a second state-wide grand jury that is involved in the investigating of illegal gambling. This has helped.

Florida has also experienced the influx of Canadian organized crim activities. As I said, not only do we have gambling in South Florida; we also have it in Central Florida and North Florida, but I think Florida is trying to at least combat some of the things we feel are needed in the area of various forms of gambling.

We do not take the position "yea" or "nay" for extending various forms of gambling, whether it be casino gambling, statewide lotteries, or off-track betting. Those are certainly forms of gambling that we probably would like to point out may be some of the things that the public should be thinking of; possibly this Commission in their final report might want to mention.

But we think that law enforcement also should have a voice from the standpoint of maybe our needs! what they are going to be in the future from the standpoint of trying to enforce laws if we are confronted with additional forms of

GEORGE E. AHERN

OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER

U. S. DISTRICT COURT

MIAMI, FLORIDA 33101

gambling; how do we combat it?

We look at it from the standpoint of a control problem. We look at Las Vegas and we look at Miami -- again, control, I think, is a big factor.

You have two major cities in the State of Nevada. They have one that sits out in the middle of a desert. They have one airport, and the law enforcement authorities out there pretty well know who comes and goes. We are continuously getting calls from the State of Nevada in the event that people that are suspected of being engaged in illegal activities here in Florida show up in Las Vegas.

So, from that standpoint, when you look at Florida we have numerous airports. From a control factor, we have a lot more people here in Florida, and these are some of the things that we pointed out during the last legislature.

We would like to point out that
we originally had a statute on the books concerning bookmaking and I will read you that. It
is: engaging in bookmaking by taking or receiving
of any bet or wager upon the result of any trial
or contest of skill, speed, power or endurance of

MIÁMI, FLORIDA 33101

man, beast, fowl, or motor vehicle, is guilty of a first degree misdemeanor up to one year."

an additional statute which is much broader, covering bookmaking to the extent that anyone who receives or accepts more than five bets or receives bets totaling more than \$500.00, or engages in a common bookmaking scheme with three or more persons, is guilty of a felony in the third degree punishable up to five years imprisonment. That statute was just put on the books in 1975.

I think Mr. Scully here has some statistics we would like to furnish the Committee and read into the record, at least law enforcement's approach to combating illegal gambling in the area of the intery and bookmaking.

MR. SCULLY: In Florida, several years ago, with this responsibility or mandate from the legislature to establish a system of uniform crime reporting in Florida, we decided to expand the data obtained from local police agencies beyond part two offenses, which are major offenses reported to the Federal crime reports, and Florida has been obtaing statistics from the arrests in Florida for gambling and for narcotics which are

o demonstrative de la proposition de la company de la construction de

not presented or reported nationally.

In 1972 -- I will cover bookmaking first -- there were 124 arrests in Florida for bookmaking. 1973, there were 99, a decrease of 22 percent.

In 1974, there were 67 arrests for bookmaking, a decrease of 32.3 percent from the previous year.

In the area of lottery, starting again with 1972, there were 553 arrests; 1973, there were 544, a decrease of 2.3 percent.

In 1974, there were 531, a decrease of 2.6 percent. So, the lottery has been rather consistent on an average of 500-plus arrests each of these three years.

The third category that is reported statewide is called "all other gambling," which I presume is predominantly based upon arrests for dice games and card games: In 1972, there were 2,778 arrests. In 1973, there were 2,459, a decline of 11.5 percent.

In 1974, there were 2,760, a decrease of 12.2 percent. It is obvious that while there has been testimony given maintainingthat bookmaking is one of the largest problems we experienced in

the State of Florida, that is most essentially true and we are dealing with organized crime elements and its relationship to gambling.

However, statistics for arrests do reflect less arrests in Florida statewide for bookmaking than there was for lottery, and less arrests for lottery than there were for all other forms of gambling.

I think we will await your questions on those statistics but I am sure they are suggestive of varied interpretations.

responsible for this program, it has been receiving only data over the past three years from local agencies, and I would also add in our department's additional statistical data, in the year 1974 our department made 33 arrests across the State for gambling and in 1975 through October of this year, there has been one arrest based on a department—initiated investigation and 30 others made jointly with local agencies.

At the present time, our department is working with numerous agencies in support of the statewide grand jury. As was reported in earlier testimony, there has been thus far

obtained over 300 indictments for various forms of gambling.

In 1974, the department opened seven cases, and in 1975 opened 22 cases.

The number of cases may appear small; however, again recognize we have 100 agents in 67 counties. We have a mandate to investigate all forms of organized crime activities in the State of Florida.

We have a responsibility to provide support to local police agencies when a particular tyre of investigation exceeds their jurisdiction or exceeds their capability. Over the past few years, too, I might, in looking at the State statistics, remind the Commission that there has been particular emphasis on a statewide basis in regard to narcotics and some gambling activity, and with the 18 months that the first statewide grand jury operated in Florida, commanding support from State and local agencies combating the importation of large-scale multi-ton narcotic shipments into the State.

MR. KDY: Mr. Chairman, if I might comment further, as I pointed out, from the stand-point in Florida, I think Mr. Scully and I sat

through the hearings yesterday, listened to each of the witnesses and made some observations.

some of those that appeared before the Commission,

I think were trying to, as far as we were concerned -- it appears that it will generate additional revenue, whether it be casino gambling or off-track betting or a statewide lottery; would reduce illegal gambling in Florida, would provide some sort, some form of entertainment for people from the tourish standpoint, will not have effect on other forms of legal gambling revenues or reduce the increase -- excuse me, will have an effect on other forms of legal gambling and will reduce or increase, depending upon legal enforcement.

of course, that is why Mr. Scully and I are here. We would like to at least give our opinion from the standpoint of -- we feel that law enforcement, if this is put on the community itself, we hope that the Commission and other people will at least take into consideration that many of the points that have come out, that organized crime does survive -- it has been said that its largest source of revenue comes from gambling.

GEORGE E. AHERN

OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER U & DISTRICT COURT

MIAMI. FLORIDA 33101

Yes, Florida has been plagued with corruption. I would like to read something here that we feel that the syndicates have grown and evolved; they have become more -- employed more varied and sophisticated means.

Bribery is a form of nullification which still exists, that has been supplemented by an intricate web of political favors and hidden payoffs with a semi-legitimate cover.

I think one of the Commission's questions yesterday was directed as far as our Florida pari-mutuel wagering -- do we have on-track illegal betting.

Yes, we do. We have had complaints on several occasions. We have reported this and worked in close cooperation with the Division of Pari-Mutuel Wagering; but we have found that at the tracks, that it is a very closely-knit group that participates in this form of illegal gambling on-track, and consequently they are hard to infiltrate because we have found that there are people that are coming in from other areas of the Caribbean to Florida and do go out to our race tracks and we have documented cases where this has existed.

So consequently, yes, we have had that problem here in Florida; but as I say, I thin! Florida has come a long way in the criminal justice system and other areas of the country have also, and hopefully that Florida -- at least we have been told in the past -- is slowly becoming the leader from the standpoint of criminal justice system I will throw it to Mr. Scully now

R

のででは、10mmでは、10

and any more questions from the Commission.

MR. SCULLY: One case is an instant case that our department was involved in 1971. Our department has not implemented the Florida wiretap statute -- probably isn't used as broadly as some people think we should. We try to exercise this privilege and authority judiciously to target efforts toward major types of criminal investigation for which we feel it was most definitely intended.

The first time we used this law, the wire intercept law, was in regard to a Central Florida gambling operation. We found that to be a very expensive investigative endeavor with the amount of resources that are required, not only to man and operate the intercept equipment and the logging and tabbing of data, but also the field

surveillance that requires numerous manpower resources to cover and document and provide supporting evidence.

This case lasted approximately 22 months and it was surrounding a major figure in Central Florida who was previously identified in 1963 in the Senate Sub-committee hearings as a member or associate member of organized crime.

This case at the conclusion of 22 months and five separate wire intercepts, one built upon the other, ultimately involved persons in eight different counties in Florida and persons in two other States.

Where we had been led to believe in the past that additional financing at times came from the Florida organized crime element, we found to the contrary that the representatives of this organization had gone in fact to a New Jersey La Cosa Mostra figure for additional financing wen they had problems in the conduct of their gambling operations.

Some people say that the local gambling is not connected to organized crime. It think this is very difficult to just accept. If find it difficult to accept.

Ultimately, we found in Florida that we would have difficulty prosecuting these cases in eight different counties and two other States, and we referred our information to a Federal grand jury in Tampa, Florida, which ultimately resulted in the indictment of 60 persons.

I don't have the statistical results but based on that case, 56 ended up being convicted, one died -- I don't know the disposition of the other three -- but to us, it was a case of major consequence.

We did have to resort, though, to the Federal capability because this case did in fact exceed our jurisdiction, and this also led support too for our statewide grand jury which was created in Florida to attack organized crime because of the more broad jurisdictional requirements.

Mr. Key, do you have anything further?

MR. KEY: One point further: Even

the various forms of gambling such as we have in

Florida, implemented bingo, we have had problems

trying to control bingo. We have had documented

cases where organized crime figures actually operated
the game.

We have had allegations of possible

extortion where organized crime figures have come in and tried to extort the operating of these games.

So we point out, again hopefully, that if Florida does decide to enact various additional forms of gambling, we just hope that again, as I pointed out, the law enforcement community would be considered and hopefully, they will give us more tools to at least try to combat some of the ills that come with some of the various forms of gambling.

Thank you.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: I wonder if you would tell us a little bit about the cooperation in Florida afforded by the Federal Government, the FBI Strike Force, other Federal statutes.

MR. KEY: Mr. Chairman, I guess I could answer that: I personally have been assigned in Miami for the past nine years. For the past four years, I have been assigned full time to the staff of the Federal Strike Force under Mr. Wampler and have been there, like I said, for the past four years.

Mr. Scully is based in Tallahasse and prior to going to Tallahassee, he also headed up our operation down here. We shared office

GEORGE E. AHERN

OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER U. S. DISTRICT COURT

MIAMI. FLORIDA 33101

space on the top floor with the U.S. Department of Justice Federal Strike Force and the bottom floor was our department.

Our department did get a few extra

positions and we expanded our operation and constantly
had to move our office; but even though I still

remained as the representative on the Miami Strike

Force from the Florida Department of Criminal Law

Enforcement, the cooperation has been very great.

We couldn't ask for any better cooperation.

The FBI, our relationship with them in the past, we have even worked joint investigations with the FBI. As Mr. Scully pointed out, our department is small; we have a limited amount of agents, but consequently we do get the cooperation from the Federal authorities in any investigation, whether it be extortion. gambling, or what have you.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: So, their intel
ligence is available to you in State prosecutions?

MR. KEY: Yes. At times, in fact,

we have used certain Federal agencies that have

given affidavits in support of maybe a search

warrant for the State level, yes.

Fi. 1

demeanor offense. Many times when persons are

booked for other criminal offenses, during the course of the property inventory, an investigator or booking officer will find evidence, possession of a lottery slip, and that may be another State statute that any numbers violation would fall within.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Senator Taft?

SENATOR TAFT: I notice in your comments, you talk about organized crime activities, including legal gambling operations. Can you expand on that, what legal operations?

MR. SCULLY: I would think that it relates here in Florida to the legalized casino gambling from Las Vegas, and I guess operations back in Florida.

SENATOR TAFT: And it is not legal in your State?

MR. KEY: No, but the Caribbean and Las Vegas is what we are pointing out.

SENATOR TAFT: What extent is organized crime involved in bookmaking, in your opinion?

MR. KEY: I think based on the investigations that are currently going on, I think on past investigations, we have established

that yes, to a great degree organized crime is involved in the bookmaking end of it.

SENATOR TAFT: How are they involved?

Do they have their own agents?

MR. KEY: Yes, they have their own agents. When you go back and look at the gambling arrests through the years here in Dade County, and especially some of those cases that have been prosecuted and convicted at the Federal level from the Strike Force efforts, I think they certainly point out that there have been people indicted and convicted, or those cases, some of them being presently awaiting adjudication, have pointed out that they have an organized crim's definite involvement in the bookmaking end of it.

SENATOR TAFT: Does the average bookmaker have some kind of payoff to organized crime?

MR. SCULLY: Not necessarily, not her in Florida. We are kind of unique her as was pointed out. As I said, we agree wholeheartedly that no one individual her, no one family as such controls that particular activity.

SENATOR TAFT: But you still think that organized crime is involved in it?

MR. KEY: To some degree, being 1 bankrolled by that particular operation. 2 SENATOR TAFT: I don't have any 3 further questions. CHAIRMAN MORIN: Mr. Coleman? 5 MR. COLEMAN: Thank you very much. 6 Do you serve under the Attorney 7 General's Office or are you a separate entity? 8 do you answer to, as you believe? 9 MR. SCULLY: The head of our 10 department is the Cabinet of the State of Florida, 11 which is the Governor and six other publicly-elected 12 members of the Florida Cabinet. 13 MR. COLEMAN: Those figures, Mr. 14 Scully, that you gave us of 1974, have any jail 15 sentences for convictions been imposed on book-16 makers? 17 MR. SCULLY: I could not confirm 18 or deny that with the information I have presently 19 available, sir. 20 MR. COLEHAN: Two other things: One, 21 you mentioned activities as you see them of 22 organized crime. Do you have any information of 23 any instances where you prosecuted people for 24

gambling who have also been prosecuted for

narcotics violations?

Δ

MR. KEY: Mr. Coleman, we have a County here in Florida, in which the gambling law of that particular County was certainly not being enforced. I personally had mentioned to a couple of public officials approximately seven years ago that when law enforcement breaks down, they do not vigorously enforce the gambling law of the State of Florida, that other types of activity will follow.

seven years later, approximately a month ago, we went back to that same County and we arrested approximately 20, 22 individuals, including three public officials, and other individuals who through the past seven years our department had investigated from the standpoint of gambling.

We had arrested one lottery banker alone and we seized \$120,000.00 in cash out of a closet. Seven years later we went back to that same County -- we had been back since and made arrests for gambling, and so forth; but we went back and made arrangements for sale and delivery of cocaine, and that was approximately a month ago.

MR. COLEMAN: Lottery gamblers as

opposed to bookmakers?

MR. KEY: Right, this particular County, primarily limited to lottery.

MR. COLEMAN: I have listened in the last two days on how my state exports more than vegetables (laughter). The operation of these figures who are migrated figures, is it your opinion that they are still engaged in some conspiratorial activity between Florida and New Jersey? Are they still alive in New Jersey?

MR. KEY: Yes, sir. Of course, we feel some of them left the State of New Jersey to avoid the New Jersey State Crime Commission which they didn't want to appear before. Some of those individuals that are here in South Florida, major individuals that were in New Jersey, have been in the last two or three months arrested through the efforts of the statewide grand jury and their probe into illegal gambling. They were conducting activities down here in Florida.

MR. COLEMAN: Has this information gone back and forth? I assume you turn that information over to the New Jersey authorities?

MR. KEY: Yes, we work very closly.

At one time with New Jersey authorities from the State

police and the New Jersey State Crime Commission, much correspondence and telephone calls were going on daily.

They felt that maybe it would be even better from a cost factor to assign somebody from New Jersey down here to combat the problem.

But yes, we have received excellent cooperation from the New Jersey State Police and the New Jersey State Crime Commission.

MR. COLEMAN: Thank you very much.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Dr. Phillips?

DR. PHILLIPS: The figures that you gave us for arrests, show something over 3,000 per year for each of the years '72 through '74.

MR. SCULLY: Yes, sir.

DR. PHILLIPS: Could you give us your assessment of the Florida judicial attitude towards gambling?

MR. SCULLY: All right, sir. That will vary somewhat, as Mr. Rosen pointed out, according to judicial discretion. There are hard Judges and there are lenient Judges that are recognized by everybody concerned, depending upon the matter of their perspective.

You are asking me a very personal

24

2

5

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

opinion. I want to qualify that as being a personal opinion. I feel that there is an attitude of 2 tolerance by the judiciary and by the public sitting as a jury. There is an attitude of tolerance toward gambling, probably predicated on the degree of heinous crime that they experience and deal with on a day-to-day basis. 7

1

3

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20.

21

22

23

24

25

DR. PHILLIPS: Thank you.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Mr. Ritchie?

MR. RITCHIE: When the policeman does not make an arrest for gambling, the public assumes that he is being corrupted and bribed. When the Judge doesn't put gamblers in jail, you make the same assumption, that the Judges are crooked. Is that why you think they are not putting people in jail?

MR. KEY: Mr. Ritchie, some counties in the State of Florida -- and I am sure it is true elsewhere -- when they do have a gambling problem, there is a possibility in fact that the public in that community -- it appears that way -they condone it; consequently, a good, young law enforcement officer on the force may be called in by the chief or lieutenant or whatever rank, and says, "Look, just lay low from that particular area. The people condone it here."

I know this has happened. A law enforcement officer told me he was born and raised in that particular area, "and my supervisor called me and told me to lay off"; consequently he did.

They didn't bribe that particular individual or pay him off or absorb him in the net as such. That is the situation that you have.

MR. RITCHIE: So, it is really the system we are talking about. To acquaint you with my own experiences, I didn't know parlay cards were illegal until I was an Assistant United States Attorney. Essentially, it is a system that has developed in this country.

MR. KEY: Yes.

if this direct conduit of funds from a particular illegal enterprise to a very pervasive system of criminal industry, as you have described organized crime, what if that were known by the public? Do you think they would give a damn or keep right on gambling or what?

MR. KEY: Mr. Scully here heads up the Organized Crime Council and he is involved in the public awareness program, and so forth. Dick

GEORGE E. AHERN

OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER U. S. DISTRICT COL. -

.

. .

.

was assigned here in Miami and worked, as I said, as an agent; so, I think Dick could probably tell you about that.

MR. SCULLY: Mr. Ritchie, we plan to initiate on a statewide basis a public awareness program on the ill effects of organized crime. One of the areas we are wrostling with is this decision on how to alter the public's attitude towards participatory involvement in organized crime's goods and service by receiving it.

refrigerator, they want to gamble, and if they want to bet whether the elevator is going to come up or down first -- we recognize that is a public attitude problem and we are facing that task now, and I think we have recognized that we are not going to deter the citizen from gambling if he wants to gamble.

I don't think anything you tell them will convince them that there is something ultimately evil about gambling. I don't think we will be successful in convincing these 50-cent bettors or 10-dollar bettors, that their bets result in heroin from Southeast Asia.

MR. RITCHIE: You do not ascribe

that the two-dollar bet means murder. Of the 27

La Cosa Nostra families that have been identified in the United States, you have said that 15 of those families have located in Florida.

What do they do down here? Are they down here enjoying the sun?

Я

10

11

12

13

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

MR. KEY: No, those that have come down, we have found them in legitimate businesses as such. It does give them -- we found that organized crime figures -- as I say, not only are they residing here but they come down and hold their meetings at times, based on their legitimate businesses, such as bars and hotels and restaurants, which gives them a cover where they can gather and discuss whatever business.

MR. RITCHIE: But realize, Mr. Rey, if Florida were under four feet of snow year-round, they wouldn't come here; would they? They come here for the same reason everybody else comes here?

MR. KEY: They also come down here and engage in illicit activities such as gambling and loan sharking.

MR. RITCHID: They don't come down here because you welcome them. Florida has a policy against organized crime, certainly, and your

MIAMI. FLORIDA 33101

GEORGE E. AHERN
OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER US DISTRICT COURT

allynnik ordina ka nikawa sanahila jedahali kamala kalkaninini katilik 1884. Walik 2 mah hat hali baya ini a m

department is the envy of many States.

MR. SCULLY: We do have the sun and we don't have the snow, Mr. Chairman. I might observe that with the pressures exerted, probably from 1969 on, the concerted efforts of the Federal investigative authorities, the Miami Strike Force, concerted efforts by different agencies including many of the local agencies here that are committed to anti-organized crime efforts, we have noticed a migration of some of these people who have previously found a haven in Miami or Dade County, are now moving northward into the Broward County area, and even some areas, moving over into the Central Florida area because of the heat generated.

MR. RITCHIE: So, you believe then in the war against organized crime, law enforcement is winning?

MR. KEY: No.

MR. SCULLY: No.

MR. RITCHIE: You do not believe you

are winning?

MR. SCULLY: No.

MR. RITCHJE: What is it going to take? If you have 100 agents, are you going to have to have 400 agents, 1,000 agents?

GEORGE E. AHERN

OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER

MIAMI. FLORIDA 33101

MR. SCULLY: Of course, if we get coordination, all the resources available through public funds today, we can probably reduce their effectiveness to zero tomorrow, but we are not capable of effecting that degree of coordination.

MR. RITCHIE: Well, bringing it into focus, then, that this Commission is wrestling with, of the 15 La Cosa Nostra families down here — I am not quarreling with your definition of organized crime; you seem to have done your research correctly — but you could have the Yellow Peril in there as far as that definition is concerned (laughter).

Of the 15 La Cosa Nostra families that are down here, how many of them are actively engaged in controlling illegal gambling activities in the State of Florida and can you tell us, is it 91, one, is it the Traficante family?

MR. KEY: Not necessarily. As I have said, we have a separate group in Central Florida, one in the Tampa Bay area, and of course then we have South Florida; but to say how many of them are engaged in gambling and loan sharking, and so forth, no, those figures I could not give you as such.

GEORGE E. AHERN

OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER

U. S. DISTRICT COURT

MIAMI. FLORIDA 33101

I can say that based on investigations, yes, they are engaged in various forms of illegal activities.

MR. RITCHIE: Do you understand the limit of law enforcement? If we put all of the bookmakers in jail, they still wouldn't stop gambling. It would probably, through the publicity given to the bookmakers from their arrest, increase their business rather than decrease it.

Certainly, whatever tactic law enforcement develops, such as electronic surveillance, et cetera, it just makes the operation more sophisticated.

MR. SCULLY: Very true.

MR. RITCHIE: There has been no success in eliminating the activity.

MR. KEY: I think many individuals that have been indicted, convicted, were back in business, if they stopped at all, within hours after paying a small fine.

I think this is discouraging when one considers the thousands of dollars of investigative efforts that have been put forth.

Hopefully, as again with this Commission and other State Commissions, and so forth, that maybe through

GEORGE E. AHERN

testimony from the public and law enforcement, we can establish and analyze existing laws, prosecutive efforts, and maybe develop recommendations for new legislation, whatever is needed. 4 Again, we appreciate the opportunity 5 to come before this Commission and share our views. MR. RITCHIE: I am not through yet. 7

1

8

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

Assuming that criminal justice system has become too burdensome for this type of enforcement effort, would it be your suggestion that the Commission consider alternatives such as civil remedies to enforce the will of the people, whatever that will of the people might be?

MR. SCULLY: You mean like in civil injunctions to enjoin the gamblers from engaging in this way of life?

I heard that presented by the. National Association of Attorneys General Committee from the Office of the Attorney General -- I forgot which State developed that concept.

I thought it was an excellent posture that a State could take.

MR. RITCHIF Do you believe the Judges would be more sympathetic to incarcerating people for contempt than they are presently for

> GEORGE E. AHERN OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER U. S DISTRICT COURT MIAMI, FLORIDA 33101

incarcerating people for violating some anti-gambling law, State or Federal?

MR. SCULLY: I would say yes.

MR. RITCHIE: You come closer to home if the gambler doesn't pay attention to the Judge's order.

2

10

11

12

13

14

15

17

18

20

21

22

23

24

25

MR. SCULLER: Yes, sir.

MR. RITCHIE: We have got a number of people of the 15 La Cosa Nostra families; and when I was in Detroit, I always used to see in the wintertime, these people all came down here. Mr. Meyer Lansky resides in this area.

Are these people an adverse influence to your community? Are they corrupting the entire Florida system?

MR. KEY: It depends upon -- well, maybe one particular individual from Detroit, the Giacalones, the Giacalones did come to Florida and they ergaged in the building of homes, and so forth; and consequently, there were a lot of lenders that loaned money out on certain buildings that were constructed which at the last minute, yes, there were people that lost money because of the defaults, and so forth from that particular element.

Of course, we have other elements too that are being -- as far as defrauding people in the State of Florida -- but yes, they do come down here and exploit as much as they can.

MR. RITCHIE: I certainly want to, on behalf of the Commission, express our appreciation for the assistance we have been given. I have known Mr. Key for years and we have obtained and exchanged information. You may come up with a solution for us.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: I would like to thank you also on behalf of the Commission. I know that you have spent time in preparation for this and we do appreciate it very, very much. Thank you.

MR. KEY: Thank you very much.

MR. SCULLY: Thank you very much.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Our next witness this morning is Mr. Jay Hogan, another prominent member of the defense bar here in Hiami.

MR. HOGAN: I don't know what your procedure is, gentlemen. I filed a short state-ment with you. If you want me to read it, I will read it. I have no need to if you don't see fit.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: We have a note indicating you are somewhat of a specialist in the area of wiretapping. Since we haven't had time to read it, perhaps that would be a good way to start, if you don't mind.

MR. HOGAN: I have been engaged in the defense of Federal and State gambling cases since 1962. My first involvement was in New Orleans when my partner and I defended Gil Beckley for a period of 16 weeks along with 13 other bookmakers.

Since then, I have had Federal gambling cases in the Eastern and Western Districts of Michigan, the District of South Carolina, the Eastern District of New York, the Southern District of New York, the Northern District of Georgia, the Southern District of Mississippi, the Eastern District of Pennsylvania, the Northern District of Ohio, and the Southern, Middle and Northern Districts of Florida.

These involved charges under Title 18. United States Code, Sections 1952, 1084 and 1955. Cenerally we have been successful in preventing the incarceration of our defendants either by a verdict of not guilty, or by plea bargaining.

OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER U. S DISTRICT COURT
MIAMI, FLORIDA 33101

The greatest blow to illegal gambling in the United States is not the gambling laws which Congress enacted, but the enactment of Title III.

It is impossible for a bookmaker to operate on a large scale or even a medium scale without the use of a telephone. The bookmakers are scared to death that the Government is listening in on all of their calls, not only for the prosecution of gambling laws, but for the tax consequences based on the old 10 percent of the gross wagers and the new two percent of the gross wagers that the Government imposed.

what the wiretap law has done is to cause the so-called wise-guy, or large-scale professional bettors to move to Las Vegas. The bookmakers that are left operating in the Districts where I have practiced generally will not accept long distance telephone calls or make long distance telephone calls or make long distance telephone calls for fear of violating Sections 1034 and 1952; however, they will make that one call in the morning from a pay phone or receive a call on a pay phone, to get the line for the day's events.

This leaves the Government generally attempting to prosecute under Section 1955, which

GEORGE E. AHERN

OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER U. S. DISTRICT COURT

MIAMI. FLORIDA 33101

. -

requires five or more people being involved in conducting the illegal gambling business. Generally this is where the abuse in the prosecution of gambling laws occurs, since the Government is doing anything to attempt to find those five persons.

For instance, should I be betting with a bookmaker, and a friend of mine asks me to put him down for \$200.00 on the Miami game and I call my bookmaker and say I want to bet \$200.00 for myself and \$200.00 for Jack Jones, the Government contends that I am one of those five people, I am a bookmaker, since I am laying off another's bets. I don't think Congress intended this when they enacted the law.

I do find that the prosecution in the gambling cases are becoming more selective in the last year or so, in attempting to aim at only the large-scale gambling operations. However, once again, I must point out that it is not the gambling laws per se that are responsible for successful prosecutions, it is Title III, which allows the Government to be on a bookmaker's phones for a period of 30 days or longer.

In each of the Districts where I have worked, the newspapers and the prosecutors

strongly feel that gambling is controlled by the Mafia or by a single mob or syndicate. This is just not true. The sports bookmaker's only connection with any syndicate or nob is when he goes broke and needs to borrow money from a shylock at usurious interest.

when this occurs, it is true that the lender sometimes in an attempt to protect his investment will involve nimself in the operation of the gambling business, but generally when the loan is repaid the shylock no longer is interested in conducting the gambling business. Even John Scarney in his revised edition of "Scarney's New Complete Guide to Gambling" agrees with me on this point.

should the Federal and State governments really be interested in eliminating wagering on sports, they should have a mandatory minimum sentence of say 90 days for any person convicted of betting on a sporting event. The bettors have been treated like the customers of prostitutes and are generally not prosecuted or if prosecuted allowed to pay a small fine.

Therefore, no one is afraid to make a bet and as long as there are people willing to

GEORGE E. AHERN

OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER

U. S. DISTRICT COURT

MIAMI, FLORIDA 33101

but, there will be bookmakers willing to take the risk of being incarcerated for accepting wagers.

Finally, I think that all gambling should be made legal, but very truthfully, I cannot envision how it would be controlled. Those persons who are present bookmakers throughout the country are not going to be the ones to obtain Government licenses, nor are they going to keep sufficient records to satisfy the tax people.

Possibly the thing to do would be to sell licenses for say \$25,000.00 a year and let them run their own business and pay their incone taxes but have no tax on the gross wagers.

In closing, I would like to mention that a bookmaker when he is caught generally has a tax lien assessed against him for hundreds of thousands of dollars, a lien put on his home, and his vehicles are seized.

If he has to go to the penitentiary, when he is released he cannot obtain legitimate employment because the tax people take his wages; therefore, he is forced to return to the illegal occupation.

Thank you for the opportunity to present some of my views.

GEORGE E. AHERN
OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER U & DISTRICT COURT
MIAMI, FLORIDA 33101

.

:

-21

CHAIRMAN MORIN: If we did prosecute the bettors, would that aid law enforcement?

MR. HOGAN: If they don't want to stop gambling, what difference does it make? I mean, I know I have been a bettor all my life. I know doctors, lawyers, State Senators, high-type people as far as the public is concerned. They all bet on football.

Now, if you are going to say that you are going to put them in jail for 90 days, one of two things is going to happen: Either they are going to change the gambling law and legalize it, or they are going to stop betting.

If I know that I am going to jail for 90 days for betting \$200.00 on the Miami game or on Mouston and Pittsburgh last night, I am not going to make a phone call.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: I am not disagreeing with you.

MR. HOGAN: I am just disagreeing with the people that say that the bookmakers are the ones that are bad. It takes two to tango, and just as the people who use prostitutes -- I am not against that, either -- but I think that they are as guilty as the ones providing the service.

1	CHAIRMAN MORIN: Well, I yield to
2	Senator Taft.
3	SENATOR TAFT: Mr. Hogan, you say
<b>i4</b>	that you represented defendants in gambling cases
5	in the Northern District of Ohio. When did that
6	take place?
7	MR. HOGAN: That was in Cleveland
8	with the Spiltoro gambling operationl
9	I represented a fellow from Niles, Ohio I forgot
10	his name now. They all pled guilty.
11	I got out of the case because they
12	wanted to plead and very truthfully, with the fees
13	I charged, they don't need me to plead guilty, so
14	they all pled and got probation.
15	SENATOR TAFT: How long ago was that?
16	MR. HOGAN: Four or fave years ago.
17	I think they have since been reindicted.
18	SENATOR TAFT: Do you think that
19	Title III is good legislation?
20	MR. HOGAN: No, sir. I think it is
21	unconstitutional. Unfortunately, what is consti-
22	tutional now is what the Supreme Court says it is;
23	but it is up to the members of the Supreme Court
24	if it is constitutional as far as they are concerned.
25	I think in 15 or 20 years, we will

realize what we are giving up when we allow the government to be in our closet for 30 days at a time, and sooner or later it will be ruled unconstitutional.

legal intercept practices that you feel are improper?

MR. HOGAN: No, sir. As a matter

of fact, if you are going to use bugging or that

type, I am not against consensual interception

where one party consents or an informer is wearing

a transmitter to record conversations with a

criminal or potential defendant. This doesn't

bother me.

SENATOR TAFT: Are there any other

It does bother me, though, when the government goes into a person's home and listens on their phone to their telephone conversations without them knowing it. It is just abhorent to my way of thinking and it is not what this country was built on.

SENATOR TAFT: You say you were active in gambling cases. Have you acted as defense counsel in other types of criminal cases involving organized crime?

MR. HOGAN: Yes, sir; about 65 percent of my work involves defense where the Strike

GEORGE E. AHERN

OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER U. S. DISTRICT COURT

MIAMIL FLORIDA 33101

Force is involved. I have problems with organized crime -- all crime is organized, but it takes two or more people, and every bookmaker is organized because the bettors have to bet with them and he has to keep books and records, so he is organized.

Mafia or one syndicate controlling him or to pay off -- and I have represented major bookmakers all over this country -- in every single instance, there has never been a connection I can find to organized crime with any of these men to any payoff they made to any member or syndicate, as in Mr. Ritchie's former jurisdiction in Detroit, representing an alleged major bookmaker. It is just not true.

SENATOR TAFT: Outside of the bookmaking field, let's talk about Title III outside
of the bookmaking field. Do you think Title III
is important to the prosecution of organized crime
cases outside of bookmaking?

MR. HOGAN: Eighty-five or 90 percent of all the cases are bookmaking cases, sir. They have used, since 1968, Title III. It is very seldom that they use it for anything else.

SENATOR TAFT: What about numbers?

MR. HOGAN: Numbers is gambling --

2.0

GEORGE E. AHERN

OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER U.S. DISTRICT COURT

MIAMI. FLORIDA 33101

policy. I was in the Blackburn case that was mentioned by the gentleman here before in the Northern District of Florida in connection with 62 defendants. a lottery operation; and contrary to what he said, the money was financed by used car dealers in the Jacksonville area. SENATOR TAFT: Do you think your job would be any easier or harder in defending defendants in organized crime if Title III was not in existence? MR. HOGAN: It would be harder -- of course, there is no question. However, the end result with the Title III up until the present. time is that it is almost impossible for the -- I won't say impossible, but it is very hard for the government to write a good Title III application and to conduct the execution of the warrants in a proper way, because it is a very stringent law if it is followed.

SENATOR TAFT: Do you think it is not being followed?

MR. HOCAN: No, sir; I think it is not.

SENATOR TAFT: Is there anything we can do to tighten it up?

GEORGE E. AHERN

OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER

U. S. DISTRICT COURT

MIAMI, FLORIDA J3101

\_\_\_\_

7

Я

10

11

12

13

14

16

17

20

21

22

23

24

25

.

MR. HOGAN: The best thing I could ask you to do is to repeal it. I don't think it is worth what we are giving up to put some gamblers in jail, to give up our right of privacy.

The number of narcotics cases, the number of extortion cases, the number of murder cases used is minimal. It wouldn't involve 30 cases a year in the United States of America on the Federal level.

On the State level, they mentioned they had 300 indictments from the statewide grand jury. I represent the people -- I recently got into State prosecutions because of this wiretapping - in my opinion, the applications and affidavits and the orders are completely illegal, poorly written for the simple reason that they never went to a prosecutor. The police officers themselves went to the Judge and made application. They bypassed the prosecutor; for what reason, I don't know.

SENATOR TAFT: What do you feel is the difference between the Title III application and a search warrant? You have to have probable cause to come before a Judge with either.

INR. HOGAN: Yes, but you don't have in the execution of a search warrant -- you can't go

I mean? With search warrants, you have specific things that you may go in and seize -- for instance, gambling paraphernalia. You go in and 5 break down the door, and what you have to do is seize the stuff, you give the fellow an inventory for what you have taken, and you leave. With Title III, number one, you don't tell him you are coming in; number two, you can 10 stay there without informing him for up to --11 SENATOR TAFT: You don't have to tell 12 him you are coming in in a search warrant unless 13 he is there. 14 MR. HOGAN: Absolutely. 15 SENATOR TAPT: It is not necessary 16 for him to be there. 17 MR. HOGAN: True, you don't have to, 18 but you can take your stuff and you leave an 19 inventory, but that is a limited intrusion. 20 With the chain wiretaps, they have 21 wiretaps on telephones for 180, up to 300 days 22 with extensions. 23 SENATOR TAFT: Often, they are a lot 24 shorter than 30 days. 25

in and stay there for 30 days. You understand what

MR. HOGAN: Often they are, especially in the Federal system; but in the State system, they are not, and they are on that phone just as if they were in the closet, hiding in your closet for a period of 30 days overhearing all your private conversations.

Recently here in the State of

Florida, we have a case where the government

surreptitiously broke into a man's office, put a

bug in there which transmitted all the conversations

in the office. After a period of 30 days, they

broke in again and they took the bug out.

So, they are committing two crimes of breaking and entering on two differe t occasions to surreptitiously place a transmitter in there to record all of the conversations in his office for a period of 30 days.

SENATOR TAFT: You say that is a violation of law. If it was by a Court order, it is not a violation of law.

MR. HOGAN: It hasn't been ruled on whether they can commit a crime to go in and do it. There is no case ruling directly on whether they broke and entered to surreptitiously place a bug.

SENATOR TAFT: How much judicial

GEORGE E. AHERN

OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER U. S. DISTRICT COURT

MIAMI. FLORIDA 33101

supervision is there in the actual operation of the wiretaps?

MR. HOGAN: On the Federal level, it has been quite good. They have five and ten and fifteen-day reports.

On the State level, in the statewide grand jury, the ones that I have been involved in, there is none at all. Judge Atkins in Florida signed a number of them -- he is in Tallahassee, and during the pendency of the tap he was not informed of what was going on.

The others were signed by a Judge here in the Florida Circuit Court, who formerly ran against our State Attorney Richard Gerstein. He signed all the wiretaps for the Dade County ones and he had no control over the tap, what was going on during the pendency of the tap.

As a matter of fact, he delegated the sealing of the tapes at the close of the tap to the police officers, so they had complete freedom to do what they wanted to do with it.

SENATOR TAFT: Thank you very much.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Certainly, the

Congress can constitutionally pass a statute

making it a Federal crime within the meaning of

1.5

1	the interstate commerce power to transmit gambling	
2	information.	
3	MR. HOGAN: Absolutely.	
4	CHAIRMAN MORIN: So, I suppose	
5	listening to the illegal conversations is not	
6	unconstitutional.	
7	MR. HOGAN: I don't know, sir. If	
8	I curse over the telephone, it is unlawful.	
9	I am saying, do you want to give up	
10	your right of privacy? I don't, to enforce the	
11	gambling laws of the United States.	
12	CHAIRMAN MORIN: You are talking	
13	about constitucionality.	
14	MR. HOGAN: Well, as I see it, it	
15	is constitutional as of right now because the	
16	Supreme Court says it is.	
17	CHAIRNAM MORIN: But you don't	
18	agree?	
19	MR. HOGAN: No, sir.	
20	CHAIRMAN MORIN: Incidentally, you	
21	say it is a Federal crime to curse on the telephone?	
22	MR. HOGAN: Yes, sir.	
23	CHAIRMAN MORIN: I was just giving	
24	some free legal advice to the Commission (laughter).	
25	Dr. Allen is a Councilwoman from	

Philadelphia.

of gambling cases now.

DR. ALLEN: Mr. Hogan, you said in your statement that you believe gambling should be made legal but you can't envision how it can be controlled. Are you advocating the introduction of a system that would cut into your livelihood?

MR. HOGAN: Certainly.

DR. ALLEN: What do you expressly feel would be the advantage of making gambling legal?

MR. HOGAN: Number one, you would save millions and millions of dollars that are spent on man hours, the investigation and prosecution

You can't envision -- you will by
the time you are finished with your investigation -the millions and maybe billions of dollars that
the FBI and local law enforcement and the prosecutors and special Strike Forces spend on the
prosecution of gambling cases. And the results -it has been no deterrent.

There is as much gambling in volume in the United Statss as there ever was, if not more.

There has been no jail time or large jail time given out. I had one client that

GEORGE E. AHERN

OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER U.S. DISTRICT COURT

MIAMI, FLORIDA 33101

received four years in Philadelphia, your district -the man got six months concurrent with what he was
doing -- but outside of those two people, generally
it is probation or \$1,000.00 or \$5,000.00 fine.

DR. ALLEN: On the other hand, aren't you being a little ambiguous when you say that there should be a mandatory minimum sentence of 90 days for the bettor?

MR. HOGAN: No, ma'am; that is if you want to stop gambling. I am not in favor of that.

I am saying if they really want to stop betting on sporting events, don't go after the bookmaker; just go after the bettor.

I don't say that that will ever happen, but if you don't want to be hypocritical about this wagering on sporting events, put the bettor in jail for 90 days and see how many people will call up to make bets after that, especially the so-called people who are -- I don't know exactly how to say it -- lawyers, doctors -- I know I wouldn't make a bet.

DR. ALLEN: I am a doctor now.
MR. HOGAN: I am sure you wouldn't

make a bet.

DR. ALLEN: No, I can't afford it.

If you had one specific recommendation to make to this Commission relative to what it should include in its final report and recommendation to the Congress, what would that specific recommendation be?

MR. HOCAN: That it should abolish the law prohibiting cambling in the United States, making it just like a department store: You license it and let them make their profits, and pay the profit on their income tax.

DR. ALLEN: Would that include the abolition of the income tax on gambling winnings?

MR. HOGAN: Yes, absolutely. Of course, now you can deduct your losses from your winnings in any one year; but as Great Britain does, if you are going to legalize, you might as well not tax the winnings.

it, for instance, the breakage in New York now on the O.T.B. is ridiculous. It is an extra five percent on top of the 15 percent that the tracks take out -- although a lot of the bookmakers that I know and horse bettors use O.T.B. to lay off.

DR. ALLEN: Thank you very much,

Hr. Hogan.

bookmaking?

CHAIRMAN MORIN: Mr. Coleman?

MR. COLEMAN: Mr. Mogan, two

questions: You mentioned one instance of lottery and numbers being involved with organized crime.

Do you have any other information in connection with organized crime, numbers as opposed to sports

MR. HOGAN: That is the only numbers case I ever had, sir. Generally, it is not a Federal prosecution; it is a State prosecution.

MR. COLEMAN: I know you do some State work, but mostly bookmaking?

MR. HOGAN: Yes, sir.

MR. COLEMAN: We have listened to people, not only from Miami, in the defense bar and local law enforcement, and their views are diametrically opposed, their opinion, that there is no connection or there is a connection with organized crime in bookmaking. How about giving us your opinion?

MR. NOGAN: In my report I have named one connection. All I hear is the same as what other people say.

MR. COLEMAN: Why in your opinion

GEORGE E. AHERN

OFFICIAL COUPT REPORTER U & DISTRICT COUPT

MIAMI, FLORIDA 33301

should there be such an absolute difference in opinion between the defense bar and the prosecution 2 on this issue, if you can give us an opinion? 3 MR. HOGAM: Certainly, one of us is not telling the truth. MR. COLEMAN: Which side? MR. HOGAN: I can only tell you that 7 I am telling the truth (laughter). 8 MR. COLEMA": We have heard from 9 both sides. 10 MR. HOGAN: As I said, I haven't 11 heard them name one instance in the Southern 12 District of Florida, not one instance. 13 MR. COLEMAN: I just .anted your 14 opinion as to why there should be such violent 15 disagreement on both sides. 16 MR. HOGAN: Maybe it is selective 17 perception. 18 CHAIRMAN MORIN: Miss Marshall? 19 MISS MARSHALL: Thank you very much. 20 Mr. Hogan, as a bettor, could you 21 tell us what you think the odds are on this 22 Commission following your recommendations as to 23 the legalization of gambling? 24 MR. HOGAN: I would say it is off

the board.

3

5

7

10

11

12

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

23

MISS MARSHALL: You made reference to bookmakers using the New York off-track betting for lay-off purposes. I would like to ask you how extensively do you feel that is being done?

MR. HOGAN: I can only talk for the ones that I know, and since Las Vegas recently instituted major sports books in the hotels, where you can bet \$5,000.00 on a horse at a major track, and \$1500.00 or \$2,000.00 on the minor tracks, there is a lot less because the breakage is so much better betting in Las Vegas than it is betting with O.T.B.; but before that, there were quite a few bettors calling people in New York, just to walk into an O.T.B. office and make bets for them, and it was much better before all the mutuels were thrown together.

miss MARSHALL: They were calling people in New York to place bets, by those people calling the O.T.B.?

MR. HOGAN: The ones who have credit that can bet over the telephone, none that I know of. They just called what are known as beards to go in and bet for them.

MISS MARSHALL: The question that

25

1 was asked earlier of Mr. Rosen concerning the diversion of gambling revenue into other types of illegal activities, could you implement on that 3 for us? MR. HOGAN: I know of the diversion 5 of gambling revenue from sports bookmaking into legitimate business. I don't know of any into 7 illegal business. 8 Certainly, I have never in any contact with any sports bookmakers in the United 10 States had any indication that they would have any-11 thing to do with narcotics. Narcotics is 12 abhorent to them. 13 One boy that was arrested in West 14 Palm Beach in the last statewide grand jury had an 15 ounce of marijuana in the house, was indicted for 16 that along with the bookmaking; but these were 17 sports bookmakers, and I see no connection between 18 narcotics and gambling whatsoever. 19 MISS MARSHALL: Have any of your 20 clients ever been the subject of civil injunctive 21 procedures? 22 MR. HOGAN: No. 73 , MISS MARSHALL: They have not? 24

MR. HOGAN: No.

MISS MARSHALL: What effect do you feel that would have vis-a-vis criminal enforcement on a bookmaker?

MR. HOGAN: Well, I just think it is unrealistic. You just fight that like anything else.

MISS MARSHALL: You don't feel it would have more or less of a deterrent effect than criminal enforcement?

MR. HOGAN: No.

MISS MARSHALL: What is that based on?

MR. HOGAN: The only deterrent

effect you have on bookmakers is the time they

spend in jail. When they get out of jail, they

go to the telephone and get a line while they are

in an airport getting home from the penitentiary.

You just don't cure bookmakers or gamblers from betting. You might deter bettors, though, just as you might deter lawyers, doctor.. or Indian chiefs.

MISS MARSHALL: With all the different Federal judicial districts that you have
practiced in, sir, perhaps you could discern for
us whether or not you have determined a discrepancy
in sentencing between judicial districts, whether

GEORGE E. AHERN

OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER U S DISTRICT COURT

MIAMIL FLORIDA 33101

that has had any deterrent effect, particularly.

MR. HOCAN: The only discrepancy is with bookmakers who exercise their constitutional rights to go to trial. If they plead guilty, generally they will get a slap on the hand. If they go to trial, they go to the penitentiary.

more stringent than another on that particular point that you have noticed?

MR. HOGAN: Well, since the wiretap laws, you know how much the prosecution involves, how lengthy it is, and Judges, Federal Judges hate wiretap cases because it ties up the Court for such an extensive period of time.

So, generally they can make such good deals and it is almost an offer you can't refuse. For instance, a big bookmaker in the Eastern District of Michigan, they took \$170,000.00 out of his house in cash when they arrested him, and they indicted him.

We made a deal after extensive negotiations and after motion hearings, that he would plead to one count and receive a \$5,000.00 fine and no probation -- because as I told the Judge very honestly, he couldn't take

GEORGE E. AHERN
OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER U. S DISTRICT COURT
MIAMI, FLORIDA 33101

probation because he is a bookmaker, probably would be a bookmaker taking bets tomorrow. So, he paid a \$5,000.00 fine the same day and everybody was happy, but I don't know that that is justice. MISS MARSHALL: Do you find more selectivity now in the application of Federal gambling statutes? 8 MR. HOGAN: Yes. MISS MARSHALL: To what do you 10 attribute that? 11 MR. HOGAN: Well, I attribute it 12 to the trouble the Strike Force has in prosecuting 13 over the past six years, the Title III cases. 14 MISS MARSHALL: Do you think that 15 they are now being applied more in line with 15 what their legislative intent may have been? 17 MR. HOGAN: No, the legislative 18 intent was that it should be used as a tool of 19 last resort. I have never known a rederal gambling 20 case since Title III has been enacted that was 21 anything but made on a wiretap. None were made 22 by other investigative techniques. 23 MISS MARSHALL: Mr. Hogan, I would 24 like to personally thank you for having helped me 25

a great deal in the past on how not to prosecute a gambling case. 2 MR. HOGAN: I think we have picked them. We have won some and lost some. MISS MARSHALL: Thank you for taking the time to come see us. CHAIRMAN MORIN: Thank you very much, Mr. Hogan. We will take a ten-minute break. 8 (Whereupon, a recess was had from 11:15 to 10 11:25 o'clock a.m.) 11 CHAIRMAN MORIN: Our next witness 12 is Dr. Sanford Berg, who is Professor of Economics 13 at the University of Florida. 14 DR. BERG: I would like to thank 15 you for the opportunity to be here this morning. 16 I am not going to discuss the morality or 17 psychology of gambling. I am appearing as a 18 Public Utility Commission consultant, which is as 19 such and I will take you away from the more 20 gambling aspects of the investigation, detection 21 and prosecution of illegal gambling. 22 This is going to focus on the economic aspects of legal gambling because I feel 24 these are very important. Legal gambling is a 25

heavily regulated industry and I would like to apply economic knowledge of how regulation is operated in other industries to this one, to aid in the improvement of public policy in the area, in considering additional Federal action in the gambling area.

We need to consider five aspects of the State regulatory environment: Prior regulation, the heavy taxation, restricted entry. multiple levels of authority, and the absence of direct consumer considerations.

Like electricity, there is prior regulation in the pari-mutuel betting industry, say here in Florida. Some percent of the total handle betted goes to firms and another percent goes to the State. That is where the heavy taxation comes in.

The heavy taxation is partly due to moral considerations, presumably. Thus, the rate-of-return regulation of legalized firms is only looked at indirectly, and that is a major concern of mine.

to avoid having gambling establishments in every corner. In Florida, the entry, the limitation is

based on territory rather than population. This prings into question whether this is an efficient way of limiting the number of franchises and also raises the issues as to whether the State is maximizing the revenues that it could be obtaining from a State-created monopoly.

The fourth element, multiple of authority, introduces regulatory problems. We have the legislature and the regulatory agencies sharing the responsibilities and the results in conjunction with the fifth element, the absence of direct consumer considerations.

In a regulated firm, ability to surface any parts of the business that is in trouble, resulting in beneficial legislation: For example, earmarking increased commissions to purses or promoting racing, and the overall profitability of that concern is not taken into account.

Besides these elements of the regulatory environment, we need to consider the current regulatory procedures. Currently, these procedures tend to focus on detecting illegal activity and that is important. I think they have been very successful in this area, but I think additional resources should be devoted to economic

GEORGE E. AHERN

OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER U. S. DISTRICT COURT

MIAMIL FLORIDA 33101

AND THE PERSON OF THE PERSON O

analysis, especially in the returns to the firms versus the returns to the State area.

Second, the agencies tend to be passive-reactive. They wait for the firms they are regulating to initiate something rather than taking the initiative themselves. This is typical of all regulated industries.

To evaluate some of these points, and I would like to briefly survey the pari-mutuel industry in Florida and in this survey, I conclude that the present regulative structure has failed to achieve reasonable economic goals of regulations.

This has lessened for the rest of the United States and they should be applied:

Specifically, economic rents generated by State
created exclusive territorial franchises accruing to private individuals rather than the State. In addition, vertical integration and persons and other systems of payment will be discussed in terms of the difficulties they present to effective regulation.

I would like to stress that effective rate-of-return regulation in improved economic analysis if the State is to maximize necessary revenues from a given number of legalized entities

GEORGE E. AHERN

OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER U. S. DISTRICT COURT

MIAMI. FLORIDA 33101

.

٠.,

¥

exclusive territorial areas after the initial enabling legislation, which occurred in the twenties and thirties. These restrictions take the form of a maximum number of licenses in a region or a minimum distance between licenses. Sometimes, the limitation is based on racing days or other indirect ways, but entry is certainly limited.

The franchises are granted to prevent destructive competition. This type of competition might be viewed as not being in the public interest. For example, if locate too close together, they would dissipate any monopoly rents that the State could creats. Thus, restrictions would protect State revenues as well as prevent the proliferation of pari-mutuel operations.

As market conditions have changed over the years, the territorial restrictions have not. This results in an inefficient location and/or number of franchises here in Florida. Thus, protective legislation becomes restrictive on both State revenues, and certainly affect the firms" profits.

Some statistical analyses done in a doctoral dissertation at the University of Florida by E. J. Yelton indicate that the determinant of

GEORGE E. AHERN

OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER U. 5. DISTRICT COURT

MIAMI, FLORIDA 33101

of the handle (the total wager) is population. This is the case for greyhounds, for jai-alai operations in Florida.

Since the population has approximately tripled since the minimum mileage requirement formula was passed in 1947, some groups have been able to benefit extraordinarily from this.

One possible solution to the problem would be to estimate the population service capacity of a single pari-mutuel facility, and increase the allowed number of licenses on a population basis, with automatic increases resulting as the population growth has occurred; or if one does not want to change the number of licenses the State might allow firms to relocate to the more profitable areas. Putting licenses up for bid might maximize State returns

An example of the very high rates to firms the Miami Jai-Alai, where before-tax rates of return on operating assets were 179 percent in 1970, and that is just extraordinary. These returns compare with 20 to 30 percent for most industry. So, it seems that the State is not maximizing the contribution of existing franchises to its own revenue.

GEORGE E. AMERN

OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER

MIAMI. FLORIDA 33101

.

A

.

hantistii

mechanism to transger to the public treasury the monopoly profits generated by State-created monopolies. The failure to adjust the pari-mutuel tax rate in response to changing conditions in the industry results in some cases in undertaxation.

and others in overtaxation.

I view the pari-mutuel tax as the

/

.12

Undertaxation would result in a monopoly profit accruing to private individuals who happen to own the franchises; whereas overtaxation would result in some private subsidy to the private treasury. The usual case is one of undertaxation; because of the profits in the industry, permittees approach the legislative area requesting downward adjustment for the tax rates or other special grants.

I would now like to turn to the groups that supply the pari-mutuel industry, becasue I think this adds to the complications in its regulation. Most firms operating in the industry are relatively small and tightly held. The problem of concealment of profits by distortion is much greater than with a large, widely-held public utility. Not only is there a chance to exaggerate costs, but the potential exists for some vertical and conglomerate

integration which would provide a mechanism for the effective overstatement of the costs, or the funneling of revenues to the not-regulated parts of the firm.

R

Examination of these factor markets reveals some of the potential problems of regulatory benign neglect. Additional study of purses, prices, and bonuses is warranted, due to the potential for abuse. One potential problem in vertical irtegration is that the facilities transfer the Government-created rents to unregulated parts in the supply market. It is permissible in some States to hold an equity position in a track and run horses at the same track.

Now, for tax purposes, owners of a track would prefer to shift income away from the track, which means paying a corporate income tax, and to horse farms where winnings may be pertially balanced by creative accounting losses.

Vertical integration raises issues about horse ownership, since 45 percent of the Florida thoroughbred costs are in purses, and thus it is a proper concern for State policy as to whether one individual should hold equity positions in both the track and the horses. I think certainly much more economic analysis is warranted in this area.

*	
1	
• • • •	
:	

## CONTINUED

## 4 0 F 5

These observations have some immediate implications for regulatory polich:

2?

First, extensive studies are needed on the response in the handle, the total wayer, the quality of the performance, and the role of the purse prices and bonuses in getting quality performance; that is, what does it matter that ther are very, very high purses awarded on weekends? Is that what attracts people to the track, or the fact that people have more free time on weekends?

Secondly, prudent State policy would monitor closely vertical integration in the industry.

Third, earmarking funds for purses is a questionable practice, since such restrictions limit the possibility of adjusting purses downward to reflect changing economic conditions.

Fourth, consideration should be given to national coordination, so States could capture a larger snare of the State-created rents if they did not compete with one another for the so-called quality horses.

I am going to skip over some more detailed discussions of concessions and salaries

\*

,

-

and other returns to capital to focus on the '
implications of when you have a multi-product
franchise; that is, you are not just selling wagers,
but you are selling a spectacle, just like every
other sport event.

In addition, there are concessions, programs, and parking; this complex product package virtually prohibits the assignment of joint costs to individual product lines for purposes of regulating only those lines with socially undesirable or harmful consequences, presumably wagering.

Similarly, the enforcement of such a standard would be practically impossible, given the various opportunities for distortion of costs.

In effect, when entry into the provision of legalized wagering opportunities is limited by geographical criteria, additional monopoly rents are implicitly granted to the licensee. Therefore, it is imperative to use some aggregate way of measuring the profitability, to analyze the various product lines and all the various opportunities for cost subsidies in order to regulate this industry on an efficient basis.

In conclusion, it is interesting to note that where moral considerations play a . significant role, either pro or con, economic

inequities are obscured. In professional team sports, where athletes are supposed to represent the highest ideals and competition, we are only beginning to be troubled by exclusive agreements, monopolistic and monopsonistic activities, (such as TV blackouts), reserve clauses, tax loopholes, and enormous subsidies to stadiums. The pari-mutuel industry represents the converse moral situation, but economists are only beginning to delve into the issues raised by this industry.

State sharing of pari-mutuel revenues began as the racing industry sought shelter from the reform movement. Since this initial involvement of the States in the racing business, a body of law and regulation has developed in patchwork fashion.

Here, I have indicated that significant disparity exists within and among the three major categories of Florida pari-mutuel operations -- in the dogs, the Jai-Alai pari-mutuels, and the horses. The Florida regulatory agencies have failed to correct this trend towards diverging profitability levels, although various study commissions have identified the problem. This failure of regulation is partly a function of

1 2

organization and staff adequacies, and, until recently, a non-uniform accounting and reporting system.

ż

-11

.19

. 20

However, I believe that regulatory

agencies, legislative changes, and economic data exhibit most of the characteristics of an industry that has sought out the regulation and has designed and operated the regulation for itself: for the protection and benefit of the industry, rather than for the taxpayers of the consumers, the bettors.

In particular, the industry is characterized by control over entry of new rivals, the exclusion of the consumer from the public forum that establishes prices, and extreme differentials in the relative interest of the regulated few and the general public.

To improve the effectiveness of pari-mutuel regulatory structure, several staff and policy changes must be made, particularly with regard to the profitability standard of the industry. The newly-instituted uniform accounting and management reporting system for Florida represents a very good start. We could report the conditions of each firm in the industry relative to some standards, and equitable returns from the various firms would be maintained; but special care should

be given to the share of rents and payments to the different suppliers, whether these be the horse owners or the concessions people.

This necessitates the development

of staff in quantitative skills to aid in identifying possible problems in factor payments and the multiple product aspect of pari-mutuel betting. Here is where I think a great deal of emphasis ought to be placed: a several-million-dollar State budget in Florida that goes to regulating pari-mutuel betting might be better re-allocated to devote more resources to maximizing the State revenue rather than trying to detect all these little illegal activities at tracks.

The States have been very effective at the latter, and I think significant re-allocation of resources would be indicated.

With that, I would like to close my testimony and answer questions.

CHAIRMAN MORIN: I am going to turn the questioning over to Professor Phillips, who is a colleague of yours, although at Washington and Lee University.

DR. PHILLIPS: Mr. Chairman, after sitting in nine of these sittings, I would like

11:10

DR. PHILLIPS: The basic task of this Commission is to make recommendations to the Congress and the President with respect to a national policy toward gambling. Do you have any thoughts on what that recommendation should be?

DR. BERG: I think one recommendation

ought to be much more careful economic analysis

21

22

23

24

of the industry. Apparently a lot of resources are going into the criminal detection area, the illegal activities area, when we do have a large amount of legalized gambling; we should try to analyze whether the States are benefiting as much as they could, given that they are permitting a certain amount of gambling.

I would hope that your report stresses that somewhat. I think the economic consequences of this are enormous. For many States you are talking about two percent of the State revenues, and if you can improve that, it takes a tax burden off of the other taxpayers.

DR. PHILLIPS: Do you have any thoughts about the legalization of gambling?

DR. BERG: No, I have really tried to avoid those moral issues. I am taking a straight-line economic approach to this: For example given limited, and regulated, gambling opportunities, does interstate competition for name horses dissipate the State-created scarcity rents? At present, State-created monopoly rents go to firms, and some of those rents are being captured by horse owners who are threatening to go to this State or that State if the purses are not raised.

1 Now, if you have State policy to 2 limit gambling and wagering opportunities, then 3 it seems to me som Federal policy that aids the 4 States actually capturing the rents they create 5 would be quite reasonable. We are talking about millions and millions of dollars. 7 DR. PHILLIPS: Thank you, sir. 8 Thank you very much. CHAIRMAN MORIN: Does either Miss 10 Marshall or Mr. Ritchie have any questions? 11 MISS MARSHALL: I have none. 12 CHAIRMAN MORIN: Then, I think 13 that Professor Phillips has the only sufficient 14 knowledge to ask questions of you. We appreciate very much your views and thank you for coming. 16 Our final witness today is Mr. 17 Dan Sullivan, who is president of the Greater Miami Crime Commission. I am happy that you have 18 19 come, Mr. Sullivan. Thank you very much. 20 MR. SULLIVAN: I am very happy to have the opportunity of appearing before this 21 22 Commission, and also to be the last, I suppose, 23 listed witness. I will not take too much of your 24 I know you have had long sessions here, but 25 time.

I do want to thank you and express our personal appreciation and that of the Crime Commission of Greater Miami for the opportunity to be here.

My name is Daniel P. Sullivan.

I am the Executive Vice President of the Crime Commission of Greater Miami. I have been the Operating Head of this Commission since it was founded in 1948. The Commission is a non-official Citizens Organization, which is non-political, non-partisan, and a non-profit body.

Our membership is made up of outstanding leaders in the community, including business firms and private citizens who are interested in improving law enforcement, and increasing public respect for the law.

The Crime Commission was founded in 1948, to accomplish two primary purposes: To fight gangsterism, and the infiltration of racketeers into Dade County. The Commission has over 400 contributing members. Its policies are set by a board of 60 plus community leaders, both male and female, who established policies,

Since its inception, the Crime Commission has continually opposed the extension of legalized gambling. At a meeting of the Crime

TO CHARLE A COMMISSION OF THE PARTIES WITH THE WASHINGTON AND AND ARRIVANT OF MENT LANGUAGE AND THE CHARLES

Commission held last Wednesday, our board of directors voted to publicly re-emphasize our long-time stand against any extension of legalized gambling, and particularly the legalization of gambling casinos.

The board commended Governor

Askew for his statewide leadership on this question.

The board asked for the support of business

organizations and citizens, to help us resist

legalizing casino gambling.

Basis of the Crime Commission opposition are many: Some reasons are as follows:

Legalization will attract much of

the "Riff Raff" which left Dade County for Nevada, when gambling was closed down in 1950. We were glad to get rid of much of the financial interest and influence -- Anthony "Fat Tony" Salerno,

Isadore "Kid Cann" Blumenfeld, Eddie Levenson, and others -- in addition to masses of thieves,
embezziers, prostitutes, loan sharks, confidence men, and others of the criminal element.

Since the shut-down of gambling casinos in Dade County over 25 years ago, our economy has thrived. It has become a 12-months-a-year business economy, and our tourists have doubled

and redoubled since the casino shut-down.

[1]

Legalization of casinos would undoubtedly wind up with gangsters and the leaders in organized crime in control of the gambling, as has nappened in practically every place where casinos have been legalized, including Nevada, the West Indics and London.

Experience has shown that profits from casino operations and money "skimmed" or stolen off the top to evade taxes pours into the hands of the gangster element, to provide financing for crime, to help pay for the corruption of public officials, and to make possible the further infiltration of gangsters into legitimate businesses.

The Crime Commission is opposed to legalization of lotteries as legislation in this area of gambling may be even worse than legalization of casinos, because lotteries appeal to the poorest of the poor, in the lowest economic bracket.

Off-track betting is a snare and a delusion. It does created a new population of losers. It may increase a State's total revenues, but the revenue will not be a significant source of Government revenue in relation to total revenue.

The arguments against off-track

1	betting are many and evident. Any problem which
2	may now exist in an area, as to bookmakers operating
3	off the track, will be multiplied that much more
4	with the addition of each off-track betting station.
5	We feel that at a period when some
6	communities are facing financial bankruptcy, it is
7	not the time for endorsing and embracing highly
8	dangerous gambling extensions in what could contribute
9	to the moral bankruptcy of our communities.
10	Our Crime Commision speaks for a
11	large segment of our citizens. We sincerely urge
12	that you do not consider federal legislation which
13	ight result in the extension of legalized gambling.
14	Thank you.
15	CHAIRMAN MORIN: Did the Crime
16	Commission oppose pari-mutuel racing when it was
17	installed in Florida?
18	MR. SULLIVAN: Our Commission wasn't
19	in existence.
20	CHAIRMAN MORIN: How about jai-alai?
21	MR. SULLIVAN: No, jai-alai was
22	legalized way back in the thirties.
23	CHAIRMAN MORIN: Do you advocate
24	their abolition?
25	MR. SULLIVAN: We have never taken

1 any position excepting to fight any extension of 2 legalized gambling. 3 CHAIRMAN MORIN: Senator Taft? SENATOR TAFT: I don't have any 5 questions. 6 MR. SULLIVAN: Thank you very, very 7 much for giving me the opportunity of coming here. CHAIRMAN MORIN: I want to call your attention to the fact that we have members of the 10 Commission here, I think, form Pennsylvania, 11 Massachusetts, Ohio, all of which have State lotteries. 12 MR. SULLIVAN: I realize that. 13 CHAIRMAN MORIN: Thank you very 14 much for coming. We appreicate your appearance. 15 This concludes the hearings of the 16 Commission in Miami. For your information, there 17 will be one more set of hearings in Ohio in January, 18. and the Commission will then retreat to Washington, 19 D.C. for further hearings in 1976. 20 For the benefit of the press, our 21 interim report will be published in July of 1976. 22 will conduct hearings on the interim reports. Our 23 final reprot by statute must be published by October,

1976. The Commission goes out of existence

automatically 60 days later.

24

Thank you.

(Whereupon, the proceedings were concluded.)

GEORGE E. AHERN

IAL COURT REPORTER U S. DISTRICT COURT

MIAMI. FLORIDA 33101

where it is the most of continuous tradition with the

5.

CERTIFICATE OF REPORTER

STATE OF FLORIDA )
SS.
COUNTY OF DADE )

(

I, LAWRENCE S. FRIEDMAN, a Certified Shorthand Reporter for the State of Florida, do hereby certify that the preceding 109 pages constitute a true and correct transcription of my stenographic notes of the proceedings had and testimony taken in the foregoing matter, heard before Charles H. Morin, in the City of Miami, County of Dade, State of Florida.

Dated this

-Aday of December, 1975...

GEORGE E. AHERN

OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER U. S. DISTRICT COURT

MIAMI. FLORIDA 33101

	4.4 -			
				and the second of the second o
			r en	
		1		
100				

## END